Virginia Room Map Collection Table of Contents

<u>Content</u>	Page
Architectural Plans	2-34
Maps of Virginia Counties	35-65
Maps of Virginia	66-68
Regional Maps of Virginia	
Maps of Other States, Including Virginia	69-70
Maps of Other States	71-73
Maps of the United States	74
Civil War Maps from the United States Department of Commerce, Coast and Geodetic Survey	74
Original Newspaper Collection	75-81
Miscellaneous Documents	
Poster and Miscellaneous Art Collection	85-88
Railway Maps	89-90
Roanoke Valley Cemetery Maps	91
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Roanoke and Its Environs	92-125
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Bedford County	125-126
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Botetourt County	126-127
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Campbell County	
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Other Virginia Counties	
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Pulaski County	
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Unidentified Areas	128
Smith-Bradford Surveys of West Virginia Counties	
Smith-Bradford Surveys of Various Counties in Other States	128-129
Smith-Bradford Miscellaneous Plans	129-130

Architectural Plans

Residential Architectural Plans of Eldon Karr

<u>F1 – Folder 1</u>

Campbell Residence, Plantation Drive, Botetourt County, VA., 16 May 1991.

- 1.1 Site plan and grading plan
- 1.2 First floor plan
- 1.3 Second floor plan
- 1.4 Foundation plan and framing plans
- 1.5 Exterior elevations, North, South East, and West
- 1.6 Room elevations
- 1.7 Millwork details
- 1.8 Kitchen elevation and bathroom elevations
- 1.9 Door and window elevations
- 1.10 Sections and details 1
- 1.11 Sections and details 2
- 1.12 Details
- 1.13 Electrical and mechanical plan

<u>F1 – Folder 2</u>

Residence for Mr. and Mrs. Don Carper, Ivy Mountain Road, Roanoke County, VA, undated.

- 2.1 Site plan
- 2.2 Basement floor plan
- 2.3 First floor plan
- 2.4 Front and end elevation
- 2.5 Typical wall section

<u>F1 – Folder 3</u>

Proposed Guest House and Swimming Pool for Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Caveness, Bent Mountain, VA, 17 July 1979.

- 3.1 West and South elevations
- 3.2 Pool level plan and second level plan

<u>F1 – Folder 4</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Lake Residence of George and Barbara Edwards, 202 Island View Drive, Franklin County, VA, December 30, 1993

- 4.1 Site plan
- 4.2 First floor plan 'Phase A'
- 4.3 First floor plan 'Phase B'
- 4.4 Partial roof and second floor plan 'Phase A'
- 4.5 Second floor plan 'Phase B'
- 4.6 Basement floor plan 'Phase A'
- 4.7 Finish schedule and door schedule

4.8 Elevations 'Phase A'
4.9 Elevation building section 'Phase A'
4.10 Building sections 'Phase A'
4.11 East and south building elevations 'Phase B'
4.12 West elevation building section 'Phase B'
4.13 Foundation plan 'Phase A'
4.14 Foundation plan 'Phase B'
4.15 Basement floor framing plan 'Phase A'
4.16 First floor framing plan 'Phase A'
4.17 Roof framing plan 'Phase A'
4.18 First floor framing plan 'Phase B'
4.19 Second floor framing plan 'Phase B'

4.20 Roof framing plan 'Phase B'

<u>F1 – Folder 5</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Dick and Jo Feroe, the Water's Edge, Franklin County, VA,

- 31 December 1998.
- 5.1 Site Plan
- 5.2 Foundation and basement level plan
- 5.3 First floor plan
- 5.4 Elevations, East and South
- 5.5 Elevations, North and West
- 5.6 Building sections
- 5.7 Schedules, door, hardware, window, and finish
- 5.8 Room elevations and cabinetry
- 5.9 Details
- 5.10 Specifications
- 5.11 Mechanical and electrical plans

<u>F1 – Folder 6</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Michael and Joanne Gardell, 10 Southern Key, Moneta, VA, July 15, 1999.

- 6.1 Site Plan
- 6.2 First floor plan
- 6.3 Basement level floor plan
- 6.4 Elevations, West, South, and East
- 6.5 Roof and roof framing plans
- 6.6 Mechanical and electrical plans

<u>F1 – Folder 7</u>

Residence for Darnell and Carolyn Glover, 5975 Lakemont Drive, Roanoke, VA, May 28, 1985.

- 7.1 Schematic design
- 7.2 Schematic design, 'Scheme B'
- 7.3 Topographic survey
- 7.4 Structural design

7.5 Foundation plan7.6 Lower floor plan and building details7.7 Elevations, front and rear7.8 Main floor plan

<u>F1 – Folder 8</u>

Proposed Additions and Alterations to Haymaker Residence, location and date unknown.

- 8.1 Floor plan
- 8.2 Elevations, Southeast, Southwest, and Northeast
- 8.3 Building sections

<u>F1 – Folder 9</u>

Residence of Mr. and Mrs. G.W. Johnson, 224 Back Street, Fincastle, VA, date unknown.
9.1 Typical floor framing plan
9.2 Roof plan 1
9.3 Wall section
9.4 Typical floor plan
9.5 Typical footing and foundation plan

<u>F1 – Folder 10</u>

Cabinet Shop for Don McBroom, Floyd County, VA, date unknown.

- 10.1 Site plan
- 10.2 Foundation plan10.3 Ground floor and second floor plans
- 10.4 Elevations, North, South, and East
- 10.5 Elevations, West and skylight details
- 10.6 Building sections, wall and stairs
- 10.7 Roof framing and details
- 10.8 Electrical layout
- 10.9 Electric service and schedules

<u>F1 – Folder 11</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Terry and Susan McKim, 9385 Pine Forest Rd., Copper Hill,

- VA, January 21, 2000.
- 11.1 Existing section
- 11.2 Foundation and basement plan
- 11.3 Elevations, South, East, and West
- 11.4 Building sections
- 11.5 Mechanical and electrical plan
- 11.6 Trim details
- 11.7 Mechanical plan, basement and first floor
- 11.8 Electrical plan, basement and first floor

<u>F1 – Folder 12</u>

Additions and Alterations to the Residence of Mr. and Mrs. David Melesco, 224 Taliaferro Ave., Rocky Mount, VA, September 1992. 12.1 Site plan 12.2 Elevations, front, partial rear, and end 12.3 As-built floor plan 12.4 Patio slab plan 12.5 First floor plan 12.6 Foundation and ground level plan

<u>F1 – Folder 13</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Arnold and Rosanne Moon, 10314 Bent Mountain Rd., Bent Mountain, VA, July 20, 2006. 13.1 Site plan 13.2 Main level plan 13.3 Attic level plan 13.4 Foundation and structural plans 13.5 Elevations, West, East, and South 13.6 Elevations, North and master closet, master bath, and laundry 13.7 Electrical floor plans

<u>F1 – Folder 14</u>

Office Additions and Alterations for Mickie Patrick, 865 Roanoke Rd., Daleville, VA, March 13, 2000.

- 14.1 Preliminary Elevations, South and North
- 14.2 Site plan
- 14.3 Foundation plan and framing/roof plan
- 14.4 First floor demolition plan
- 14.5 Elevations, South and East
- 14.6 Elevations, West and North
- 14.7 Door and window schedule, finish schedule, details, and types
- 14.8 Building sections, details
- 14.9 Cabinetry details
- 14.10 Building sections, details
- 14.11 Specifications
- 14.12 Conference room details, foyer, cove details
- 14.13 Electrical
- 14.14 Mechanical and plumbing

<u>F1 – Folder 15</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of W.R. Reid, The Water's Edge, Penhook, VA, April 15, 1999. 15.1 Preliminary design, first floor plan 15.2 Site plan 15.3 Preliminary design
15.4 Elevations, South, North, and East
15.5 Site plan
15.6 Foundation plan
15.7 First floor plan
15.8 Elevations and roof plan
15.9 Door and window schedule
15.10 Building sections
15.11 Building sections
15.12 Building sections
15.13 Specifications
15.14 Mechanical
15.15 Electrical

<u>F1 – Folder 16</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Mr. and Mrs. Thomas D. Rutherfoord, location unknown, May 1991.

16.1 Floor plan, preliminary scheme, Scheme A, Scheme B, Scheme C.

16.2 Floor plan, Scheme D and South elevation

16.3 First and second floor plans, Scheme E and South elevation

<u>F1 – Folder 17</u>

Residence of Walton and Marie Rutherfoord, 3446 Woodland Hills Ln., Roanoke, VA, December 10, 1998.

- 17.1 Site layout and grading plan
- 17.2 Site retaining walls
- 17.3 Site retaining walls schedule
- 17.4 Basement and foundation floor plan
- 17.5 Foundation, wall and terrace section
- 17.6 Foundation, wall sections
- 17.7 First floor plan
- 17.8 Second floor and garage floor plans
- 17.9 Elevations, Front and right side
- 17.10 Elevations, rear and left side
- 17.11 Framing plan
- 17.12 Building section
- 17.13 Window schedule

<u>F1 – Folder 18</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Danny and Judy Sisson, Shawsville, VA, March 2, 1999.

- 18.1 Floor plans and elevations
- 18.2 Foundation and roof plans
- 18.3 Wall sections and skylight

18.4 Electrical and mechanical plans, interior elevations, and schedules

<u>F1 – Folder 19</u>

Alterations and Additions to the Residence of Bruce and Paula Smith, Copper Hill, VA, February 1990.

- 19.1 Front and side elevation
- 19.2 Proposed floor plan 'Scheme A'
- 19.3 Proposed floor plan 'Scheme B'
- 19.4 Sections and details
- 19.5 Details, cabinetry
- 19.6 Details, built-ins

<u>F1 – Folder 20</u>

"Tomato House" Renovation for Bill and Gale Sowers, 1st Street and Kirk Avenue, Roanoke, VA, April 18, 1983.

- 20.1 First floor plan and site plan 20.2 Elevations and section
- 20.3 Roof plan and details
- 20.4 Mechanical and Electrical plans

<u>F1 – Folder 21</u>

Residence for Mr. and Mrs. Daryl H. Yoder, Lynchburg, VA, January 22, 1979.

- 21.1 Site plan
- 21.2 Foundation plan, first floor plan, master bedroom loft plan
- 21.3 Elevations, North, South, East, and West
- 21.4 Building sections and wall truss sections
- 21.5 Garage floor plans and details
- 21.6 Wall sections

Commercial Architectural Plans of Eldon Karr

F2 – Folder 1

Additions and Alterations to the Clubhouse at Bernard's Landing, Franklin County, VA, 2007.

- 1.1 Key plan
- 1.2 Base level plan
- 1.3 First level plan
- 1.4 Roof plan

1.5 Utility as built site plans of Bernard's Landing prepared by Buford T. Lumsden & Associates, 30 January 1987 (5 sheets)

<u>F2 – Folder 2</u>

Proposed Window Display Renovation, Davidson's, 412 S. Jefferson Street, Roanoke, VA, date unknown.

- 2.1 Front elevation
- 2.2 Electrical plan

2.3 Elevation, section, and detail

2.4 Detail and section of original storefront prepared by Friel Bernheim Sales Co., May 27, 1964.

F2 – Folder 3

Proposed Hartsook-Tompkins Cultural Center, Friendship Manor, Hershberger Road, Roanoke, VA, June 12, 1991.

- 3.1 Erosion and sediment control plan
- 3.2 Concept plan
- 3.3 Concept site plan, first floor plan, second floor plan
- 3.4 Elevations, North and South
- 3.5 Site plan, concrete walk detail
- 3.6 Lower floor plan
- 3.7 First floor plan
- 3.8 Second floor plan
- 3.9 Roof plan, roof hatch and ladder details
- 3.10 Foundation plan
- 3.11 Roof framing plan
- 3.12 Elevations, South, West, and North
- 3.13 Building sections 'A' and 'C' and East elevation
- 3.14 Building section 'B', sanctuary window detail
- 3.15 Second floor framing plan
- 3.16 Control counter plan and details, toilet counter detail, and toilet accessories schedule
- 3.17 Typical wall section, column plan detail, railing and skylight details
- 3.18 Section details at side entry
- 3.19 Section details at entry
- 3.20 Window, wall, and stair details
- 3.21 Section details

F2 – Folder 4

Proposed Modifications to Gainsboro Road from Wells Avenue to Orange Avenue NW, 1990.

- 4.1 Layout and infrastructure from Shenandoah Avenue to Salem Avenue
- 4.2 Layout and infrastructure from Wells Avenue to Centre Avenue
- 4.3 Layout and infrastructure including tree placement from Wells Avenue to Centre Avenue
- 4.4 Layout and infrastructure from Patton Avenue to Gilmer Avenue
- 4.5 Profile of Gilmer Avenue and layout of entrance Gainsboro Road
- 4.6 Layout of storm drains at Gilmer Avenue and Jefferson Street
- 4.7 Layout and infrastructure at Gainsboro Road and Harrison Avenue
- 4.8 Layout and infrastructure at Gainsboro Road and McDowell Avenue
- 4.9 Layout and infrastructure for widening Orange Avenue at Washington Park
- 4.10 Layout and infrastructure including tree placement from Madison Avenue to McDowell Avenue
- 4.11 Layout and infrastructure of entrance ramp to I581 from Orange Avenue
- 4.12 Layout and infrastructure at Gainsboro Road intersection with Orange Avenue
- 4.13 Layout and infrastructure including tree plantings at Gainsboro Road intersection with Orange Avenue
- 4.14 Layout and infrastructure for widening Orange Avenue at Washington Park
- 4.15 Layout and infrastructure of entrance ramp to I581 from Orange Avenue

- 4.16 Planting plan at Gainsboro Road and Wells Avenue
- 4.17 Planting plan at Gainsboro Road and Gilmer Avenue
- 4.18 Planting plan at Gainsboro Road and Harrison Avenue
- 4.19 Planting plan at Gainsboro Road and Madison Avenue and McDowell Avenue
- 4.20 Planting plan at Gainsboro Road and Orange Avenue
- 4.21 Plant list and notes
- 4.22 Conceptual plan for Gainsboro Road streetscaping
- 4.23 Layout and infrastructure at Gainsboro Road intersection with Orange Avenue
- 4.24 Impact of headlights on Our Lady of the Valley
- 4.25 Plan of stairs and pedestrian crosswalks at Gainsboro Road and Patton Avenue
- 4.26 Landscape study at Gainsboro Road and Patton Avenue
- 4.27 Stair layout and design at Gainsboro Road and Patton Avenue
- 4.28 Site plan and elevations of stairs at Gainsboro Road and Patton Avenue

<u>F2 – Folder 5</u>

Addition to Gilmer Hall Biology Greenhouse at the University of Virginia, 1984

- 5.1 Site and utility plan
- 5.2 Floor plan, schedules, details
- 5.3 Elevations, North, South, and East, and details
- 5.4 Building sections, wall sections, and details
- 5.5 Foundation plan, roof framing plan, and roof plan
- 5.6 Mechanical floor plan
- 5.7 Mechanical and electrical details
- 5.8 Electrical floor plan

<u>F2 – Folder 6</u>

Shopping Complex for Grand Piano and Furniture, 4235 Electric Road, Roanoke, VA, 1980.

- 6.1 Proposed site plan
- 6.2 Proposed first level plan
- 6.3 Proposed second level plan
- 6.4 Proposed front and rear elevations
- 6.5 Proposed office area
- 6.6 Second level floor plan 'Building A'
- 6.7 Floor plan 'Building B'
- 6.8 Second level floor plan 'Building C'
- 6.9 'Building A' elevations
- 6.10 'Building B' elevations
- 6.11 'Building C' elevations
- 6.12 Building sections
- 6.13 Building sections
- 6.14 North wall section 'Building A'
- 6.15 Wall sections, 'Buildings B & C'
- 6.16 Building sections
- 6.17 Building sections
- 6.18 Section through mall at cantilevered floor and section at skylight
- 6.19 Roof plan

6.20 Stair sections6.21 Stair sections6.22 Typical window sections and planters

<u>F2 – Folder 7</u>

Renovations to Harrison Community Center, 523 Harrison Avenue, Roanoke, VA, 1983.

- 7.1 Ground floor demolition plan
- 7.2 Site plan
- 7.3 Site utility and landscape plan
- 7.4 Basement floor plan and details
- 7.5 Site plan
- 7.6 Basement plan
- 7.7 First floor plan
- 7.8 Second floor plan
- 7.9 Elevations, North and South
- 7.10 Building section
- 7.11 Auditorium plan
- 7.12 Plans used as reference for project from alterations to Harrison Daycare Center by Gregory & Associates Architects, January 21, 1972
 - 7.12a Ground floor plan
 - 7.12b First floor plan, door schedule, and details
 - 7.12c Second floor plan and shaft capping detail
 - 7.12d Ground floor electrical plan
 - 7.12e First floor electrical plan
 - 7.12f Second floor electrical plan

<u>F2 – Folder 8</u>

The Leatherhous, Valley View Mall, date unknown.

- 8.1 Floor plan, front elevation, and wall sections
- 8.2 Interior elevations
- 8.3 Reflected ceiling plan and mechanical plan

<u>F2 – Folder 9</u>

Mental Health Services of the Roanoke Valley Intermediate Care Facility, 5220 Hazelridge Road,

- Roanoke, VA, July 28, 1992.
- 9.1 First floor plan
- 9.2 Second floor plan, roof plan, and details

<u>F2 – Folder 10</u>

- Alterations and Additions to the Detoxification Center, Mental Health Services of the Roanoke Valley, 801 Shenandoah Avenue, Roanoke, VA, 1989.
- 10.1 Site plan
- 10.2 Site details and entry deck
- 10.3 Site details, planting details, and handicapped ramp

- 10.4 Bid alternate 'G' grout and underpinning
- 10.5 Existing plans, phasing, first and basement levels
- 10.6 Renovated plans, first and basement levels
- 10.7 Elevations
- 10.8 Phase 1-offices, Phase 8-demolition of existing offices
- 10.9 Phase 2-detox unit, demolition and demolition notes
- 10.10 Wall sections
- 10.11 Phase 3-men's room, women's room, and demolition
- 10.12 Phases 4 and 5-stairs, lobby, and women's ICU
- 10.13 Phase 6-men's ICU and demolition
- 10.14 Phase 7-offices and corridor
- 10.15 Phase 9-kitchen, kitchen elevations, and kitchen equipment
- 10.16 Phase 10-offices and storage
- 10.17 Elevator, bid alternatives 'D', and details
- 10.18 Finish schedule and details
- 10.19 Window and door schedules
- 10.20 Electrical plans, first and ground levels
- 10.21 Electrical plans, renovated first floor and renovated basement
- 10.22 Mechanical plans, first and ground levels
- 10.23 Plumbing plan, first and ground levels
- 10.24 Site plan-revised

<u>F3 – Folder 1</u>

Alterations and Addition to Mental Health Services of the Roanoke Valley Office Building, 301 Elm Avenue, Roanoke, VA, 1991.

- 11.1 Planting details
- 11.2 Third floor plan
- 11.3 Third floor plan
- 11.4 Room finish schedule
- 11.5 Elevations
- 11.6 Revised partial third floor plan
- 11.7 Interior elevations
- 11.8 Interior plan details and elevations
- 11.9 Front lobby addition
- 11.10 Front lobby addition sections
- 11.11 Front lobby plan details
- 11.12 Wall sections
- 11.13 Ground floor glass block wall details
- 11.14 Front lobby plans, foundation, roof, and framing
- 11.15 Ground floor mechanical plan
- 11.16 Ground floor mechanical plan
- 11.17 First floor mechanical plan
- 11.18 Second floor mechanical plan
- 11.19 Second floor mechanical plan
- 11.20 Third floor mechanical plan
- 11.21 Riser diagrams-hot and cold water and sanitary schematics
- 11.22 Ground floor electrical plan

- 11.23 First floor electrical plan
- 11.24 Second floor electrical plan
- 11.25 Third floor electrical plan
- 11.26 Revised third floor electrical plan
- 11.27 Ground floor demolition plan
- 11.28 First floor demolition plan
- 11.29 Second floor demolition plan
- 11.30 Third floor demolition plan

<u>F3 – Folder 2</u>

New River Trail State Park Draper Site Development, December 18, 1992

- 12.1 Site plan-existing conditions, utility site plan, erosion and sediment control plan, and details
- 12.2 Site plan-dimensional layout and site grading plan
- 12.3 Details

12.4 Water and sanitary details

- 12.5 Maintenance building-plans, schedules, and details
- 12.6 Building elevations, sections, and details

12.7 Electrical, mechanical, and plumbing schedules and miscellaneous details

<u>F3 – Folder 3</u>

Old Town Mall, Christiansburg, VA, date unknown.

- 13.1 Concept plan
- 13.2 Schematic plan
- 13.3 Town Square, Phase I
- 13.4 Town Square detail, street planter detail
- 13.5 Cross section of entrance
- 13.6 Rendering of storefronts 1
- 13.7 Rendering of storefronts 2
- 13.8 Rendering of streetscape 1
- 13.9 Rendering of streetscape 2

<u>F3 – Folder 4</u>

Radford Medical Office Building, 2875 Barn Rd., Christiansburg, VA, May 22, 2000.

- 14.1 Foundation plan
- 14.2 Retaining wall sections
- 14.3 Lower level floor plan, upper level floor plan
- 14.4 Elevations, East, West, and North
- 14.5 Building sections
- 14.6 Site plan
- 14.7 Ground level plan
- 14.8 Upper level plan
- 14.9 Building sections
- 14.10 Elevations, East and South
- 14.11 Elevations, West and North
- 14.12 Environmental plan

14.13 Site and erosion control plan

- 14.14 Existing and proposed drainage divides
- 14.15 Erosion control details and notes
- 14.16 Barn Road plan and profile
- 14.17 Landscape planting plan
- 14.18 Off-site sanitary sewer plan and profile
- 14.19 on-site sanitary and sewer plan and profile
- 14.20 Sanitary sewer details

<u>F3 – Folder 5</u>

- Restoration and Repairs to Rainbow Forest Baptist Church, 1338 Rainbow Forest Dr., Troutville, VA, October 5, 1990.
- 15.1 Floor plan at chancel with services areas below choir loft, floor plan at choir loft, and ladder elevation
- 15.2 Elevation of chancel and choir loft, part plan at chancel steps, and sections
- 15.3 Choir loft framing plan, chancel floor framing plan, and reflected ceiling plan
- 15.4 Structural framing plan and details

15.5 Sections

- 15.6 Mechanical plans
- 15.7 Framing section
- 15.8 Reflected ceiling plan, lower level
- 15.9 Baptismal section
- 15.10 Structural framing plan, mechanical loft
- 15.11 Rending of choir loft

<u>F3 – Folder 6</u>

Virginia Institute of Solar Technology, 900 Life Dr., Christiansburg, VA, June 21, 1982.

- 16.1 Site grading and drainage plan
- 16.2 Sediment and erosion control plan
- 16.3 Site landscaping plan
- 16.4 Exterior lighting plan
- 16.5 Street plan and profile-1
- 16.6 Street plan and profile-2
- 16.7 Street plan and profile-3
- 16.8 Sewage pumping station details
- 16.9 Fire flow booster station details
- 16.10 On-site sewer details
- 16.11 Plan and profile, off-site utilities-1
- 16.12 Plan and profile, off-site utilities-2
- 16.13 Plan and profile, off-site utilities-3
- 16.14 Miscellaneous details
- 16.15 Site dimensional plan
- 16.16 Garden apartments 1, 2, 3, and 4, foundation plan and details
- 16.17 Garden apartments, Unit 1 floor plan
- 16.18 Garden apartments, Unit 2 and 3 floor plans
- 16.19 Laundry/Bookstore/Student union framing details

16.20 Garden apartments, Unit 4 floor plan

<u>F3 – Folder 7</u>

Roanoke County Parks and Recreation Phase I of Starkey Park Improvements, October 31, 1986.

17. 1 Site development plan

17.2 Details

- 17.3 Storm drain profiles and details
- 17.4 Erosion control plan
- 17.5 Erosion and siltation control details

<u>F3 – Folder 8</u>

Renovations for US Rentals, 1745 Avon St., Ext., Charlottesville, VA, May 31, 1998.

18.1 Site plan

- 18.2 Plans and elevations
- 18.3 Floor plan, toilet details, and reflected ceiling plan
- 18.4 Wash bay plan and details

18.5 Schedules

- 18.6 Counter/cabinetry details
- 18.7 Electrical, mechanical, and plumbing plans

<u>F3 – Folder 9</u>

Drivers Lounge Addition for Western Branch Diesel, 4546 Thirlane Rd., NW, Roanoke, VA September 11, 1999.

- 19.1 Floor plan, elevations, and construction description
- 19.2 New addition floor plan, framing plan, and details
- 19.3 New addition floor plan, framing plan, and details
- 19.4 Elevations and building sections

Miscellaneous Architectural Plans

- 1.0 Residence for JC Snyder: Floor Plan, Right Elevation and Front Elevation. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1958.
- 1.1 Residence for JC Snyder: Boxley Hills, Front Elevation and Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 14 February 1958.
- 1.2 Residence for JC Snyder: Boxley Hills, Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 3 March 1958.
- 1.3 Residence for JC Snyder: Typical Section, Floor Plan, Truss and Cabinet Details. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1953.
- 1.4 Residence for JC Snyder: East, West, North and South Elevations. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1953.
- 1.5 Residence for JC Snyder: Foundation Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1953.
- 1.6 Residence for JC Snyder: Heating Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1953.
- 1.7 Residence for JC Snyder: Plot Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 23 June 1953.

- 1.8 Residence for JC Snyder: Avenham Avenue, Front and Side Elevations. JC Snyder, Architect. 2 August 1950.
- 1.9 Residence for JC Snyder: Avenham Avenue, Rear Elevation and Section through Living Room. JC Snyder, Architect. 2 August 1950.
- 1.10 Residence for JC Snyder: Avenham Avenue, Basement Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 2 August 1950.
- 1.11 Residence for JC Snyder: Avenham Avenue, First Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 2 August 1950.
- 1.12 Residence for JC Snyder: Avenham Avenue, Second Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 2 August 1950.
- 1.13 Residence for JC Snyder: East, West, North and South Elevations. JC Snyder, Architect. 17 April 1951.
- 1.14 Residence for JC Snyder: Cross-Section and Detail of Beams. JC Snyder, Architect. 17 April 1951.
- 1.15 Residence for JC Snyder: First Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 17 April 1951.
- 1.16 Residence for JC Snyder: Second Floor Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 17 April 1951.
- 1.17 Residence for JC Snyder: Basement Plan. JC Snyder, Architect. 17 April 1951.
- 1.18 Residence for JC Snyder: Silverwood Road, Block 1, Lot 14 of Summit Hills. Plan of Wall Section. 9 June 1955.
- 2.0 Residence for Dr. and Mrs. ED Downing, Located at McDowell Avenue and 6th Street. Eubank and Caldwell, Architects. May 1952. 8 bound plans include: Plot Plan, Basement Plan, First Floor Plan, Second Floor Plan, Front Elevation, Right Elevation, Rear Elevation, Left Elevation, Cross-Section and Basement Heating Plan.

- 14.0 Mountain View Center, Roanoke, VA, 5/9/1988 Air Conditioning and Related Work Plan.
- 15.0 Knights of Pythias Building for F.D.E.T.C. and Employment Services, Roanoke, VA, 1/4/1988-Alterations and Additions First and Second Floor Plan.
- 15.1 Knights of Pythias Building for F.D.E.T.C. and Employment Services, Roanoke, VA, 1/4/1988-Alterations and Additions Electrical Service Plan.
- 15.2 Knights of Pythias Building for F.D.E.T.C. and Employment Services, Roanoke, VA, 1/4/1988-Alterations and Additions First and Second Floor Plan.
- 16.0 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Foundation Plan, Sheet 1.
- 16.1 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/12/1981- Foundation Plan.
- 16.2 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- First FloorPlan, Sheet 2.
- 16.3 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- First FloorPlan.
- 16.4 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 3.
- 16.5 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Second Floor Plan.
- 16.6 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Attic Floor Plan, Sheet 4.
- 16.7 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Front Elevation, Sheet 5.
- 16.8 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Rear Elevation, Sheet 6.
- 16.9 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Side Elevation, Sheet 7.
- 16.10 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Side Elevation, Sheet 8.
- 16.11 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- Section on Line A-B, Sheet 9.
- 16.12 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 3/6/1907- One Half Section on Line C-D, Sheet 10.
- 16.13 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Elevation of Columns and Girders.
- 16.14 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Awning Frame Plan.
- 16.15 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Brick Mantel in Den Plan.
- 16.16 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date-Detail of Gal-Iron Cornice Etc. Conservatory.

- 16.17 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Drops Angle and Landing Newels Full Size.
- 16.18 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Details of Arches for Stable, Basement Window Frames, and Grille in Hall.
- 16.19 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Details of Columns, Basement Stairs, and Cornice.

- 16.20 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, 9/7/1907, Details of Outside Finish, Sheet 16.
- 16.21 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Elevation of Front Entrance.
- 16.22 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- China Press, Closet.
- 16.23 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Full Size Details.
- 16.24 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Details of Inside Finish.
- 16.25 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Details of Inside Doors.
- 16.26 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date-Detail of Vestibule Doors.
- 16.27 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Main Entrance Door.
- 16.28 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Main Stairway to Attic.
- 16.29 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Stairway to Attic.
- 16.30 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Main Stairway Side View.
- 16.31 Residence for Mr. J.B. Fishburne, Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Main Stairway.

- 17.0 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 6/3/1939- Wash & Locker Room Building Foundation and Basement Plan, Sheet 1.
- 17.1 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 6/3/1939- Wash & Locker Room Building Floor Plan, Sheet 2.
- 17.2 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 1/27/1941- Topographic Survey of Maher Field and Adjacent Properties Between Franklin Road, Pleasant Ave., Whitmore Ave., and Roanoke River.
- 17.3 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 4/23/1942- Seating Plan of the West Stand and Seating Capacity.
- 17.4 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 4/23/1942- Seating Plan of the East Stand and Seating Capacity.
- 17.4.1 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 4/14/1942- Proposed Sprinkler Layout.
- 17.4.2 Maher Field, Roanoke, VA, 3/27/1942- Sketch of Proposed Wall at South End of Stadium.
- 17.5 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1941- Grading, Fencing, & Grading Plan, Sheet 1.
- 17.6 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 7/7/1942- Sketch Showing Goal Posts & Col Markers for Roanoke Municipal Stadium, Gates, Details of Portable Ticket Booths, Sheet 2.
- 17.7 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/4/1941 (?)- Plans of the South Half of the West Stand, Half Plan of the First/Second/Third Floors, Sheet 2.
- 17.8 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941- Plans of the North Half of the West Stand, Half Plan of the First/Second/Third Floors, Sheet 3.
- 17.9 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941(?)- Top View of Center Sections, Sheet 4.

- 17.10 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Top View of Typical End Section, Sheet 5.
- 17.11 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941- Elevations, Sheet 6.
- 17.12 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Cross Section & Ramp Details, Sheet 7.
- 17.13 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Typical Column & Beam Conditions, Sheet 8.
- 17.14 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Press Box Details and Door Schedule, End and Half Rear Elevations, Sheet 9.

- 17.15 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-First Floor Plan East Stand Concession and Toilet Details, Sheet 10.
- 17.16Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 5/7/1941(?)-Beam Girder & Col. Schedules, Sheet 11.
- 17.17 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Seating Plan, Seat Details, Detail of Line Markers, Sheet 12.
- 17.18 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/10/1942-Plumbing Plans and Details, Sheet M-1.
- 17.19 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, no date-Electrical, Details and Diagrammatic Layout of Sound System, Power Amplifiers and Speakers at Scoreboard, Sheet M-2.
- 17.20 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 6/4/1946-Flood Lights, Plan of Transformer Vaults, Feeder Distribution Panel Schedule, Sheet M-3.
- 17.21 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/24/1941-Steel Design, Sheet S-1.
- 17.22 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/10/1942-Steel Design, Sheet S-2.
- 17.23 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 5/1/1942-Details Wall at South End of Stands.
- 17.24 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 9/10/1941-Details Toilet & Concession Wall Footings, Sheet 101.
- 17.25 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 10/16/1941-Miscellaneous Details, Sheet 108.
- 17.26 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 5/1/1942-Details Additional Partitions on Ramp Rails, Sheet 113.
- 17.27 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, Revised 3/9/1942-Details of Stadium Signs, Sheet 0-3.
- 17.28 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/7/1942-Front Elevation and Scoreboard Details for Maher Field, Sheet 0-4.
- 17.29 Stadium for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 5/1/1942-Scoreboard Support and General Notes, Sheet 0-5.
- 17.30 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 2/1957- Sketch Showing Proposed Concrete Floor Under West Stand, Sheet 1 of 3.
- 17.31 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 1/6/1959- Sketch Showing Expansion Joint Detail for Concrete Floor Under East Stand, Sheet 2 of 3.
- 17.32 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 6/20/1962- Sketch Showing Proposed Ticket Booth.
- 17.33 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 2/1957- Sketch Showing Proposed Electrical Layout Under West Stand.
- 17.34 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/2/1976- Layout of Proposed Field Track.
- 17.35 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 4/13/1987- Flood Damage Repair East & West Stands, Sheet 1.
- 17.36 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 4/13/1987- Flood Damage Repair East & West Stands, Sheet 2.
- 17.37 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 2/19/1957- Plan Showing Drainage Details for West Stand, Sheet 2 of 3.
- 17.38 Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 1/6/1959- Plan Showing Drainage Details for East Stand, Sheet 3 of 3.

- 17.39 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Floor Plan East Stands, Sheet A-1.
- 17.40 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Plan, Sheet A-2.
- 17.41 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, no date- Typical Section A-A, Sheet A-3.
- 17.42 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, no date- Typical Section B-B and C-C, Sheet A-4.
- 17.43 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Heating Diagram, Sheet H-1.
- 17.44 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Heating Diagram, Sheet H-2.
- 17.45 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Lighting Diagram, Sheet E-1.
- 17.46 Headquarters and Vocational School for Opportunities-Industrialization Center at Victory Stadium, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1966- Electrical Schematic Diagram, Sheet E-2.
- 17.47 Improvements in Toilet Facilities for Maher Field. 20 September 1939.
- 17.48 Maher Field Wash and Locker Room Building: Heating Piping Plan. No date.
- 17.49 Maher Field: Floor Plan for VPI Building. 31 March 1939.
- 17.50 Maher Field: Floor Plan for VMI Building. 31 March 1939.
- 17.51 Maher Field: Plan of Typical Toilet Building. 20 September 1939.
- 17.52 Maher Field: Proposed New Wash and Locker Room Building. 30 March 1939.17.53 Maher Field: Survey of East and West Bleachers. 22 August 1939.
- 17.54 Maher Field: Proposed Floor Plan of Wash and Locker Room. No date.
- 17.55 Maher Field: Plan for Two Temporary Latrines. 27 October 1939.
- 17.56 Maher Field: Wash and Locker Room Building, Sheet 1. 3 June 1939.
- 17.57 Maher Field: Wash and Locker Room Building, Sheet 2. 3 June 1939.
- 17.58 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Plot Plan and Elevation. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.59 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Fountain Plan and General Notes. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.60 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Cross Sections. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.61 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Electric and Mechanical Equipment Rooms. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.62 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Mechanical Plan. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.63 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Electrical Plan, Sheet 1. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.64 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Electrical Plan, Sheet 2. Cimini and Meric, Architects. 15 November 1961.
- 17.65 Plan for Fountain at Victory Stadium: Site Plan. Hayes, Seay, Mattern & Mattern. No date.

18.0 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- First Floor Plan, Sheet 1.

- 18.1 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- Second Floor, Sheet 2.
- 18.2 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- First Floor Finish Schedule, Sheet 3.
- 18.3 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- Second Floor Finish Schedule, Sheet 4.
- 18.4 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984-Door Schedule, Sheet 5.
- 18.5 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- First Floor Plan Electrical.
- 18.6 Renovation of Marine Armory Dept. of Parks & Recreation Main Office on 210 Reserve Ave., Roanoke, VA, 1/23/1984- Second Floor Plan Electrical.
- 18.7 U.S. Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 10/7/1954- Plot Plan of Surface Parking & Maintenance Areas, Sheet 1 of 1.
- 18.8 Marine Corps Reserve Center, Roanoke, VA, 5/11/1979-Repair Roof Plan and Detail, Sheet 1 of 1.
- 18.9 Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 7/10/1979- Site Plans Electrical, Sheet 1 of 3.
- 18.10 Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 7/10/1979- First Floor Plans Electrical, Sheet 2 of 3.
- 18.11 U.S. Marine Corps Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 7/10/1979- Second Floor Plans Electrical, Sheet 3 of 3.
- 18.12 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/8/1949- Plot Plan, Sheet 1of 18.
- 18.13 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Foundation Plan, Sheet 2 of 18.
- 18.14 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/7/1949- First Floor Plan, Sheet 3 of 18.
- 18.15 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/7/1949- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 4 of 18.
- 18.16 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Elevations, Sheet 5 of 18.
- 18.17 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Section E-E & Details, Sheet 6 of 18.
- 18.18 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Drill Hall Section & Details, Sheet 7 of 18.
- 18.19 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Details Miscellaneous, Sheet 8 of 18.
- 18.20 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Stair Details, Sheet 9 of 18.
- 18.21 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/7/1949- Cabinet & Shelving Details, Sheet 10 of 18.
- 18.22 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/12/1949- Door Frame Details, Sheet 11 of 18.
- 18.23 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/12/1949- Structural Plan, Sheet 12 of 18.
- 18.24 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Structural Details, Sheet 13 of 18.

- 18.25 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/7/1949- Plumbing Plan & Details, Sheet 14 of 18.
- 18.26 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 7/12/1949- Heating Plan & Details, Sheet 15 of 18.
- 18.27 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Heating Details, Sheet 16 of 18.
- 18.28 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Electrical First Floor, Sheet 17 of 18.
- 18.29 Annex Building for U.S. Marine Corps Reserve at the Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 6/9/1949- Electrical Second Floor, Sheet 18 of 18.

- 18.30 Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 8/22/1972- Electrical Site Plan-New Work, Sheet 1 of 5.
- 18.31 Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, no date- Floor Plan-Existing Conditions, Sheet 2 of 5.
- 18.32 Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, Revised 1/18/1973- Electrical Service Partial Riser Diagram, and Panel board and Lighting Fixture Schedules, Sheet 3 of 5.
- 18.33 Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 8/22/1972- Second Floor Plan-Existing Conditions, Sheet 4 of 5.
- 18.34 Naval Reserve Training Center, Roanoke, VA, 8/22/1972- Second Floor Plan-New Conditions, Sheet 5 of 5.
- 18.35 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, Revised7/30/1947- Foundation Plan, Sheet 1 of 15.
- 18.36 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Foundation Bolt Setting Plan, Sheet 2 of 15.
- 18.37 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- First Floor Plan & Details, Sheet 3 of 15.
- 18.38 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, Revised7/30/1947- Second Floor Plan & Details, Sheet 4 of 15.
- 18.39 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Elevations, Sheet 5 of 15.
- 18.40 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Sections & Details at Section "A-A", Sheet 6 of 15.
- 18.41 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Sections & Details at Section "C-C", Sheet 7 of 15.
- 18.42 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, Revised7/7/1947- Entrance Details, Sheet 8 of 15.
- 18.43 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Half Elevation of End Sheeting and Framing, Sheet 9 of 15.
- 18.44 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Plan with Roof Removed, Sheet 10 of 15.
- 18.45 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Heating Plan First & Second Floor, Sheet 12 of 15.
- 18.46 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- Heating & Plumbing Details, Sheet 13 of 15.
- 18.47 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 2/4/1947- First Floor Electrical Plan & Details, Sheet 14 of 15.
- 18.48 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, Revised7/10/1947- Second Floor Electrical Plan & Details, Sheet 15 of 15.
- 18.49 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/6/1947- Plot Plan and Services, Sheet 1 of 3.
- 18.50 Naval Reserve Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/6/1947- Grading & Landscape Plan & Elevations, Sheet 2 of 3.
- 18.51 Armory for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, no date-Floor Plan.
- 18.52 Armory for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, no date-Second and Third Floor Plans East Stand, Sheet A-5.
- 18.53 Armory for the City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, no date-Second and Third Floor Plans West Stand, Sheet A-6.

18.54 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Plot Plan, Sheet 1 of 10. 18.55 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Foundation Plan, Sheet 2 of 10. 18.56 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- First Floor Plan, Sheet 3 of 10. 18.57 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, Revised 5/21/1954- Second Floor Plan, Roof Plan, & Details, Sheet 4 of 10. 18.58 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Elevations, Sheet 5 of 10. 18.59 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Sections, Sheet 6 of 10. 18.60 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Entrance Sections, Sheet 7 of 10. 18.61 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Stairs, Door Buck Schedule, and Stair Details Sheet 8 of 10. 18.62 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Toilet Room Details, Sheet 9 of 10. 18.63 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Schedules, Sheet 10 of 10. 18.64 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- First Floor Structural, Sheet S-1 of 2. 18.65 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954-Second Floor Structural & Rigid Frame Details, Sheet S-2 of 2. 18.66 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Foundation Plan Plumbing Layout, Sheet P-1 of 3. 18.67 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- First Floor Plan Plumbing Layout, Sheet P-2 of 3. 18.68 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Second Floor & Low Roof Plumbing Layout, Sheet P-3 of 3. 18.69 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Foundation Plan Heating & Ventilation Layout, Sheet H-1 of 3. 18.70 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- First Floor Plan, Sheet H-2 of 3. 18.71 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Second Floor Plan Heating & Ventilation Layout, Sheet H-3 of 3. 18.72 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- First Floor Plan Electrical Layout, Sheet E-1 of 2. 18.73 Five Unit National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 5/18/1954- Second Floor Plan Electrical Layout, Sheet E-2 of 2. 18.74 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Foundation Plan Heating & Ventilation Layout, Sheet 1 of 5. 18.75 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Foundation Plan, Sheet 2 of 5. 18.76 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Floor Plan, Sheet 3 of 5. 18.77 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Elevations, Sheet 4 of 5. 18.78 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Section Details, Sheet 5 of 5. 18.79 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Mechanical Work,

- Sheet M-1 of 1.
- 18.80 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 4/19/1965- Electrical Work, Sheet E-1 of 1.

- 18.81 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 12/11/1964- First Floor Plan, Sheet 1 of 2.
- 18.82 Addition & Alterations to National Guard Armory, Roanoke, VA, 12/11/1964- East and South Elevation, Sheet 2 of 2.

19.0 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Plot Plan,

Drawing 1.

- 19.1 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Basement Plan, Drawing 2.
- 19.2 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Main Floor Plan, Drawing 3.
- 19.3 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Ceiling Plan, Drawing 4.
- 19.4 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Right Side "South" and "East" Elevation, Drawing 5.
- 19.5 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Left Side "North" and "West" Elevation, Drawing 6.
- 19.6 Gainsboro Branch Public Library, Roanoke, VA, 8/9/1941- Heating Plan, Drawing 7.

F5-Folder 3

20.0 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/7/1980- First Floor Plan, Sheet 1.

- 20.1 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/7/1980- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 2.
- 20.2 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/7/1980- Third Floor Plan, Sheet 3.
- 20.3 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 10/1987- Unlabeled Rooms First Floor Plan.
- 20.4 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Index, First Floor and Basement Plan, Sheet 1.
- 20.5 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 2.
- 20.6 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, Revised 9/3/1993- Third Floor Plan, Sheet 3.
- 20.7 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Door Schedule and Details, Sheet 4.
- 20.8 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Finish Schedule and Details, Sheet 5.
- 20.9 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Exterior Elevations and Misc. Sections, Sheet 6.
- 20.10 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Women Locker Room & Interior Elevations,
 - Sheet 7.
- 20.11 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- First Floor Plan Electrical, Sheet 1.
- 20.12 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Second Floor Plan Electrical, Sheet 2.
- 20.13 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Third Floor Plan Electrical, Sheet 3.
- 20.14 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- First Floor Plan Mechanical, Sheet 1.
- 20.15 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Second Floor Plan Mechanical, Sheet 2.
- 20.16 Third Street Annex Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/1987- Third Floor Plan Mechanical, Sheet 3.
- 21.0 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Drawing Index Sheet.
- 21.1 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Site Plan, Drawing 1.
- 21.2 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- First Floor Plan & Finish Schedule, Drawing 2.
- 21.3 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Second Floor Plan & Finish Schedule, Drawing 3.
- 21.4 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Third Floor Plan & Finish Schedule, Drawing 4.
- 21.5 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- RoofPlan & Coping Details, Drawing 5.

- 21.6 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Door Schedule, Door Types, Frame Details, Drawing 6.
- 21.7 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Exterior Elevations & 1/8" Bldg. Section, Drawing 7.
- 21.8 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- 1/4" Bldg. Sections & Details, Drawing 8.
- 21.9 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Wall Sections, Drawing 9.
- 21.10 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Stair Plans, Sections & Details, Drawing 10.
- 21.11 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Entrance Lobby Plan, Elevations & Sections, Drawing 11.
- 21.12 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Interior Elevations & Details, Drawing 12.
- 21.13 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- 1/4" Plans Interior Elevations, Drawing 13.
- 21.14 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- 1/4" Plans & Interior Elevations, Drawing 14.
- 21.15 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Foundation & Framing Plans, Drawing 15.
- 21.16 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Heating First Floor Plan, Drawing 1.
- 21.17 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Heating Second Floor Plan, Drawing 2.
- 21.18 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Heating Third Floor Plan, Drawing 3.
- 21.19 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Plumbing First Floor Plan, Drawing 1.
- 21.20 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Plumbing Second Floor Plan, Drawing 2.
- 21.21 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Plumbing Third Floor Plan, Drawing 3.
- 21.22 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Plumbing Toilet Details, Drawing 4.
- 21.23 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Electrical First Floor Plan, Drawing 1.
- 21.24 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Electrical Second Floor Plan, Drawing 2.
- 21.25 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Electrical Third Floor Plan, Drawing 3.
- 21.26 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Electrical Schedules & Schematics, Drawing 4.
- 21.27 Alterations to Third Street Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/10/1972- Electrical Schedules & Schematics, Drawing 5.

- 22.0 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Foundation Plan, Sheet 1. 2 Copies.
- 22.1 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Market Floor Plan, Sheet 2. 2 Copies.
- 22.2 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Mezzanine Floor Plan, Sheet 3. 2 Copies.

- 22.3 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Auditorium Floor Plan and Section Thru Sidewalk Canopy Over Store Fronts Campbell Avenue, Sheet 4. 2 Copies.
- 22.4 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Roof Plan and Detail at Mezzanine Floor Landing, Sheet 5. 2 Copies.
- 22.5 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- East Side, Campbell Ave, and One Half Salem Ave Elevations, Sheet 6. 2 Copies.
- 22.6 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Cross Sections, Sheet 7. 2 Copies.
- 22.7 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Longitudinal Section and Truss Diagram, Sheet 8. 2 Copies.
- 22.8 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/1921- Details of Refrigerators in Market, Sheet 9. 2 Copies.
- 22.9 Market & Auditorium Bldg., Roanoke, VA, no date- Detail of Ticket Booth.
- 22.10 Market & Auditorium Bldg., Roanoke, VA, no date- Revised Store Fronts, East Side Elevation. 2 Copies.
- 22.11 Market & Auditorium Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/15/1921- Heating Plans Dunham Heating System, Boiler Room Plan. 2 Copies.
- 22.12 City Market, Roanoke, VA, no date- Plan of Brick Base for Refrigerated Counters. 2 Copies.
- 22.13 City Market Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/15/1921- Market Floor Plan.

2 Copies.

22.14 City Market Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/15/1921- Mezzanine Floor Plan. 2 Copies.

- 22.15 City Market Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/15/1921- Auditorium Floor Plan. 2 Copies.
- 23.0 Fire Station for City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/19/1928- Basement and Plot Plans, Sheet 1.
- 23.1 Fire Station for City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/19/1928- First Floor Plan, Sheet 2.
- 23.2 Fire Station for City of Roanoke, Roanoke, VA, 3/19/1928- Second Floor & Root Plans, Sheet 3.

F5-Folder 5

- 24.0 (Note: See also Tuberculosis Sanatorium) Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, 4/1/1974- Existing Building with Required Code Changes First Floor Plan, Sheet 1.
- 24.1 Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, 4/1/1974- Existing Building with Required Code Changes Second Floor, Attic, and Basement Plan, Sheet 2.
- 24.2 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, revised 11/1977- Basement Plan, Added Electrical Outlets, Sheet 1.
- 24.3 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, revised 11/1977- First Floor Plan, Added Electrical Outlets, Sheet 2.
- 24.4 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/25/1975- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 3.
- 24.5 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/25/1975- Section Thru Main Building, Wings, and Kitchen Wing, Plan at Smoke Doors, Sheet 4.
- 24.6 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 5/13/1975- Plan of Incinerator Pad, Site Plan, Reworked Door Details, Section at Kitchen Range Hood Exhaust, Sheet 5.
- 24.7 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/25/1975- Plan of Nurse's Station, West and East Wing Utility Rooms, Sheet 6.
- 24.8 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/25/1975- Existing Doors & New Glazed Elevations, Radiator Covers, Exterior Stair, Door Frame Detail Plans, Sheet 7.

- 24.9 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/25/1975- Detail of Exterior Stair, Sheet 8.
- 24.10 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/27/1975- Partial Basement Floor, Exist. Pump House, Soiled Utility Rooms, Detail Piping Connections to Existing Hot Water Tank, Clean Utility & Med. Prep (West Wing), Sheet M-1.
- 24.11 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/27/1975- Partial First Floor Plan, Electric Sequence Control Diagrams, Sheet M-2.
- 24.12 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/13/1975- Partial Basement and Second Floor Plans, Fire Alarm System Riser Diagram, Sheet E-1.
- 24.13 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/27/1975- First Floor Plan, Sheet E-2.
- 24.14 Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/27/1975- Panel board Schedule, Power Riser Diagram, Plan-Exist Pump House, Emergency Generator Diagrams, Sheet E-3.
- 25.0 (Note: See also Remodeling of Roanoke City Nursing Home, Coyner Springs)
- Proposed Tubercular Infirmary, Botetourt County, VA, 2/16/1938- Floor Plan, Scheme A.
- 25.1 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 5/6/1939- Revised First Floor Plan with X-Ray Department, Sheet 3 Revised.
- 25.2 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 5/25/1939- Revised First Floor Plan with X-Ray Department, Elevation Table in Dark Room and Lab, Sheet 3 Revised.
- 25.3 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, no date- Floor Plan.
- 25.4 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 1/12/1939- Foundation and Basement Plan, Sheet 2 of 2.
- 25.5 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/2/1939- Basement Plan and Main Switchboard Details, Sheet 2 of 6.
- 25.6 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/2/1939- First Floor Plan, Sheet 3 of 6.
- 25.7 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/2/1939- Second Floor & Roof Plan, Door Schedule, Sheet 4 of 6.
- 25.8 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/2/1939- East, West, North, South Elevations of Colored and White Patient Buildings, Sheet 5 of 6.
- 25.9 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/2/1939- Detail of Solarium-White Patients, Detail of Entrance Pavilion East Elevation, Detail of Entrance Pavilion Colored Patients Building, Sheet 6 of 6.
- 25.10 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 12/30/1938- Sewage Disposal Plan & Details, Sheet S-1.
- 25.11Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 2/2/1939- Basement Heating Plan, Sheet H-1 of 4.
- 25.12 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 5/18/1939- First Floor Heating Plan, Sheet H-2 of 4.
- 25.13 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 2/2/1939- Heating Details, Plan of Boiler Room, Sheet H-3 of 4.
- 25.14 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 2/2/1939- Basement Heating Plan for One Pipe Steam, Sheet H-4 of 4.
- 25.15 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 12/30/1938- Basement Plumbing Plan, Sheet P-1.
- 25.16Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/6/1939- Drainage Plan of Toilets & Baths in South End for Colored Patients, Detail of Roughing in for Lavatory in Treatment Rooms Only, Sheet P-2.
- 25.17 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/9/1939- Drainage Plan of Toilets & Baths in South End for White Patients, Sheet P-3.

- 25.18 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 1/31/1939- Plot Plan, Topographical Map of Springs, Details of Wall Around Spring, Sheet W-1.
- 25.19 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 5/9/1939- Detail of Reservoir and Pump House, Sheet W-2.
- 25.20 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 5/12/1939- Well and Pump Room, Sheet W3.
- 25.21 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 4/17/1939- ½" Scale of Details of Sewage Disposal System, Sheet SD1.
- 25.22 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, 4/5/1940- Plan of Cook and Helper Quarters.
- 25.22 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, Revised 8/4/1942- Plan of Orderly Quarters.
- 25.23 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, no date- Revised Plan of Wall Around Spring, Sheet W-101.
- 25.24 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, no date- Spring and Dam Connection.
- 25.25 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, no date- Map of Property at Coyner Springs, Site Plan.
- 25.26 Tuberculosis Sanatorium, Botetourt County, VA, no date- First Floor Plan.

26.0 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/19/1914- Ground Floor Framing Plan. 2 copies.

- 26.1 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- First Floor Framing Plan. 2 copies.
- 26.2 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- Second Floor Framing Plan. 2 copies.
- 26.3 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- Third Floor Framing Plan. 2 copies.
- 26.4 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- Fourth Floor Framing Plan, Sheet 5. 2 copies.
- 26.5 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- Main Roof Framing Plan, Sheet 6. 2 copies.
- 26.6 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/22/1914- Framing Plan of Main Stairway, Sheet 7. 2 copies.
- 26.7 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/1915- Jail Drawings First Tier, Sheet 15.
- 26.8 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/1915- Jail Drawings First Second Tier, Sheet 16.
- 26.9 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 1/1915- Typical Plan of 2nd Tier Cells, Sheet 17.
- 26.10 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, Revised 11/1914- Scale Details of Granite Work, Sheet 21.
- 26.11 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/30/1914- ½" Scale Drawing of Entrance & Stairway Lobbies, Sheet 40.
- 26.12Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/17/1914 (?)- Municipal Building Columns, Drawing 1. 2 copies.
- 26.13 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/1/1914- Municipal Building Columns, Drawing 2. 2 copies.
- 26.14 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 12/1/1914 (?)- Municipal Building Columns.
- 26.15 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Plot Plan, Sheet 1.
- 26.16 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Basement Foundation Plan, Sheet 2.
- 26.17 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Ground Floor Plan, Sheet 3.
- 26.18 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- First Floor Plan, Sheet 4.
- 26.19 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Second Floor Plan, Sheet 5.
- 26.20 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Third Floor Prison, Sheet 6.
- 26.21 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Fourth Floor Prison, Sheet 7.
- 26.22 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Roof Plan, Sheet 8.
- 26.23 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Steel Framing Plan of Third Floor and Roof of Second Floor, Sheet 9.
- 26.24 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Commerce St., Roanoke St., and Cambell Ave. Elevations, Sheet 10.

- 26.25 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Rear Elevation, Details of Jail Windows & Cornice, Sheet 11.
- 26.26 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Longitudinal Sections, Cross Section, Details of Skylights & Plaster Work in Corporation Court Room, Sheet 12.
- 26.27 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- Details of Main Stairways, Sheet 13.
- 26.28 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/1914- ½" Scale Detail of Front Central Pavilion, Sheet 14.
- 26.28a Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 5/2/1914-Schedule of Windows. Sheet 34.
- 26.28b Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 11/21/1914-Revised Details of Jail Windows. Sheet 35.
- 26.28c Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA no date-Basement, Third and Fourth Floor Doors. Sheet 41.
- 26.29 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date- One Half Inch Scale Drawing of Council Chamber, Sheet 42.
- 26.30 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date- One Half Inch Scale Drawings of Council Chamber, Sheet 43.
- 26.30a Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/5/1915-Full Size Detail of Marble Plinths. Sheet 49.
- 26.30b Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 4/26/1915-Full Size Detail of Plaster Work in Main Entrance Lobby. Sheet 51.
- 26.30c Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 5/11/1915-Full Size Detail of Plaster Work in Stairway Lobby. Sheet 54.
- 26.30d Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA. 5/21/1915- Full Size Detail of Plaster Cornice and Beams in Council Chamber, Sheet 55.
- 26.31 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 6/17/1915- 1/2 Inch Scale Drawing of Corporation Court Room, Sheet 61.
- 26.32 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 6/17/1915- 1/2 Inch Scale Drawing of Corporation Court Room, Sheet 62.
- 26.33 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/15/1915- 1/2 Inch Scale Drawing of Law & Chancery Court Room, Sheet 63.
- 26.34 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date- 1/2 Inch Scale Drawing of Law & Chancery Court Room, Sheet 64.
- 26.34a Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/21/1915-Full Size Detail of Plaster Cornice and Beams in Law and Chancery Courtroom. Sheet 65.
- 26.34b Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 7/23/1915-Full Size Detail of Plaster Work Around Ceiling Light Above Stairway. Sheet 66.
- 26.34c Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date-Detail of Columns in Corporation Courtroom. Sheet 68.
- 26.34d Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date-Detail of CI Grilles. Sheet 72.
- 26.35 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, 1914- Addenda Plan of Smokeless Boiler Connections, Drawing F-12.
- 26.36 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date-Full Size Detail of Plaster Cornice, East & West Corridor, Second Floor.
- 26.37 Municipal Building, Roanoke, VA, no date-Judge's Desk & Platform, Corporation Courtroom.
- 27.0 Original sketch of house plan, located at 27 (29) Day Avenue in Old Southwest. 1892.

F6-Folder 1

- 28.0 "Additions for Mr. CA Ball", located at 2811 Rosalind Avenue. HM Miller, Architect. 19 August 1909.
- 29.0 "Alterations to the Gish House- First Floor Plan". Circa 1981.
- 29.1 "Alterations to the Gish House Second Floor Plan". Circa 1981.
- 29.2 "Alterations to the Gish House First Floor Electrical". Circa 1981.

- 29.3 "Alterations to the Gish House Second Floor Electrical". Circa 1981.
- 29.4 "Alterations to the Gish House South Elevation". Circa 1981.
- 29.5 "Alterations to the Gish House North Elevation". Circa 1981.

F6–Folder 2

- 30.0 "Proposed Main Library Basement Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 12 July 1938.
- 30.1 "Proposed Library Second Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 12 July 1938.
- 30.2 "Proposed Public Library for the City of Roanoke". 3 sheets: First, Second and Ground Floor Plans. Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 13 November 1940.
- 30.3 "Proposed Public Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 3 sheets: Main and Ground Floors and Cross Section. 26 November 1940.
- 30.4 "Proposed Public Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 4 sheets: Front Elevation, Main Floor, Ground Floor and Cross Section. 23 December 1940.
- 30.5 "Proposed Public Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 3 sheets: Main and Ground Floor Plans, Cross Section. 2 January 1941.
- 30.6 "Proposed Public Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 2 sheets: Ground and Main Floor Plans. 4 February 1941.
- 30.7 "Proposed Public Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 2 sheets: Main and Ground Floor Plans/ 13 February 1941.
- 30.8 "Proposed Main Library". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 4 sheets: First, Second, Third and Basement Floor Plans. Undated.
- 30.9 "Proposed Public Library in Elmwood Park". Includes Site, Foundation, Ground Floor, Stack Construction, Main Floor, Upper Part of Main Floor, Attic Floor, Roof, Front Elevation, Side Elevations, Cross Sections and Mechanical Plans. Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 10 May 1941.
- 31.0 "Proposed Gainsboro Branch Library First Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 14 November 1940.
- 32.0 "Proposed Library and Municipal Complex". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. First Floor Plan. 10 July1938.
- 32.1 "Proposed Library and Municipal Complex". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. Plot Plan. 10 July 1938.
- 32.2 "Proposed Library & Municipal Complex". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. First Floor Plan. 18 July 1938.
- 33.0 "Draft of Vertical Check Valve with Locking Device", for WP Wash Sales & Engineering. PH Trout, 6 September 1918.
- 33.1 "Draft of Signal Lanterns". PH Trout, 17 June 1920. 5 sheets: 2 sketches, 2 plans and type written description.
- 33.2 "Draft of Steel Alloy Cast Iron Bell for BM Phelps". PH Trout, 11 July 1953.
- 33.3 "Draft of Serpentine Wall at the University of Virginia". PH Trout, 18 July 1946.
- 33.4 "Draft of Dynamic Brake for Crane" for Walker Machine & Foundry Company. PH Trout, 9 April 1945.
- 33.5 "Draft of Barn for Hazelgrove". PH Trout, no date. 2 sheets.
- 33.6 "Draft of All Welded Safety Gate for Railway Crossing". No further information.
- 33.7 "Curler for Virginia Can Company". PH Trout, 1 August 1918. 3 sheets.
- 33.8 "Topographic Sketch showing Line 'B' & Line 'C' for Proposed Incline up Mill Mountain". McGhee & Royer, Engineers. February 1910.
- 34.0 "Proposed Plans for Roanoke Stadium/Amphitheatre". Volume 1. Rosser International, 1 October 2003.
- 34.1 "Proposed Plans for Roanoke Stadium/Amphitheatre". Volume 2. Rosser

International, 1 October 2003.

F7–Folder 1

- 35.0 "Elmwood Park Extension and Fountain and Rose Garden Plans". The Century Project. 2 September 1981.
 - Plans Include: Sheet 1 – Demolition Sheet 2 – Utilities Sheet 3 – Grading and Drainage Sheet 4 – Electrical Sheet 5 – Electric, Riser Diagrams and Schedules Sheet 6 – Dimensional Layout Sheet 7 – Furnishings and Features Sheets 8-14 – Site Details Sheet 15 – Landscaping Sheet 16 – Landscape Irrigation
- 35.1 "Elmwood Park Extension and Fountain and Rose Garden Plans". The Century Project, 22 April 1981.
 - Plans Include: Sheet L1 – Survey Sheet L2 – Grading and Drainage Sheet L3 – Furnishings and Features Sheet L4 – Details
- 35.2 "Elmwood Park Improvement Project". The Century Project, no date.
 - Plans Include:
 - Sheet 1 Site Plan Sheet 2 – Site Plan Sheet 3 – Proposed Layout for "Festival in the Park" Sheet 4 – Color site plan of landscaping Sheet 5 – Color site plan for Rose Garden Sheet 6 – Color site plan for Yellow Garden

F7–Folder 2

36.0 "Proposed Library Study at the Post Office and Court House Building". Office of City Engineer, 9 May 1978.

Plans Include:

Sheet 1 – Basement Plan

Sheet 2 – First Floor Plan Sheet 3 – Second Floor Plan Sheet 4 – Third Floor Plan

36.1 "Proposed South Roanoke Branch Library: Plot Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. No date.36.2 "Proposed South Roanoke Branch Library: Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. No date.

- 36.3 "Unknown Proposed Library: Ground Floor Plan". No further information.
- 36.4" Proposed Main Library: First Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. No date.
- 36.5 "Proposed Main Library: Basement Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 9 September 1940.
- 36.6 "Proposed Main Library: First Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 9 September 1940.
- 36.7 "Alterations to Main Library in Terry House: Basement Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 3 November 1932.
- 36.8 "Alterations to Main Library in Terry House: First Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 3 November 1932.
- 36.9 "Alterations to Main Library in Terry House: Second Floor Plan". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 3 November 1932.
- 36.10 "Architectural Rendering of Memorial Center, including Public Library, War Memorial and Music Hall and Arts Building". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. 4 November 1947.
- 37.0 "Nurses Dormitory & School Plans, Roanoke Memorial Hospital". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. November 1957. Includes: Basement, First Floor, Second Floor, Third Floor, Roof and Front Elevation.
- 37.1 "Library Facility Plans for Dormitory, Roanoke Memorial Hospital". Eubank & Caldwell, Architects. November 1957. Includes: Basement and First Floor Plans.

F7–Folder 3

- 38.0 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: Basement and Foundation Plan". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 38.1 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: First Floor Plan". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 38.2 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: Second Floor Plan". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 38.3 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: Roof Plan". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 38.4 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: Front and Rear Elevations". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 38.5 "New Almshouse for the City of Roanoke: Side Elevation". HM Miller, Architect, May 1925.
- 39.0 "Stable for WJ Kerr at 411 Walnut Avenue". Includes first and second floor plans and all elevations. 1929. 2 copies.
- 40.0 "Home of John Perrin at Gloucester Point: First Floor Plan". Built by Perrin in 1716. Measured and drawn by BN Eubank, 9 July 1929.
- 40.1 "Home of John Perrin at Gloucester Point: Second Floor Plan". Built by Perrin in 1716. Measured and drawn by BN Eubank, 9 July 1929.

F7–Folder 4

American Theatre Architectural Plans, including finishes, seating, etc. Please note that plans are not complete and this does not include exterior elevations. Not numbered. Smithey and Tardy, Architects. 1926-1928.

F7–Folder 5

American Theatre Architectural Plans, including finishes, seating, etc. Please note that plans are not complete and this does not include exterior elevations. Not numbered. Smithey and Tardy, Architects. 1926-1928.

F7–Folder 6

American Theatre Architectural Plans, including finishes, seating, etc. Please note that plans are not complete and this does not include exterior elevations. Not numbered. Smithey and Tardy, Architects. 1926-1928.

F8-Unfoldered

- "Civic Center for Roanoke, Virginia: Architectural and Stage Equipment". Associated Architects and Engineers of Roanoke, 30 December 1967. Bound, unfoldered.
- "Civic Center for Roanoke, Virginia: Mechanical and Electrical Plans". Associated Architects and Engineers of Roanoke, 30 December 1967. Bound, unfoldered.
- "Civic Center for Roanoke, Virginia: Stage Decorations and Supplies". Stage Equipment Company of America, 1968. Bound, unfoldered.
- Folder: "Civic Center for Roanoke, Virginia: Structural Plans". Seven loose sheets including: Sheets 28, 31, 34, 35, 40-42. Associated Architects and Engineers of Roanoke, 30 December 1967.

F9–Folder 1

- 41.0 "Study for the Development of Airport, Roanoke, Virginia". John Nolen, City Planner. April 1928. 2 copies.
- 42.0 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet 1 –Columns, Bracings and Struts". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 20 June 1941.
- 42.1 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet 2 Beams and Struts". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 20 June 1941.
- 42.2 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet 3 Beams, Bracing and Hand Rail Posts". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 20 June 1941.
- 42.3 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet 4 Stair Sections and Hand Rail". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 20 June 1941.
- 42.4 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet 5 Hand Railing". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 20 June 1941.
- 42.5 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet E1 Design and Erection Diagram". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 23 June 1941.
- 42.6 "Observation Tower for Roanoke, Virginia: Sheet E2 Erection Diagram, Anchor Bolt Setting and Plan of Platforms". Virginia Bridge and Iron Company, 23 June 1941.
- 43.0 "Suggested Treatment for City Park Adjoining City Farm and Municipal Swimming Pool". John Nolen, City Planner. 1928.
- 43.1 "Proposed Lake Just West of City Farm on Murrays Run". John Nolen, City Planner. 7 September 1928.
- 44.0 "Revised Study for Civic Center". John Nolen, City Planner. 1928.
- 44.1 "Revised Study for Civic Center". John Nolen, City Planner. August 1928.
- 45.0 "Suggestion for Civic Highway Entrance". John Nolen, City Planner. May 1928.
- 46.0 "Site Plan for Development of Restaurant on Mill Mountain". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.1 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheer A2 Foundation and Roof Plan". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.2 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A3 Dining and Kitchen Level Plans". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.

- 46.3 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A4 Basement Plan Schedules". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.4 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A5 South and West Elevations". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.5 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A6: North and East Elevations". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.6 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A7 A and B Sections". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.7 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet A8 Wall Sections". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.8 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet S1 First Floor Framing". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.9 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet S2 Roof Framing Plan". Senior Thesis for Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.10 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet P1 Mechanical". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.
- 46.11 "Plan for a Restaurant on Mill Mountain: Sheet H1 Heating Layout". Senior Thesis by Leo M. Spigel. 23 October 1954.

F9-Folder 2

47.0 "Roanoke Theatre, Orchestra Floor Plan". R.B. Brun (?), architect. Undated.

- 47.1 "Roanoke Theatre, Mezzanine Floor Plan". R.B. Brun (?), architect. Undated.
- 47.2 "Roanoke Theatre, Balcony". R.B. Brun (?), architect. Undated.
- 47.3 "Roanoke Theatre, detail section toward stage". R.B. Brun (?), architect. Undated.
- 47.4 "Roanoke Theatre, detail section toward side". R.B. Brun (?), architect. Undated.

F10–Folder 1: Cherry Hill/E.M. Funkhouser Estate Exterior Plans

- 48.0 "Plot Plan". Undated.
- 48.1 "Elevation of West Portico and Entrance: Sheet 13". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 12 May 1923
- 48.2 "Elevation of East Entrance: Sheet 14". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 25 May 1923
- 48.3 "West Elevation". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.4 "Elevations of Garage, North, South, East, West and Roof Plan". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 25 April 1924
- 48.5 "End Elevations, North and South". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.6 "East Elevation". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.7 "Roof Plan". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.8 "Roof Layout". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. Undated
- 48.9 "Elevation, Wrought Iron Porch". Robert M. Allen, architect. Undated
- 48.10 "Detail of Iron Porch". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. Undated
- 48.11 "Garage, West and South Elevations". Undated
- 48.12 "Sketch Entrance". 2 September 1925
- 48.13 "Perspective View of Veranda, No. 1". Briccon, architect. Undated
- 48.14 "Perspective View of Veranda, No. 2". Bricoon, architect. Undated
- 48.15 "Details of East and South Elevations Garage". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 25 April 1924
- 48.16 "Details of Kitchen and Entrance Gates". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 30 April 1924
- 48.17 "Detail of Veranda, No. 1". E. Brandt, architect. Undated

- 48.18 "Detail of Veranda, No. 2". E. Brandt, architect. Undated
- 48.19 "Detail of Dormer Windows". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.20 "Window and Trim Details". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923

F10–Folder 2: Cherry Hill/E.M. Funkhouser Estate Interior and Garden Plans

- 48.21 "Basement Flood Plan". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.22 "First Floor Plan". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.23 "Second Floor Plan." Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 1 January 1923
- 48.24 "First Floor Hall and Second Floor Stairwell: Sheet 12". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 24 April 1923
- 48.25 "Garage, Ground Floor Plan". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 25 April 1924
- 48.26 "Elevation of Hall, Looking West and North: Sheet 19". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 20 August 1923
- 48.27 "Stair Hall Details: Sheet 20". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 16 August 1923
- 48.28 "Details of Dining Room: Sheet 25". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 30 August 1923
- 48.29 "Detail of Library: Sheet 26". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 10 September 1923
- 48.30 "Details of Living Room: Sheet 27". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 15 August 1923
- 48.31 "Details of Kitchen and Butler's Pantry Cases: Sheet 28". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 15 August 1923
- 48.32 "Details of Kitchen Cabinets and Wardrobe Dressers: Sheet 29". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 12 September 1923
- 48.33 "Door Details". 19 July 1923
- 48.34 "A Garden Study". Charles F. Gillette, landscape architect. 7 October 1925
- 48.35 "The Evergreen Garden". Charles F. Gillette, landscape architect. 19 October 1925
- 48.36 "Temporary and Final Garden Arrangement". Charles F. Gillette, landscape architect. Undated
- 48.37 "Details of Niche Side of Garden". Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. 25 April 1924
- 48.38 "Paving Detail". Charles F. Gillette, landscape architect. Undated
- 48.39 "Bulb Planting Plan". Charles F. Gillette, landscape architect. 31 October 1925
- 48.40 "Garden Trellis" Albert Joseph Bodker, architect. Undated

F10–Folder 3: Cherry Hill/Fine Arts Center Plans

49.0 "Perspective of Fine Arts Center". Undated

- 49.1 "Perspective of Studios from 22nd Street". Undated
- 49.2 "Plot Plan: Scheme A". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.3 "Plot Plan: Scheme B". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.4 "Plot Plan: Scheme C". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.5 "Plot Plan: Scheme D". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.6 "Plot Plan: Scheme E". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.7 "Plot Plan: Scheme F". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.8 "Plot Plan: Scheme G". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.9 "Plot Plan: Scheme H". Smithey and Boynton, architects. Undated
- 49.10 "First and Second Floor Plans". Smithey and Boynton, architects. December 1969
- 49.11 "First Floor Plan". J.M. Yeatts, architect. 1 December 1964
- 49.12 "Second Floor Plan". J.M. Yeatts, architect. 1 December 1964
- 49.13 "Lower Level 2 Floor Plan". Undated
- 49.14 "Lower Level 3 Floor Plan". Undated

49.15 "Upper Level 1 Floor Plan". Undated

49.16 "First and Second Floor Plans, Scheme 1". Undated

- 49.17 "First and Second Floor Plans, Scheme 2". Undated
- 49.18 "African Art Display Case Design and Details". E.C. Porten. 30 July 1986
- 48.19 "Display Case". John Henshaw. Undated
- 49.20 "Proposed Access Ramp for Handicapped". Smithey and Boynton, architects. 7 May 1979

Maps of Virginia Counties and Independent Cities

A5-Folder 1

Accomack

1.0 USGS Topographic map of Accomac Quadrangle, 1957.

1.1 USGS Topographic map of Accomac Quadrangle, 1931.

1.2 USGS Topographic map of Chesconessex Quadrangle, 1942.

1.3 USGS Topographic map of Chincoteague East Quadrangle, 1942.

1.4 USGS Topographic map of Chincoteague West Quadrangle, 1943.

1.5 USGS Topographic map of Hallwood, 1947.

1.6 USGS Topographic map of Mappsville Quadrangle, 1942.

1.7 USGS Topographic map of Metomkin Inlet Quadrangle, 1957.

1.8 USGS Topographic map of Nandua Creek Quadrangle, 1942.

1.9 USGS Topographic map of Parksley Quadrangle, 1942.

1.10 USGS Topographic map of Pungoteague Quadrangle, 1943.

1.11 USGS Topographic map of Saxis Quadrangle, 1942.

1.12 USGS Topographic map of Tangier Island Quadrangle, 1942.

1.13 USGS Topographic map of Wachapreague Quadrangle, 1957.

1.14 USGS Topographic map of Wallops Island Quadrangle, 1942.

Alexandria (city)

2.0 USGS Topographic map of Alexandria Quadrangle, 1956.

Albemarle

3.0 USGS Topographic map of Cobham Bay Quadrangle, 1957.

3.1 USGS Topographic map of Covesville Quadrangle, 1945.

3.2 USGS Topographic map of Covesville Quadrangle, 1935.

3.3 USGS Topographic map of Milton Quadrangle, 1956.

3.4 USGS Topographic map of Scottsville Quadrangle, 1946.

3.5 USGS Topographic map of University Quadrangle, 1935.

3.6 "Historic Albemarle" by Mary H. Betts, copyright 1937.

3.7 Geologic Map of a part of the Northeast Portion of Albemarle County Showing Distribution of Graphite Schist by Marshall Gravatt, 1920.

3.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Albemarle, 1864. Reproduction.

A5-Folder 2

Alleghany

4.0 USGS Topographic map of Alleghany Quadrangle, 1966; revised 1978.

4.1 USGS Topographic map of Callaghan Quadrangle, 1946.

4.2 USGS Topographic map of Clifton Forge Quadrangle, 1945.

4.3 USGS Topographic map of Clifton Forge Quadrangle, 1962.

4.4 USGS Topographic map of Covington Quadrangle, 1962

4.5 USGS Topographic map of Falling Spring Quadrangle, 1929.

4.6 USGS Topographic map of Johnson Springs Quadrangle, 1943.

4.7 USGS Topographic map of Jordan Mines Quadrangle, 1966.

4.8 USGS Topographic map of Longdale Furnace Quadrangle, 1969.

- 4.9 USGS Topographic map of Potts Creek Quadrangle, 1966.
- 4.10 USGS Topographic map of Rucker Gap Quadrangle, 1966; revised 1984.
- 4.11 Virginia Historical Inventory of Alleghany County, including a list of historical sites. Works Progress Administration, date unknown.

Amelia

- 5.0 USGS Topographic map of Amelia Quadrangle, 1943.
- 5.1 USGS Topographic map of Chula Quadrangle, 1943.
- 5.2 USGS Topographic map of Jetersville Quadrangle, 1958
- 5.3 USGS Topographic map of Mannboro Quadrangle, 1964.
- 5.4 Consolidated Map of the Holdings of Island Ford, Inc. in Amelia County. CB Malcolm, 20 March 1955.
- 5.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Amelia, 1864. Reproduction.
- 5.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Amelia, First Section, 1864. Reproduction.
- 5.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Amelia, Second Section, 1864. Reproduction.

Amherst

6.0 USGS Topographic map of Amherst Quadrangle, 1950.

- 6.1 USGS Topographic map of Forks of Buffalo Quadrangle, 1963; photo inspected 1982.
- 6.2 USGS Topographic map of Snowden Quadrangle, 1966; photo inspected 1977.
- 6.3 USGS Topographic map of Tobacco Row Mountain Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1985.

A5-Folder 3

Appomattox

7.0 USGS Topographic map of Appomattox Quadrangle, 1958.

7.1 USGS Topographic map of Pamplin City Quadrangle, 1958.

Augusta

8.0 USGS Topographic map of Big Levels Quadrangle, 1965; photo inspected 1982.

- 8.1 USGS Topographic map of Craigsville Quadrangle, 1943
- 8.2 USGS Topographic map of Parnassus Quadrangle, 1944.
- 8.3 "An Historical Map of Augusta County, Virginia 1732-1872. Compiled from old maps and historical records and traditions by JR Hildebrand, 1933. Reproduction.
- 8.4-a "The Beverly Patent, 1736, including original grantees 1738-1815 in Orange and Augusta Counties, Virginia. Compiled and drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1954. Reproduction.
- 8.4-b "The Beverly Patent" including grids. Same as above.
- 8.4-c List including the names and dates contained on the Beverly Patent.
- 8.5 "Map Showing 92,100 Acre Grant for Benjamin Borden Lying and Being on the West Side of the Blue Ridge in the County of Augusta. 6 November 1739. Compiled and drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1964.

Bath

9.0 USGS Topographic map of Healing Springs Quadrangle, 1931.

- 9.1 USGS Topographic map of Millboro Quadrangle, 1946.
- 9.2 USGS Topographic map of Mountain Grove Quadrangle, 1933; reprinted 1944.
- 9.3 USGS Topographic map of Mountain Grove Quadrangle, 1961.
- 9.4 USGS Topographic map of Nimrod Hall Quadrangle, 1969; photo inspected 1982.
- 9.5 USGS Topographic map of Sunrise Quadrangle, 1961.
- 9.6 USGS Topographic map of Warm Springs Quadrangle, 1946.

- 9.7 USGS Topographic map of Warm Springs Run Quadrangle, 1930.
- 9.8 USGS Topographic map of Williamsville Quadrangle, 1946.
- 9.9 Virginia Hot Springs Company Map of the Warm Springs Valley Showing Roads, Railways and Paths Leading to the Healing, Hot and Warm Springs. Compiled from USGS survey and other maps, 1895 with 1903 revisions. Reproduction.

A5-Folder 4

Bedford

10.0 USGS Topographic map of Bedford Quadrangle, 1891; Reprinted 1945.

- 10.1 USGS Topographic map of Bedford Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1985.
- 10.2 USGS Topographic map of Big Island Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1983.
- 10.3 USGS Topographic map of Boonsboro Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1978.
- 10.4 USGS Topographic map of Forest Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.
- 10.5 USGS Topographic map of Goode Quadrangle, 1950.
- 10.6 USGS Topographic map of Goodview Quadrangle, 1963.
- 10.7 USGS Topographic map of Hardy Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1985.
- 10.8 USGS Topographic map of Huddleston Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1985.
- 10.9 USGS Topographic map of Irving Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1985.
- 10.10 USGS Topographic map of Moneta Quadrangle, 1951.
- 10.11 USGS Topographic map of Montvale Quadrangle, 1967.
- 10.12 USGS Topographic map of Peaks of Otter Quadrangle, 1967.
- 10.13 USGS Topographic map of Sedalia Quadrangle, 1965.
- 10.14 USGS Topographic map of Smith Mountain Dam Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1984.
- 10.15 USGS Topographic map of Stewartsville Quadrangle, 1963.
- 10.16 USGS Topographic map of Villamont Quadrangle, 1963.
- 10.17 "Map of Bedford County, Virginia" Drawn by SS Lynn, 2 March 1931. Reproduction.
- 10.18 "Historical Map of the Roanoke Historical Society Showing Bedford County, Virginia 1750-1865. Researched and drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1973. Reproduction.
- 10.19 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Bedford, 1864. Reproduction.
- 10.20 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Bedford, 1864. Reproduction.
- 10.21 USGS Topographic map of Stewartsville Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with land acquired in the 1700s.
- 10.22 USGS Topographic map of Villamont Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with land acquired in the 1700s.
- 10.23 "Bedford County Virginia". Reprint of the 1931 Map by SS Lynn.
- 10.24 "Map of Bedford County, Virginia". Mapcom Systems, Inc., 1975.
- 10.25 USGS Topographic map of Bedford County (North and South Sections) and City of Bedford, 1993.

Bland

- 11.0 USGS Topographic map of Bland Quadrangle, 1956.
- 11.1 USGS Topographic map of Garden Mountain Quadrangle, 1958.
- 11.2 USGS Topographic map of Mechanicsburg Quadrangle, 1965.

A6-Folder 1

Botetourt

12.0 USGS Topographic map of Daleville Quadrangle, 1963.

- 12.1 USGS Topographic map of Eagle Rock Quadrangle, 1913.
- 12.2 USGS Topographic map of Eagle Rock Quadrangle, 1962.
- 12.3 USGS Topographic map of Oriskany Quadrangle, 1962.
- 12.4 USGS Topographic map of Salisbury Quadrangle, 1962; Revised 1985.
- 12.5 Topographic map of Strom Quadrangle, 1962.
- 12.6 A8-folder 1-3.0 Botetourt County survey missing??
- 12.7 "Gray's New Map of Fincastle, Botetourt County, Virginia", 1880. Reproduction. 2 copies.
- 12.8 "Historical Map of the Roanoke Historical Society Showing Botetourt County, Virginia, 1770-1820". Drawn by JR Hildebrand, 15 October 1965.
- 12.9 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Botetourt County, 1864. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 12.10 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Botetourt County, 1864. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 12.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Botetourt County, 1864. Map 3. Reproduction.
- 12.12 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Botetourt County, 1864. Map 4. Reproduction.
- 12.13 "Botetourt County Surveyed and Drawn Under the Direction of John Wood", 1821. Reproduction.
- 12.14 USGS Topographic map of Buchanan Quadrangle, 1961.
- 12.15 USGS Topographic map of Oriskany Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1962 with lands acquired in the 1700s.
- 12.16 USGS Topographic map of Salisbury Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1962 with lands acquired in the 1700s.
- 12.17 USGS Topographic map of Daleville Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with lands acquired in the 1700s.

Brunswick

13.0 USGS Topographic map of Alberta Quadrangle, 1963.

- 13.1 USGS Topographic map of Ante Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.2 USGS Topographic map of Danieltown Quadrangle, 1951.
- 13.3 USGS Topographic map of Gasburg Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.4 USGS Topographic map of Lawrenceville Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.4-2 USGS Topographic map of Lawrenceville Quadrangle, 1918.
- 13.5 USGS Topographic map of Powellton Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.6 USGS Topographic map of Smoky Ordinary Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.7 USGS Topographic map of Valentines Quadrangle, 1963.
- 13.8 USGS Topographic map of Warfield Quadrangle, 1951.
- 13.9 USGS Topographic map of White Plains Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1944.
- 13.10 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Brunswick County, 1864. Reproduction.

A6-Folder 2

Buchanan

14.0 USGS Topographic map of Big A Mountain Quadrangle, 1958.

- 14.1 USGS Topographic map of Grundy Quadrangle, 1892; Reprinted 1909.
- 14.2 USGS Topographic map of Harman Quadrangle, 1963.
- 14.3 USGS Topographic map of Hurley Quadrangle, 1915.
- 14.4 USGS Topographic map of Hurley Quadrangle, 1963.

- 14.5 USGS Topographic map of Prater Quadrangle, 1963.
- 14.6 USGS Topographic map of Buchanan County Quadrangle, Virginia, 1918.
- 14.7 Virginia Geological Society map of Buchanan County, Virginia, 1918. Upper left corner torn off; located in separate envelope with map.

Buckingham

15.0 USGS Topographic map of Buckingham Quadrangle, 1892; Reprinted 1900.

- 15.1 USGS Topographic map of Buckingham Quadrangle, 1961.
- 15.2 USGS Topographic map of Dillwyn Quadrangle, 1958.

Buena Vista (city)

16.0 USGS Topographic map of Buena Vista Quadrangle, 1940. 16.1 USGS Topographic map of Buena Vista Quadrangle, 1950.

Campbell

17.0 USGS Topographic map of Altavista Quadrangle, 1951.

17.1 USGS Topographic map of Altavista Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1978.

17.2 USGS Topographic map of Brookneal Quadrangle, 1956.

17.3 USGS Topographic map of Castle Craig Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1984.

17.4 USGS Topographic map of City Farm Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1985.

17.5 USGS Topographic map of Gladys Quadrangle, 1956.

17.6 USGS Topographic map of Kelly Quadrangle, 1963.

17.7 USGS Topographic map of Leesville Quadrangle, 1966; Inspected 1982.

17.8 USGS Topographic map of Long Island Quadrangle, 1966.

17.9 USGS Topographic map of Lynch Station Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1984.

17.10 USGS Topographic map of Rustburg Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1985.

17.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's map of Campbell County, 1864. Reproduction.

A6-Folder 3

Caroline

18.0 USGS Topographic map of Bowling Green Quadrangle, 1949.

18.1 USGS Topographic map of Guinea Quadrangle, 1949.

- 18.2 USGS Topographic map of Ladysmith Quadrangle, 1942.
- 18.3 USGS Topographic map of Penola Quadrangle, 1951.

18.4 USGS Topographic map of Port Royal Quadrangle, 1952.

18.5 USGS Topographic map of Rappahannock Academy Quadrangle, 1952.

18.6 USGS Topographic map of Ruther Glen Quadrangle, 1949.

18.7 USGS Topographic map of Sparta Quadrangle, 1951.

18.8 USGS Topographic map of Upper Zion Quadrangle, 1952.

18.9 USGS Topographic map of Woodford Quadrangle, 1942.

- 18.10-18.16 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Maps of Caroline and Surrounding Counties, 1863. Reproduction. Numbers 13-19 in series.
- 18.17 "Map of Caroline County Showing Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 June 1932.
- 18.18 "Fort AP Hill Military Installation Map". Defense Mapping Agency, 1985.

Carroll

19.0 USGS Topographic map of Austinville Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1979.
 19.1 USGS Topographic map of Dugspur Quadrangle, 1968.
 19.2 USGS Topographic map of Fancy Gap Quadrangle, 1968; Revised 1985.
 19.3 USGS Topographic map of Hebron Quadrangle, 1951.
 19.4 USGS Topographic map of Hillsville Quadrangle, 1896; Reprinted 1945.
 19.5 USGS Topographic map of Macks Mountain Quadrangle, 1956.
 19.6 USGS Topographic map of Sylvatus Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1983.
 19.7 USGS Topographic map of Woodlawn Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1977.
 19.8 USGS Topographic map of Laurel Fork Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1982.

Charles City County

20.0 USGS Topographic map of Charles City Quadrangle, 1953.

20.1 USGS Topographic map of Charles City Quadrangle, 1953.

20.2 USGS Topographic map of Roxbury Quadrangle, 1953.

20.3 USGS Topographic map of Westover Quadrangle, 1953.

A6-Folder 4

Charlotte

21.0 USGS Topographic map of Charlotte Court House Quadrangle, 1956.

21.1 USGS Topographic map of Keysville Quadrangle, 1958.

21.2 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Charlotte County, 1864. Reproduction.

Charlottesville (city)

22.0 USGS Topographic map of Charlottesville and Vicinity, 1960.

22.1 USGS Topographic map of Charlottesville Quadrangle, 1949.

Chesapeake (city)

23.0 USGS Topographic map of Bowers Hill Quadrangle, 1955.

23.1 USGS Topographic map of Deep Creek Quadrangle, 1954.

23.2 USGS Topographic map of Fentress Quadrangle, 1954.

23.3 USGS Topographic map of Lake Drummond Quadrangle, 1954.

23.4 USGS Topographical map of Lake Drummond SE Quadrangle, 1954.

23.5 USGS Topographical map of Lake Drummond NW Quadrangle, 1954.

23.6 USGS Topographical map of Lake Drummond Quadrangle, 1940.

Chesterfield

24.0 USGS Topographic map of Beach Quadrangle, 1943.

24.1 USGS Topographic map of Bermuda Hundred, 1946.

24.2 USGS Topographic map of Chester Quadrangle, 1952.

24.3 USGS Topographic map of Chesterfield Quadrangle, 1943.

24.4 USGS Topographic map of Drewrys Bluff Quadrangle, 1952.

24.5 USGS Topographic map of Dutch Gap Quadrangle, 1952.

24.6 USGS Topographic map of Goodes Bridge Quadrangle, 1943.

24.7 USGS Topographic map of Hallsboro Quadrangle, 1943.

24.8 USGS Topographic map of Midlothian Quadrangle, 1943.

24.9 USGS Topographic map of Winterpock Quadrangle, 1943.

- 24.10 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Chesterfield County, 1862-63. Reproduction. 1 of 2
- 24.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Chesterfield County, 1862-63. Reproduction. 2 of 2.
- 24.12 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Chesterfield County, 1864. Reproduction. 1 of 2.
- 24.13 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Chesterfield County, 1864. Reproduction. 1 of 2.
- 24.14 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Drewrys Bluff, Chesterfield County, 1864. Reproduction.
- 24.15 USGS Topographic map of Chesterfield County and Cities of Richmond and Colonial Heights, 1991.

A6-Folder 5

Clarke

25.0 USGS Topographic map of Berryville Quadrangle, 1944.

25.1 USGS Topographic map of Berryville Quadrangle, 1955.

Craig

26.0 USGS Topographic map of Craig Springs Quadrangle, 1965; Inspected 1979.

- 26.1 USGS Topographic map of Looney Quadrangle, 1963.
- 26.2 USGS Topographic map of New Castle Quadrangle, 1945.
- 26.3 USGS Topographic map of Paint Bank Quadrangle, 1966; Inspected 1981.
- 26.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Craig, Giles, Montgomery and Pulaski Counties, 1864. 1 of 2. Reproduction.
- 26.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Craig, Giles, Montgomery and Pulaski Counties, 1864. 2 of 2. Reproduction.
- 26.6 USGS Topographic map of Looney Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963, with acquired lands in the 1700s and 1800s.
- 26.7 "Craig County, Virginia Showing Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959.

Culpeper

27.0 USGS Topographic map of Culpeper Quadrangle, 1943.

- 27.1 USGS Topographic map of Richardsville, 1946.
- 27.2 "A New and Accurate Map of the County of Culpeper and Regions of Madison and Rappahannock, Virginia, 1776". Drawn by Eugene M. Scheel. No date.
- 27.3 "Culpeper County, Commonwealth of Virginia." Surveyed and drawn by Eugene M. Scheel, 1975.
- 27.4 "Battlefield of Cedar Mountain, August 9, 1862". Recreated by B.N. Eubank in 1949 from original blueprint drawn by H. Hawley. (copy)

Cumberland

28.0 USGS Topographic map of Lakeside Village Quadrangle, 1960.

28.1 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Cumberland County, 1864. Reproduction.

Danville (city)

29.0 USGS Topographic map of Danville Quadrangle, 1925; Reprinted 1944.

29.1 "Geologic Map of Danville Area". Virginia Geological Survey. Joseph K. Roberts, 1922.

Dickenson

30.0 USGS Topographic map of Bucu Quadrangle, 1916; Reprinted 1944.

- 30.1 USGS Topographic map of Caney Ridge Quadrangle, 1958.
- 30.2 USGS Topographic map of Clintwood Quadrangle, 1913.
- 30.3 USGS Topographic map of Clintwood Quadrangle, 1954.
- 30.4 USGS Topographic map of Duty Quadrant, 1958.
- 30.5 USGS Topographic map of Haysi Quadrant, 1963.
- 30.6 USGS Topographic map of Nora Quadrant, 1958.
- 30.7 Topographic map of Dickenson County, Virginia. Virginia Geological Survey, 1921. *Fragile*
- 30.8 Geologic and Economic Map of Dickenson County, Virginia. Virginia Geological Survey, 1921. *Fragile*

A6-Folder 6

Dinwiddie

31.0 USGS Topographic map of Church Road Quadrangle, 1943.

31.1 USGS Topographic map of Darvills Quadrangle, 1951.

31.2 USGS Topographic map of Dewitt Quadrangle, 1943.

31.3 USGS Topographic map of Dinwiddie Quadrangle, 1943.

31.4 USGS Topographic map of McKenney Quadrangle, 1921.

31.5 USGS Topographic map of McKenney Quadrangle, 1963.

31.6 USGS Topographic map of Reams Quadrangle, 1952.

31.7 USGS Topographic map of Sutherland Quadrangle, 1943.

31.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Dinwiddie County, 1864. Reproduction.

Emporia (city)

32.0 USGS Topographic map of Emporia Quadrangle, 1943.

32.1 USGS Topographic map of Emporia Quadrangle, 1963.

Essex

33.0 USGS Topographic map of Champlain Quadrangle, 1943.

33.1 USGS Topographic map of Dunnsville Quadrangle, 1944.

33.2 USGS Topographic map of Howertons Quadrangle, 1944.

33.3 USGS Topographic map of Mount Landing Quadrangle, 1944.

33.4 USGS Topographic map of Occupacia Quadrangle, 1949.

33.5 USGS Topographic map of Tappahannock Quadrangle, 1938.

33.6 USGS Topographic map of Tappahannock Quadrangle, 1944.

Fairfax

34.0 USGS Topographic map of Annandale Quadrangle, 1956.

34.1 USGS Topographic map of Belvoir Quadrangle, 1956.

34.2 USGS Topographic map of Fairfax Quadrangle, 1955.

34.3 USGS Topographic map of Herndon Quadrangle, 1956.

34.4 USGS Topographic map of Mount Vernon Quadrangle, 1956.

34.5 USGS Topographic map of Pleasant Ridge Quadrangle, 1954.

34.6 USGS Topographic map of Seneca Quadrangle, 1952.

34.7 USGS Topographic map of Vienna Quadrangle, 1966.34.8 USGS Topographic map of Vienna Quadrangle, 1957.

Falls Church (city)

35.0 USGS Topographic map of Falls Church Quadrangle, 1956.

A7-Folder 1

Fauquier

36.0 USGS Topographic map of Catlett Quadrangle, 1943.
36.1 USGS Topographic map of Catlett Quadrangle, AMS Series, 1949.
36.2 USGS Topographic map of Marshall Quadrangle, 1943.
36.3 USGS Topographic map of Midland Quadrangle, 1943.
36.4 USGS Topographic map of Orlean Quadrangle, 1943.
36.5 USGS Topographic map of Rectortown Quadrangle, 1943.
36.6 USGS Topographic map of Somerville Quadrangle, 1953.
36.7 USGS Topographic map of Upperville Quadrangle, 1943.
36.8 USGS Topographic map of Warrenton Quadrangle, 1894; Reprinted 1910.
36.9 USGS Topographic map of Warrenton Quadrangle, 1930.
36.10 USGS Topographic map of Fauquier County, 1864. Reproduction.
38.12 Fauquier County, Virginia Street Map. Alexandria Drafting Company, 1984.

Fincastle (former county)

37.0 "Fincastle County, Virginia 1772-1777" Drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1968. (3 copies, 1 mounted)

Floyd

38.0 USGS Topographic map of Alum Ridge Quadrangle, 1968.

- 38.1 USGS Topographic map of Check Quadrangle, 1963; Inspected 1982.
- 38.2 USGS Topographic map of Floyd Quadrangle, 1957.
- 38.3 USGS Topographic map of Indian Valley Quadrangle, 1968; Revised 1977.
- 38.4 USGS Topographic map of Willis Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1982.
- 38.5 "Roads, Passes and Spurs over the Blue Ridge Mountains from Slings Gap on Bent Mountain to Low Gap Road". Compiled by WJ Ayers from Floyd County Courthouse Records, May 1980.

Fluvanna

39.0 USGS Topographic map of Columbia Quadrangle, 1960.

39.1 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Fluvanna County, 1863. Reproduction.

Franklin

40.0 USGS Topographic map of Boones Mill Quadrangle, 1951.

40.1 USGS Topographic map of Boones Mill Quadrangle, 1963.

40.2 USGS Topographic map of Callaway Quadrangle, 1963.

40.3 USGS Topographic map of Endicott Quadrangle, 1957.

40.4 USGS Topographic map of Ferrum Quadrangle, 1967; Inspected 1982.

40.5 USGS Topographic map of Gladehill Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1985.

40.6 USGS Topographic map of Mountain Valley Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1984.

40.7 USGS Topographic map of Penhook Quadrangle, 1965; Inspected 1981.

40.8 USGS Topographic map of Redwood Quadrangle, 1963; Inspected 1982.

40.9 USGS Topographic map of Rocky Mount Quadrangle, 1927.

40.10 "A Settlement Map of Franklin County, Virginia" Drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1 January 1976.

A7-Folder 2

Frederick

41.0 USGS Topographic map of Middleton Quadrangle, 1937.

- 41.1 "Northern Neck of Virginia, Old Frederick County: A Historical Map Emphasizing the Period from 1725-1745". Researched by Cecil O'Dell. Drawn by Galtjo Geertsema. 1995.
- 41.2 "Frederick County and the City of Winchester in the Commonwealth of Virginia. Surveyed and drawn by Eugene M. Scheel for the Farmers and Merchants National Bank, 1974.

Fredericksburg (city)

42.0 USGS Topographic map of Fredericksburg Quadrangle, 1943.

Galax (city)

43.0 USGS Topographic map of Galax Quadrangle, 1933; Reprinted 1945.

Giles

44.0 USGS Topographic map of Eggleston Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.
44.1 USGS Topographic map of Narrows Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.
44.2 USGS Topographic map of Newport Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.
44.3 USGS Topographic map of Pearisburg Quadrangle, 1932.
44.4 USGS Topographic map of Staffordsville Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1972 and 1977.
44.5 USGS Topographic map of White Gate Quadrangle, 1965.
See Craig County: Gilmer map – 26.5

Gloucester

45.0 USGS Topographic map of Achilles Quadrangle, 1952.

45.1 USGS Topographic map of Clay Bank Quadrangle, 1952.

45.2 USGS Topographic map of Gloucester Quadrangle, 1952.

45.3 USGS Topographic map of Ware Neck Quadrangle, 1948.

Goochland

46.0 USGS Topographic map of Goochland Quadrangle, 1943.

46.1 USGS Topographic map of Perkinsville Quadrangle, 1943.

46.2 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Goochland County, 1863. Reproduction.

Grayson

47.0 USGS Topographic map of Independence Quadrangle, 1933; Reprinted 1944.

47.1 USGS Topographic map of Middle Fox Creek Quadrangle, 1959.

47.2 USGS Topographic map of Mouth of Wilson Quadrangle, 1940; Reprinted 1947.

47.3 USGS Topographic map of Trout Dale Quadrangle, 1959.

47.4 "Map of Grayson County, Virginia". SM Dickey and CR Boyd, no date.

A7-Folder 3

Greensville

48.0 USGS Topographic map of Barley Quadrangle, 1963.

- 48.1 USGS Topographic map of Purdy Quadrangle, 1963.
- 48.2 USGS Topographic map of Skippers Quadrangle, 1963.
- 48.3 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Greensville County, 1863. 1 of 2, Reproduction.
- 48.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Greensville County, 1863. 2 of 2, Reproduction.
- 48.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Greensville County, 1863. 1 of 2, Reproduction.
- 48.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Greensville County, 1863. 2 of 2, Reproduction.
- 48.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Greensville County, 1864. Reproduction.

Halifax

49.0 USGS Topographic map of Clover Quadrangle, 1954.

- 49.1 USGS Topographic map of Halifax Quadrangle, 1954.
- 49.2 USGS Topographic map of Ingram Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1982.
- 49.3 USGS Topographic map of Republican Grove Quadrangle, 1968; Revised 1990.
- 49.4 USGS Topographic map of South Boston Quadrangle, 1957.
- 49.5 USGS Topographic map of Vernon Hill Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1977.

Hampton

50.0 USGS Topographic map of Hampton Quadrangle, 1907; Reprinted 1942.

- 50.1 USGS Topographic map of Hampton Quadrangle, 1955.
- 50.2 "Map of Hampton Roads District". Designed by Morrie Company for Henry Eagelton, 1925.

Hanover

51.0 USGS Topographic map of Ashland Quadrangle, 1951.

- 51.1 USGS Topographic map of Beaverdam Quadrangle, 1942.
- 51.2 USGS Topographic map of Hanover Quadrangle, 1951.
- 51.3 USGS Topographic map of Hanover Academy Quadrangle, 1943.

51.4 USGS Topographic map of Hewlett Quadrangle, 1943.

51.5 USGS Topographic map of Old Church Quadrangle, 1950.

51.6 USGS Topographic map of Rockville Quadrangle, 1956.

51.7 USGS Topographic map of Studley Quadrangle, 1951.

51.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Hanover County, 1864. Reproduction.

51.9 USGS Topographic map of Mabelton Quadrangle, 1943.

51.10 USGS Topographic map of Hanover County, 1991.

A7-Folder 4

Harrisonburg (city)

52.0 USGS Topographic map of Harrisonburg Quadrangle, 1941.

Henrico

53.0 USGS Topographic map of Glen Allen Quadrangle, 1936.

53.1 USGS Topographic map of Seven Pines Quadrangle, 1956.

53.2 USGS Topographic map of Seven Pines Quadrangle, 1964.

53.3 USGS Topographic map of Westhampton Quadrangle, 1936.

53.4 USGS Topographic map of Windsor Quadrangle, 1944.

53.5 USGS Topographic map of Yellow Tavern Quadrangle, 1951.

53.6 USGS Topographic map of Yellow Tavern Quadrangle, 1963.

53.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Henrico County, 1862. Reproduction.

53.8 USGS Topographic map of Henrico County and City of Richmond, Virginia, 1983.

Henry

54.0 USGS Topographic map of Axton Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1983.

54.1 USGS Topographic map of Bassett Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1978.

54.2 USGS Topographic map of Oak Level Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1982.

54.3 USGS Topographic map of Philpott Lake Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1983.

54.4 USGS Topographic map of Sandy Level Quadrangle, 1965; Inspected 1982.

54.5 USGS Topographic map of Sanville Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1983.

54.6 USGS Topographic map of Snow Creek Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1984.

54.7 USGS Topographic map of Henry County and City of Martinsville, Virginia, 1987.

Highland

55.0 USGS Topographic map of McDowell Quadrangle, 1944.

55.1 USGS Topographic map of Monterey Quadrangle, 1941.

Hopewell (city)

56.0 USGS Topographic map of Hopewell Quadrangle, 1952.

Isle of Wight

57.0 USGS Topographic map of Benns Church Quadrangle, 1957.

- 57.1 USGS Topographic map of Raynor Quadrangle, 1944.
- 57.2 USGS Topographic map of Smithfield Quadrangle, 1929.
- 57.3 USGS Topographic map of Smithfield Quadrangle, 1944.
- 57.4 USGS Topographic map of Zuni Quadrangle, 1944.
- 57.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Isle of Wight County, 1861. Reproduction.
- 57.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Fort Huger, Hardy's Bluff, Isle of Wight County, 1863. Reproduction.
- 57.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Fort Huger, Isle of Wight County and Mulberry Point Battery, Warwick County, 1864. Reproduction.

A7-Folder 5

James City County

58.0 USGS Topographic map of Ewell Quadrangle, 1917; Reprinted 1944.

58.1 USGS Topographic map of Norge Quadrangle, 1942.

58.2 USGS Topographic map of Toano Quadrangle, 1952.

58.3 USGS Topographic map of Toano Quadrangle, AMS series, 1917.

58.4 USGS Topographic map of Toano Quadrangle, 1952.

58.5 USGS Topographic map of Toano Quadrangle, 1965.

58.6 USGS Topographic map of James City County and City of Williamsburg, Virginia, 1983.

King and Queen

59.0 USGS Topographic map of Cauthornville Quadrangle, 1951.

59.1 USGS Topographic map of Gressitt Quadrangle, 1952.

59.2 USGS Topographic map of King and Queen Quadrangle, 1949.

59.3 USGS Topographic map of Shacklefords Quadrangle, 1949.

59.4 USGS Topographic map of Truhart Quadrangle, 1949.

King George

60.0 USGS Topographic map of Dahlgren Quadrangle, 1955.

60.1 USGS Topographic map of King George Quadrangle, 1955.

60.2 USGS Topographic map of Passapatanzy Quadrangle, 1952.

60.3 USGS Topographic map of Rollins Fork Quadrangle, 1949.

King William

61.0 USGS Topographic map of Aylett Quadrangle, 1949.

61.1 USGS Topographic map of Aylett Quadrangle, 1933; Reprinted 1942.

61.2 USGS Topographic map of Beulahville Quadrangle, 1951.

61.3 USGS Topographic map of King William Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1944.

61.4 USGS Topographic map of King William Quadrangle, 1949.

61.5 USGS Topographic map of West Point Quadrangle, 1950.

61.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of King William County, 1865. Reproduction.

Lancaster

62.0 USGS Topographic map of Fleets Bay Quadrangle, 1949.

62.1 USGS Topographic map of Irvington Quadrangle, 1949.

62.2 USGS Topographic map of Kilmarnock Quadrangle, 1942.

62.3 USGS Topographic map of Kilmarnock Quadrangle, 1916

62.4 USGS Topographic map of Lancaster Quadrangle, 1949.

62.5 USGS Topographic map of Litwalton Quadrangle, 1948.

62.6 USGS Topographic map of Morattico Quadrangle, 1926; Reprinted 1943.

62.7 USGS Topographic map of Morattico Quadrangle, 1944.

A8-Folder 1

Lee

63.0 USGS Topographic map of Ben Hur Quadrangle, 1947.

63.1 USGS Topographic map of Hagan Quadrangle, 1932; Reprinted 1945.

63.2 USGS Topographic map of Hubbard Springs Quadrangle, 1946.

63.3 USGS Topographic map of Keokee Quadangle, 1955; Revised 1969 and 1978.

63.4 USGS Topographic map of Pennington Gap Quadrangle, 1955.

63.5 USGS Topographic map of Rose Hill Quadrangle, 1946.

63.6 USGS Topographic map of Stickleyville Quadrangle, 1948.

63.7 "Topographic Map of the Coal Bearing Portions of Lee County and Adjacent Area on the South and East". Virginia Geological Survey, 1920.

Lexington (city)

64.0 USGS Topographic map of Lexington Quadrangle, 1950.

Loudoun

65.0 USGS Topographic map of Arcola Quadrangle, 1943.
65.1 USGS Topographic map of Ashby Gap Quadrangle, 1943.
65.2 USGS Topographic map of Belmont Quadrangle, 1942.
65.3 USGS Topographic map of Bluemont Quadrangle, 1943.
65.4 USGS Topographic map of Leesburg Quadrangle, 1952.
65.5 USGS Topographic map of Lincoln Quadrangle, 1952.
65.6 USGS Topographic map of Middleburg Quadrangle, 1949.
65.7 USGS Topographic map of Purcellville Quadrangle, 1953.
65.8 USGS Topographic map of Round Hill Quadrangle, 1953.
65.9 USGS Topographic map of Sterling Quadrangle, 1952.
65.10 USGS Topographic map of Waterford Quadrangle, 1952.
65.11 Loudon County Street Map. Alexandria Drafting Company, 1984.
65.12 USGS Topographic map of Loudoun County, 1991.

Louisa

66.0 USGS Topographic map of Buckner Quadrangle, 1942.

66.1 USGS Topographic map of Contrary Creek Quadrangle, 1942.

66.2 USGS Topographic map of Dabneys Quadrangle, 1943.

66.3 USGS Topographic map of Mineral Quadrangle, 1942.

66.4 USGS Topographic map of South Anna Quadrangle, 1943.

66.5 "Yancey's Map of Louisa". 28 January 1804. Reproduction.

66.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Louisa County, 1863.

66.7 USGS Topographic map of Pendleton Quadrangle, 1942.

A8-Folder 2

Lunenburg

67.0 USGS Topographic map of Kenbridge Quadrangle, 1955.

Lynchburg (city)

68.0 USGS Topographic map of Lynchburg Quadrangle, 1944.

- 68.1 USGS Topographic map of Lynchburg Quadrangle, 1950.
- 68.2 "Map of Preston Glenn Airport Showing All Work Completed to Date". Department of Public Works, 11 July 1942.
- 68.3 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lynchburg and Vicinity, 1864. 1 of 2, reproduction.
- 68.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lynchburg and Vicinity, 1864. 2 of 2, reproduction.

Madison

69.0 USGS Topographic map of Madison Quadrangle, 1930.

- 69.1 USGS Topographic map of Madison Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1972, inspected 1984.
- 69.2 USGS Topographic map of Madison Mills Quadrangle, 1971; Inspected 1988.
- 69.3 USGS Topographic map of Stony Man Quadrangle, 1929.

Manassas

70.0 USGS Topographic map of Manassas Quadrangle, 1957.

- 70.1 "First Battle of Manassas Troop Movement Maps" (6 maps). From First Manassas Battlefield Map Study by Edwin Bearss, September 1981.
- 70.2" Second Battle of Manassas Troop Movement Maps" (16 maps). From Second Manassas Battlefield Map Study by John Hennessey, October 1985.

Martinsville

71.0 USGS Topographic map of Martinsville Quadrangle, 1927; Reprinted 1947.

Mathews

72.0 USGS Topographic map of Mathews Quadrangle, 1917; Reprinted 1944.

72.1 USGS Topographic map of Mathews Quadrangle, 1948.

72.2 USGS Topographic map of New Point Quadrangle, 1957.

Mecklenburg

73.0 USGS Topographic map of Boydton Quadrangle, 1955.

73.1 USGS Topographic map of Chase City Quadrangle, 1955.

73.2 USGS Topographic map of Clarksville Quadrangle, 1957.

73.3 USGS Topographic map of South Hill Quadrangle, 1955.

73.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Mecklenburg County, 1864. Reproduction.

73.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Mecklenburg County, 1864. Reproduction.

Middlesex

74.0 USGS Topographic map of Deltaville Quadrangle, 1948.

74.1 USGS Topographic map of Saluda Quadrangle, 1949.

74.2 USGS Topographic map of Samos Quadrangle, 1949.

74.3 USGS Topographic map of Urbanna Quadrangle, 1917; Reprinted 1944.

74.4 USGS Topographic map of Urbanna Quadrangle, 1949.

74.5 USGS Topographic map of Wilton Quadrangle, 1949.

74.6 USGS Topographic map of Woodstock Quadrangle, 1892; Reprinted 1906.

A8-Folder 3

Montgomery

75.0 USGS Topographic map of Blacksburg Quadrangle, 1932.

75.1 USGS Topographic map of Elliston Quadrangle, 1950.

75.2 USGS Topographic map of Ironto Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1972.

75.3 USGS Topographic map of Ironto Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1972, inspected 1982.

75.4 USGS Topographic map of McDonalds Mill Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1977.

75.5 USGS Topographic map of Pilot Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1983.

75.6 "Historical Map of Montgomery County, Virginia". JR Hildebrand, 1 March 1970.

75.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Montgomery County, 1864. Reproduction.

75.8 Plat drawn from records for Kiwanis Roanoke Girls Camp. 20 September 1955.

Nansemond

76.0 USGS Topographic map of Holland Quadrangle, 1957. 76.1 USGS Topographic map of Holland Quadrangle, 1942.

Nelson

77.0 USGS Topographic map of Lovingston Quadrangle, 1943.

- 77.1 USGS Topographic map of Massies Mill Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1984.
- 77.2 USGS Topographic map of Montebello Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.
- 77.3 USGS Topographic map of Piney River Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1984.
- 77.4 USGS Topographic map of Shipman Quadrangle, 1961.
- 77.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Nelson and Surrounding Counties, 1863. Reproduction.

New Kent

78.0 USGS Topographic map of New Kent Quadrangle, 1949.

- 78.1 USGS Topographic map of New Kent Quadrangle, 1930; Reprinted 1951.
- 78.2 USGS Topographic map of Providence Forge Quadrangle, 1953.
- 78.3 USGS Topographic map of Quinton Quadrangle, 1949.
- 78.4 USGS Topographic map of Tunstall Quadrangle, 1949.
- 78.5 USGS Topographic map of Walkers Quadrangle, 1953.
- 78.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of New Kent, Charles City, James City and York Counties, 1863. Reproduction.

Newport News (city)

79.0 USGS Topographic map of Mulberry Island Quadrangle, 1957.

- 79.1 USGS Topographic map of Newport News North Quadrangle, 1965.
- 79.2 USGS Topographic map of Newport News South Quadrangle, 1964.
- 79.3 USGS Topographic map of Newport News Quadrangle, 1921; Reprinted 1947.

79.4 USGS Topographic map of Newport News Quadrangle, 1955.

A8-Folder 4

Norfolk (city)

80.0 USGS Topographic map of Norfolk North Quadrangle, 1955. 80.1 USGS Topographic map of Norfolk South Quadrangle, 1955. 80.2 USGS Topographic map of Oceanview Quadrangle, 1954.

Northampton

81.0 USGS Topographic map of Cape Charles Quadrangle, 1955.

81.1 USGS Topographic map of Cheriton Quadrangle, 1955.

81.2 USGS Topographic map of Elliots Creek Quadrangle, 1955.

81.3 USGS Topographic map of Exmore Quadrangle, 1943.

81.4 USGS Topographic map of Franktown Quadrangle, 1943.

81.5 USGS Topographic map of Great Machipongo Inlet Quadrangle, 1942.

81.6 USGS Topographic map of Jamesville Quadrangle, 1943.

81.7 USGS Topographic map of Little Machipongo Inlet Quadrangle, 1942.

81.8 USGS Topographic map of Nassawadox Quadrangle, 1942.

- 81.9 USGS Topographic map of Ship Shoal Inlet Quadrangle, 1942.
- 81.10 USGS Topographic map of Townsend Quadrangle, 1955.
- 81.11 USGS Topographic map of Wescott Point Quadrangle, 1955.
- 81.12 USGS Topographic map of Cobb Island Quadrangle, 1942.

Northumberland

- 82.0 USGS Topographic map of Heathsville Quadrangle, 1917.
- 82.1 USGS Topographic map of Heathsville Quadrangle, 1944.
- 82.2 USGS Topographic map of Lottsburg Quadrangle, 1944.
- 82.3 USGS Topographic map of Reedville Quadrangle, 1944.
- 82.4 USGS Topographic map of Sunnybank Quadrangle, 1944.
- 82.5 USGS Topographic map of Yeocomico River Quadrangle, 1943.

Nottoway

83.0 USGS Topographic map of Blackstone Quadrangle, 1951.

- 83.1 USGS Topographic map of Crewe Quadrangle, 1958.
- 83.2 USGS Topographic map of Wellville Quadrangle, 1949.
- 83.3 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Nottoway County, 1864. Reproduction.

A8-Folder 5

Orange

84.0 USGS Topographic map of Germanna Bridge Quadrangle, 1943.

84.1 USGS Topographic map of Gordonsville Quadrangle, 1961.

- 84.2 USGS Topographic map of Lahore Quadrangle, 1942.
- 84.3 USGS Topographic map of Mine Run Quadrangle, 1943.
- 84.4 USGS Topographic map of Rapidan Quadrangle, 1961.
- 84.5 USGS Topographic map of Unionville Quadrangle, 1943.
- 84.6 "The Beverly Patent, 1736, Including Original Grantees 1738-1815 in Orange and Augusta Counties in Virginia". Compiled and drawn by JR Hildebrand, 1954. Reproduction.
- 84.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Orange County, 1864. Reproduction.

Page

85.0 USGS Topographic map of Luray Quadrangle, 1905.

Patrick

86.0 USGS Topographic map of Charity Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1985.

- 86.1 USGS Topographic map of Critz Quadrangle, 1926.
- 86.2 USGS Topographic map of Meadows of Dan Quadrangle, 1968; Revised 1985.
- 86.3 USGS Topographic map of Patrick Springs Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1985.
- 86.4 USGS Topographic map of Stuart Quadrangle, 1931; Reprinted 1945.
- 86.5 USGS Topographic map of Woolwine Quadrangle, 1968; Inspected 1982.
- 86.6 "Drawing of the Town of Stuart, County Seat of Patrick County, Virginia". James H. Martin, 18 May 1965.
- 86.7 "Plat of Prison Bounds, Stuart, Patrick County". James H. Martin, 14 December 1964.
- 86.8 "590 Acre Patent to Eliphaz Shelton". James H. Martin, 1 February 1964.
- 86.9 "Plat Showing a 590 Acre Tract of Land Patented to Eliphaz Shelton". James H. Martin, 14 December 1963.

86.10 "Maps of Stuart and Patrick County, Virginia". Patrick County Chamber of Commerce, July 1977.

Petersburg (city)

87.0 USGS Topographic map of Petersburg Quadrangle, 1894; Reprinted 1898.

87.1 USGS Topographic map of Petersburg Quadrangle, 1946.

87.2 USGS Topographic map of Petersburg Quadrangle, 1952.

87.3 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Petersburg and Vicinity, 1864. Reproduction.

Pittsylvania

88.0 USGS Topographic map of Blairs Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1990.

88.1 USGS Topographic map of Callands Quadrangle, 1924; Reprinted 1945.

88.2 USGS Topographic map of Chatham Quadrangle, 1923; Reprinted 1945.

88.3 USGS Topographic map of Gretna Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.

88.4 USGS Topographic map of Java Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1983.

88.5 USGS Topographic map of Mount Hermon Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1985.

88.6 USGS Topographic map of Pittsville Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1978.

88.7 USGS Topographic map of Riceville Quadrangle, 1954.

88.8 USGS Topographic map of Spring Garden Quadrangle, 1964; Revised 1985.

88.9 USGS Topographic map of Straightstone Quadrangle, 1966; Inspected 1982.

88.10 USGS Topographic map of Whitmell Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1985.

A9-Folder 1

Poquoson (city)

89.0 USGS Topographic map of Messick Quadrangle, 1955.

89.1 USGS Topographic map of Poquoson East Quadrangle, 1964.

89.2 USGS Topographic map of Poquoson West Quadrangle, 1965.

Powhatan

90.0 USGS Topographic map of Clayville Quadrangle, 1943.

90.1 USGS Topographic map of Fine Creek Mills Quadrangle, 1943.

90.2 USGS Topographic map of Powhatan Quadrangle, 1943.

90.3 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Powhatan County, 1864. Reproduction.

Prince Edward

91.0 USGS Topographic map of Farmville Quadrangle, 1958.

91.1 "John Wood's Map of Prince Edward County, 1820". Reproduction.

91.2 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Prince Edward County, 1864. Reproduction.

Prince George

92.0 USGS Topographic map of Brandon Quadrangle, 1952.

92.1 USGS Topographic map of Camp Lee Quadrangle, 1918.

92.2 USGS Topographic map of Disputanta Quadrangle, 1919; Reprinted 1944.

92.3 USGS Topographic map of Disputanta North Quadrangle, 1956.

92.4 USGS Topographic map of Disputanta South Quadrangle, 1956.

92.5 USGS Topographic map of Lees Mill Pond Quadrangle, 1952.

92.6 USGS Topographic map of Prince George Quadrangle, 1952.

92.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Prince George County, 1863. Reproduction.

Prince William

93.0 USGS Topographic map of Cherry Hill Quadrangle, 1963.
93.1 USGS Topographic map of Gainesville Quadrangle, 1953.
93.2 USGS Topographic map of Independent Hill Quadrangle, 1956.
93.3 USGS Topographic map of Joplin Quadrangle, 1957.
93.4 USGS Topographic map of Joplin Quadrangle, 1966.
93.5 USGS Topographic map of Nokesville Quadrangle, 1953.
93.6 USGS Topographic map of Occoquan Quadrangle, 1956.
93.7 USGS Topographic map of Occoquan Quadrangle, 1966.
93.8 USGS Topographic map of Quantico Quadrangle, 1957.
93.9 USGS Topographic map of Quantico Quadrangle, 1956.
93.10 USGS Topographic map of Thorofare Gap Quadrangle, 1943.

A9-Folder 2

Princess Anne

94.0 USGS Topographic map of Kempsville Quadrangle, 1955.94.1 USGS Topographic map of Kempsville Quadrangle, 1965.94.2 USGS Topographic map of Princess Anne Quadrangle, 1955.

Pulaski

95.0 USGS Topographic map of Dublin Quadrangle, 1891; Reprinted 1920.

95.1 USGS Topographic map of Dublin Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1984.

95.2 USGS Topographic map of Hiwassee Quadrangle, 1968; Revised 1977.

95.3 USGS Topographic map of Pulaski Quadrangle, 1940; Reprinted 1945.

95.4 "1776-1976 Settlement Map of Pulaski County, Virginia". Researched by Clarita Morgan and the Records Evaluation Commission; Drawn by Lloyd Mathews, 1985.

Radford (city)

96.0 USGS Topographic map of Radford Quadrangle, 1950.

Rappahannock

97.0 USGS Topographic map of Sperryville Quadrangle, 1961.

97.1 "A Map of Colonial Rappahannock from the Best Authorities, 1957".

Richmond (city)

98.0 USGS Topographic map of Richmond Quadrangle, 1895; Reprinted 1901.

98.1 USGS Topographic map of Richmond Quadrangle, 1956.

- 98.2 "Map of the City of Richmond, Virginia 1861-1865". Prepared for the Richmond Civil War Centennial Committee by the Confederate Museum, Valentine Museum and the Department of Public Works, 1961.
- 98.3 "Map of Traverse Mercator Projection of Richmond". USGS, 1973.
- 98.4 "Map Showing Territorial Growth of Richmond". Department of Public Works, 1931.

Richmond

99.0 USGS Topographic map of Haynesville Quadrangle, 1946.

99.1 USGS Topographic map of Mount Airy Quadrangle, 1957.

99.2 USGS Topographic map of Mount Airy Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1985.

E2-Folder 2

Roanoke (city)

100.0 USGS Topographic map of Garden City Quadrangle, 1963, Revised 1984.

- 100.1 USGS Topographic map of Roanoke Quadrangle, 1933; Reprinted 1945.
- 100.2 USGS Topographic map of Roanoke Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1968.
- 100.3 USGS Topographic map of Roanoke Quadrangle, 1963.
- 100.4 "Map of Traverse Mercator Projection for Roanoke. USGS, 1971.
- 100.5 Population for Roanoke City, Virginia by Enumeration Districts. Includes set of 28 Plates of maps of City of Roanoke and Environs which graph data such as Location of New Buildings, Population Trends, Population Density, Location of Razed Buildings, etc., for the years 1900-1960. Harland and Bartholomew & Associates, 1 April 1950.
- 100.6 "Comprehensive City Plan, City of Roanoke, Virginia". John Nolen, City Planner. December 1928.
- 100.7 "Comprehensive City Plan, City of Roanoke, Virginia. Parks & Recreation Areas Plan" John Nolen, City Planner. December 1928.
- 100.8 Roanoke Census Enumeration Districts, Map 1. Department of Commerce, 7 March 1949.
- 100.9 Roanoke Census Enumeration Districts, Map 2. Department of Commerce, 7 March 1949.
- 100.10 City of Roanoke and Environs. Office of the City Engineer, William F. Clark. 17 April 1967.
- 100.11 "Map of Tosh Lands". Drawn by Thomas Tosh, 1767.
- 100.12 "Gainsborough" Copied from the plan of Gainsborough as laid down in the papers of "Rowland against Campbell" filed in Botetourt Superior Court. 12 May 1834. 2 copies.
- 100.13 "Town of Gainesborough, 1834-1874". Map shows ownership of property, location of dwellings and other structures in the Town of Gainesborough prior to incorporation into Big Lick in 1874. Prepared by George R. Heller, 10 September 1996.
- 100.14 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". Office of City Engineer, July 1966. 2 copies.
- 100.15 "Roanoke, Virginia: Heart of the Downtown Business Section". CB Malcolm, 25 January 1936.
- 100.16 "Roanoke, Virginia: Heart of the Downtown Business Section". CB Malcolm, 26 October 1936.
- 100.17 "Map of Portion of Property Owned by Roanoke Land and Improvement Company". June 1890.
- 100.18 "Map of Portion of Property Owned by Roanoke Land and Improvement Company". August 1890; Copied 16 August 1916 in the Office of the City Engineer.
- 100.19 "Comprehensive City Plan, City of Roanoke, Virginia. Major Streets and Highways Plan. John Nolen, December 1928. 2 copies, 1 mounted.
- 100.20 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia". CB Malcolm, 1 January 1945.

E2-Folder 3

- 100.21 "Roanoke, Virginia with Street Index" CB Malcolm, March 1926.
- 100.22 "Map of City of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". Circa 1943.
- 100.23 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia Showing the Location of Property of the Buena Vista Land Company". GW Baist, 1890.
- 100.24 "Map of Voting Precincts in Roanoke, Virginia". League of Women Voters, 18 April 1955.
- 100.25 "Map Showing the City of Roanoke and the Town of Salem, Virginia in Relation to the US Veterans Hospital and Routes to be used for the Dedication Ceremonies". US Veterans Bureau, 19 October 1934.
- 100.26 "Presenting Your City Map of Roanoke, Virginia, Including Business Directory". Western States Publishing Company, 1956.

- 100.27 "Map of Roanoke and Vicinity, Virginia Including Salem and Vinton". Map Corporation of America, 1956.
- 100.28 "Exhibit 1: Map of City of Roanoke and Vicinity Existing Land Use in Proposed Annexation Areas by City of Roanoke, Virginia" Printed in the *Roanoke Times*, 4 January 1960. Wiley & Wilson, 30 October 1959.
- 100.29 "Map Showing the Roanoke County Area Containing 262.63 Sq. Mi., more or less, proposed to be Annexed to the City of Roanoke". Printed in the *Roanoke Times* 16 June 1969. Office of the City Engineer, 9 June 1969.
- 100.30 "City of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs Existing General Land Use and Proposed Annexation Area (side 1) and Possible Future Land Use Proposed Annexation Area (side 2)". Printed in the *Roanoke Times*, 16 June 1969. Hayes, Seay, Mattern & Mattern, June 1969.
- 100.31 "Map of Roanoke and Vicinity, Virginia, from Actual Surveys, Official Records and Private Plans". Compiled and Published by GW Baist, 1889.

Original is in very poor condition and may not be handled. Please refer to framed copy in Virginia Room or ask staff for digital copy

- 100.32 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia Showing Property Owned by Roanoke Water Power & Land Company". GM Baist, 15 November 1890.
- 100.33 "Plan Showing Lands near the Hotel Roanoke". Maddock & Evans, 15 December 1884.
- 100.34 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia". FL Gibboney, Engineer, 25 January 1912. Original and Photocopy.
- 100.35 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia" FL Gibboney, Engineer, 29 January 1914. Photocopy.
- 100.36 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia". JL Wentworth, Engineer, January 1943. 2 copies; Original and photocopy.
- 100.37 "Map of Roanoke City and Environs". CB Malcolm & Sons, 1 January 1948. Photocopy.
- 100.38 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia from City Engineer's Office". Circa 1967.
- 100.39 "Official Map of City of Roanoke and Environs". 1950 Census map showing enumeration districts as laid out by Bureau of Census. JL Wentworth, Engineer. 15 May 1949.
- 100.40 "Map Showing Downtown Business District Made for Boswell Realty Company". CB Malcolm and Sons, 19 November 1956.
- 100.41 "City of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". Office of City Engineer, William Clark. 17 April 1967.
- 100.42 "Proposed Plan for the Development of Elmwood Park". AA Farnham, no date.
- 100.43 "Gainsboro Neighborhood Action Project Illustrative Plan". Cox, McKee, Okerlund, no date. 2 copies.
- 100.44 USGS Topographic map of Garden City Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with plats acquired during the 1700s.
- 100.45 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia". John L. Wentworth, City Engineer. 1 January 1947.
- 100.46 "Map of City of Roanoke, Virginia". HC Broyles, City Engineer. 1 June 1951.
- ***Please note that digitized maps of the City of Roanoke are available on the City of Roanoke GIS at roanokeva.gov. The Virginia Room has many of these maps in hard copy. Please see Virginia Room staff for more information.***

E2 – Folder 4

- 100.47 "Official Map of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". Office of City Engineer, JL Wentworth. August 1955. ***Fragile***
- 100.48 "Official Map of City of Roanoke and Environs". Office of City Engineer, JL Wentworth. 15 May 1949. ***Fragile*** 3 copies.

- 100.49 "Official Map of the City of Roanoke and Environs". Office of City Engineer, CL Watkins. 1 January 1928.
- 100.50 "City of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". Office of City Engineer, William Clark. 17 April 1967.
- 100.51 "Map of Roanoke City and Environs". CB Malcolm and Sons. 1 January 1948.
- 100.52 "Map of the City of Roanoke, Virginia and Environs". CB Malcolm and Sons, 1 January 1949.
- 100.53 "Map of Roanoke City Metropolitan Area". CB Malcolm and Sons, 1946.
- 100.54 "Map of Roanoke City Metropolitan Area". CB Malcolm and Sons, 1937.
- 100.55 "Map of Roanoke, Virginia Including New Annexation". CB Malcolm, 1 January 1943.
- 100.56 "Map of Roanoke City Metropolitan Area". CB Malcolm, 1942.
- 100.57 "Town of Big Lick 1870-1880". JR Hildebrand, 1968.
- 100.58 "Map of Greater Roanoke, Virginia Including Facts about Roanoke from the 1910 Census". Compiled and drafted by Charles Moore, 1918.
- 100.59 "Business Section City of Roanoke". Nirenstein's National Realty Map Company, no date.
- 100.60 "Roanoke, Virginia". CB Malcolm, 1926. ***fragile***
- 100.61 "Existing Conditions Map of City of Roanoke". 5 mounted maps, each depicting the following: Main Thoroughfares, Parks, Use of Land and Built up Areas, School Statistics and Annexation Map. Each is included in John Nolen's plan for the City of Roanoke. 31 March 1928. *Located under folders*
- 100.62 "Existing Conditions Map of City of Roanoke: Parks". John Nolen, City Planner, 31 March 1928. *Located under folders*
- 100.63 "Existing Conditions Map of City of Roanoke: Annexation Map". John Nolen, City Planner, 31 March 1928. *Located under folders*
- 100.64 "Existing Conditions Map of City of Roanoke: Use of Land and Built Up Areas". John Nolen, City Planner, 31 March 1928. *Located under folders*
- 100.65 "Existing Conditions Map of City of Roanoke: Main Thoroughfares". John Nolen, City Planner, 31 March 1928. *Located under folders*

E3 - Folder 1

- 100.66 "Perspective Map of the City of Roanoke, VA". O'Leary & Company Real Estate Agents, 1891. 4 copies, 1 original located in Folder 1 on top of Cabinet I, 1 mounted and 2 copies.
- 100.67 "Old Southwest Sewer Map", from 5th Street to Clark Avenue (west to east) and Walnut Avenue to Reserve Avenue (north to south). Office of City Engineer, 1929.
- 100.68 "Old Southwest/Wasena Sewer Map", from 10th Street to 5th Street (west to east) and Highland Avenue to Floyd Avenue (north to south). OS Meador, 1939.
- 100.69 "Old Southwest Sewer Map", from 5th Street to Jefferson Street (west to east) and Marshall Avenue to Walnut Avenue (north to south). OS Meador, 1939.
- 100.70 "Old Southwest Sewer Map", from the Roanoke River to 5th Street (west to east) and Marshall Avenue to Washington Avenue (north to south). OS Meador, 1939.
- 100.71 "Old Southwest Lot Sizes". Color –coded map of lots by size in Old Southwest. Circa 1990.
- 100.72 "Site Plan for Highland Park Sidewalks". Office of City Engineer, 3 August 1981.
- 100.73 "Construction Additions to Four City Parks Highland Park". Thomas Brady, 16 May 1978.
- 100.74 "Play Area Detail Plan Highland Park". Thomas Brady, 16 May 1978.
- 100.75 "Standard Plan of Tennis and Basketball Courts in Highland Park". Office of City Engineer, 3 August 1981.
- 100.76 "Plan of Typical Bollard Installation in Highland Park". Office of City Engineer, 3 August 1981.
- 100.77 "Highland Park Proposed Brick Wall Improvements". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1983.
- 100.78 "Plan of Stage for Amphitheatre in Highland Park". Office of City Engineer, 10 May 1983.

100.79 "Aerial View of Highland Park". No further information.

- 100.80 "Plan of Picnic Shelter in Eureka Park". Office of City Engineer, 3 August 1981.
- 100.81 "Map of Old Southwest School Districts"
- 100.82 "Old Southwest Existing Land Use and Zoning". 2004.
- 100.83 "Land Use Map: Highland Park Conservation Project". July 1979.
- 100.84 "Highland Park Proposed Activity Areas". Hayes, Seay, Mattern & Mattern, Circa 1981.

E3-Folder 2

- 100.85 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet 101". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.86 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet 102". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.87 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet 103". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.88 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet 112". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.89 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet 113". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.90 "Zoning Map of City of Roanoke, Sheet, 114". Office of City Engineer, 27 April 1987.
- 100.91 "City of Roanoke and Its Environs". Office of City Engineers, 1 January 1928. Encapsulated.
- 100.92 "1990 City of Roanoke Census Tract Map". No further information.
- 100.93 "Street Improvement Map". Color coded based on street construction materials. 1 May 1931.
- 100.94 "Street Improvement Map". Color coded based on street construction materials. 1 May 1931.
- 100.95 "Roanoke, Virginia Congested Business District". CB Malcolm, 7 October 1931.
- 100.96 "Map Showing Property Ownership in Downtown Section of Roanoke, Virginia". 10 December 1956.
- 100.97 "Champion Map of Roanoke, Virginia Including Salem and Vinton". Rodney Mayhew, Chief Cartographer. 1976.
- 100.98 "Roanoke, Virginia and Vicinity". Prepared for Roanoke Valley Regional Planning & Economic Development Commission by American Air Surveys, Inc. March 1961.
- 100.99 "Parcel A, Depicting NW Roanoke". Based upon County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by JR Hildebrand, Planning Engineer for the City of Roanoke, 15 September 1958.
- 100.100 "Parcel C, Depicting SW Roanoke". Based upon County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by JH Weddle, Office of City Planning Engineer, 14 August 1959.
- 100.101 "Parcel D, Depicting SW Roanoke". Based upon County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by JR Hildebrand, Planning Engineer for the City of Roanoke, 14 August 1959.
- 100.102 "Parcel E, Depicting NE Roanoke". Based upon County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by Wiley & Wilson from Aerial Photographs, March 1959.
- 100.103 "Parcel 'Kingstown'". Based upon County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by Wiley & Wilson from Aerial Photographs, March 1959.
- 100.104 Map depicting a section of Downtown Roanoke from Elmwood Park to 4th Street. Includes structures. No further information. Located in Box 1 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.105 Map depicting section of Downtown Roanoke from Jefferson Street to 4th Street, bisected by Tazewell Avenue. Includes structures. No further information. Located in Box 1 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.106 Map depicting section of Downtown Roanoke from Clarke Avenue to Norfolk Avenue, bisected by Franklin Road. Includes structures. No further information. Box 1 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.107 Mill Mountain Topography Map: Mill Mountain Park. Office of City Engineer, February 1965 with Revisions in October 1982.
- 100.108 Preliminary Study for Widening of Lynchburg (Orange) Avenue from Tinker Creek to 8th Street. John Nolen, City Planner. July 1928. Box 2 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.

100.109 Proposed Second Street Extension. John Nolen, City Planner. June 1929.

- 100.110 Official Map of Roanoke, Virginia: Existing Highways & Roads. Office of City Engineer, February 1955. To accompany City of Roanoke Workable Program, 5 January 1959. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.111 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Existing and Proposed Schools. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.112 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Planning Proposal for Schools and Highways. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.113 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Parks & Recreational Areas. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.114 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Commercial and Residential Zoning. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.115 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Land Subdivisions in Use. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.116 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Nolen Comprehensive Plan of 1928 Overlaid on a 1957 City Map. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.117 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Traffic Trends 1985. Notations made for 1985, map created Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.118 City Planning Commission Roanoke, Virginia: Land Use. Circa 1960. Box 3 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet I.
- 100.119 Official 1966 Zoning Map, City of Roanoke, Virginia. 29 August 1966.
- ***Please note that digitized maps of the City of Roanoke are available on the City of Roanoke GIS at roanokeva.gov. The Virginia Room has many of these maps in hard copy. Please see Virginia Room staff for more information.***

A9-Folder 3

Roanoke

101.0 USGS Topographic map of Bent Mountain Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1970.

- 101.1 USGS Topographic map of Catawba Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1984.
- 101.2 USGS Topographic map of Glenvar Quadrangle, 1963.
- 101.3 USGS Topographic map of Sugarloaf Mountain Quadrangle, 1962.
- 101.4 "Geology and Mineral Resources of the Roanoke Area". Virginia Geological Survey, 1934.
- 101.5 "Geology and Mineral Resources of the Roanoke Area". Virginia Geological Survey, 1932.
- 101.6 "Geology of the Roanoke Area". Virginia Geological Survey, 1932.
- 101.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Roanoke County, 1864. Reproduction.
- 101.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Roanoke County, 1864. Reproduction.
- 101.9 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Roanoke County, 1864. Reproduction.
- 101.10 "Roanoke County, Virginia Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959. 2 sheets.
- 101.11 "Map of Roanoke County Made under the Direction of AH Campbell, Engineer, 1865. 3 sheets. Reproduction.
- 101.12 "Map Showing a Portion of the Roanoke Valley Area Indicating Points of Local and Medical Historical Interest". JR Hildebrand, 1 September 1972.
- 101.13 "Roanoke County Crossroad". No further information.
- 101.14 "Map of Roanoke County, Virginia Showing Location of Original Land Grants and Later Inclusive Surveys". Includes alphabetical and numeric keys. IM Warren, 1942. Reproduction.

- 101.15 "Map of the Roanoke Valley Metropolitan Area, Virginia". CB Malcolm and Sons, January 1961.
- 101.16 "New Map of Roanoke County". CB Malcolm, 1 January 1956.
- 101.17 "An Historical Map of Roanoke County, Virginia". Compiled from old maps, historical records and traditions by JR Hildebrand, 1968.
- 101.18 "Regional Plan of Roanoke County, Virginia". John Nolen, City Planner, 1 January 1928.
- 101.19 "Map of Roanoke County, Virginia". Compiled from actual surveys, land maps and data furnished by the Appalachian Electric Power Company, Virginia State Highway Department, Norfolk & Western and Virginian Railway. 1 January 1930. *Map is in 4 encapsulated pieces as a result of wear*.
- 101.20 "Roanoke County Farms 1825-1875". JR Hildebrand, 1 August 1960. 2 copies. Large copy is rolled and located in Box 1 of rolled maps, located on top of Cabinet H.
- 101.21 "Original Grants in Roanoke County". JR Hildebrand, 1968.
- 101.22 USGS Topographic map of Glenvar Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963, plats acquired in the 1700s and 1800s.
- 101.23 USGS Topographic map of Catawba Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with land acquired in the 1700s and 1800s.
- 101.24 USGS Topographic map of Bent Mountain Quadrangle, including plats of original land owners. Map is from 1963 with lands acquired in the 1700s.
- 101.25 "Map and Profiles showing the Roanoke Valley with Adjacent Drainage Areas". CM Oakey, 3 February 1926.
- 101.26 "Carvins Cove". Includes stocking history and benchmark locations. D&B Outfitters, no date. 2 copies.
- 101.27 Map of East Roanoke County showing owners of land plats and acreage. No date.
- 101.28 "Map of Early Land Grants and Surveys of Roanoke County". Includes a key of names found on map. IM Warren, 1942. Reproduction.
- 101.29 "Stone's Official Map of Roanoke County". Stone Printing and Manufacturing Company, 7 October 1930.
- 101.30 "Official Hearne Brothers Polyconic Projection Map of Greater Roanoke with all of Roanoke County". Hearne Brothers, no date. ***Located in Box 2 on top of Cabinet I.
- 101.31 "Map of Roanoke County". Roanoke Valley Regional Planning Commission: JR Hildebrand, 1 February 1967. Map is divided into two portions, upper and lower. ***Located in Box 2 on top of Cabinet I.
- 101.32 Map of Roanoke County, Virginia. Compiled from Existing Land Surveys and Maps, USGS Surveys, Department of Highways Maps, Railroad, Public Utility Data and US Department of Agriculture Aerial Photos. CB Malcolm and Sons, 1 January 1956.
- 101.33 Map of Roanoke Virginia: Star City of the South. CB Malcolm and Sons, 1 January 1951.
- 101.34 Base Map of Roanoke-Salem-Vinton-Roanoke County: Spot Population Map. Garland A. Wood and Associates, June 1957.
- 101.35 Survey of Part of JB Thomas Property to be Conveyed to W Clayton Lemon in Roanoke County. TP Parker, Certified Engineer. 28 May 1956.
- 101.36 Map of Hollins Gardens, Property of Dalton, JE and JD Oyler Adjoining Summerdean. David Dick, Certified Engineer. 28 July 1959.
- 101.37 Plat of Section No. 2, Hollins Gardens, Property of Dalton, JE and JD Oyler Adjoining Summerdean. David Dick, Certified Engineer. 1 October 1959.
- 101.38 Map No.2 Summerdean: Property of GG Fralin, JH Fralin, CF Kefauver and HA Lucas. Situated East of Sunnybrook Subdivision, Near Hollins. CB Malcolm and Sons, Certified Engineers. 6 August 1951. Contracts of Sale on various lots are included as a separate item.

101.39 Preliminary Parks and Open Space Plan for Roanoke County. J.R. Hildebrand, City Engineer, 12 July 1963

A10-Folder 1

Rockbridge

- 102.0 USGS Topographic map of Arnold Valley Quadrangle, 1961.
- 102.1 USGS Topographic map of Brownsburg Quadrangle, 1967; Inspected 1982.
- 102.2 USGS Topographic map of Collierstown Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1986.
- 102.3 USGS Topographic map of Cornwall Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1986.
- 102.4 USGS Topographic map of Goshen Quadrangle, 1967; Revised 1983.
- 102.5 USGS Topographic map of Natural Bridge Quadrangle, 1894; Reprinted 1911.
- 102.6 USGS Topographic map of Natural Bridge Quadrangle, 1961.
- 102.7 USGS Topographic map of Vesuvius Quadrangle, 1950.
- 102.8 "The County of Rockbridge, Virginia" Prepared by John Carmichael, 1883. Reproduction.
- 102.9 "Rockbridge County, Virginia". Mead and Associates, no date.
- 102.10 "Historical Map of the Roanoke Valley Historical Society Showing Rockbridge County, Virginia, 1778-1865. JR Hildebrand, 1973.
- 102.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Rockbridge County, 1863. Reproduction.
- 102.12 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Rockbridge County, Section 1, 1863. Reproduction.
- 102.13 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Rockbridge County, Section 2, 1863. Reproduction.
- 102.14 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Rockbridge County, Section 3, 1863. Reproduction.

Rockingham

103.0 USGS Topographic map of Broadway Quadrangle, 1947.

- 103.1 USGS Topographic map of Draper Quadrangle, 1926; Reprinted 1944.
- 103.2 USGS Topographic map of Elkton Quadrangle, 1937; Reprinted 1947.

Russell

104.0 USGS Topographic map of Carbo Quadrangle, 1958.

104.1 USGS Topographic map of Carterton Quadrangle, 1918; Reprinted 1941.

104.2 USGS Topographic map of Elk Garden Quadrangle, 1958.

104.3 USGS Topographic map of Hansonville Quadrangle, 1938.

104.4 USGS Topographic map of Lebanon Quadrangle, 1958.

104.5 USGS Topographic map of Moll Creek Quadrangle, 1958.

104.6 USGS Topographic map of St. Paul Quadrangle, 1958.

- 104.7 "Topographic Map of the Coal-Bearing Part of Russell County and Adjacent Area on the North, Virginia". Virginia Geological Survey, 1922.
- 104.8 "Russell County, Virginia Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959.

A10-Folder 2

Salem (city)

105.0 USGS Topographic map of Salem Quadrangle, 1929.

- 105.1 USGS Topographic map of Salem Quadrangle, 1932; Reprinted 1945.
- 105.2 USGS Topographic map of Salem Quadrangle, 1963; Revised 1968.
- 105.3 "Parcel B of Land Annexed to Salem in the Lakeside Area". Based upon the County of Roanoke 1958 Land Book. Prepared by JH Weddle, Office of City of Roanoke Planning Engineer, 1 September 1958.

Scott

- 106.0 USGS Topographic map of Clinchport Quadrangle, 1950.
- 106.1 USGS Topographic map of Duffield Quadrangle, 1947.
- 106.2 USGS Topographic map of Dungannon Quadrangle, 1957.
- 106.3 USGS Topographic map of Fort Blackmore Quadrangle, 1957.
- 106.4 USGS Topographic map of Gate City Quadrangle, 1938.
- 106.5 USGS Topographic map of Hilton Quadrangle, 1938.
- 106.6 "Historical Map of Scott County, Virginia, Giving the Names and Locations of Many of the Early Adventurers in the Territory from 1750-1865". Patrick Henry Educational Institute, 1999. Reproduction.
- 106.7 "Geologic Map of the Early Grove Gas Field, Scott and Washington Counties, Virginia". Paul Averitt, 1940.

Shenandoah

107.0 USGS Topographic map of Edinburg Quadrangle, 1947.

- 107.1 USGS Topographic map of Mount Jackson Quadrangle, 1942.
- 107.2 USGS Topographic map of Strasburg Quadrangle, 1947.
- 107.3 USGS Topographic map of Strasburg Quadrangle, 1950.
- 107.4 "Shenandoah County, Virginia Showing Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959.
- 107.5 Map of the Town of New Market Platted by the Board of Trustees, 1873. Reproduction.

Smyth

108.0 USGS Topographic map of Atkins Quadrangle, 1958.

- 108.1 USGS Topographic map of Broadford Quadrangle, 1958.
- 108.2 USGS Topographic map of Cedar Springs Quadrangle, 1959.
- 108.3 USGS Topographic map of Chatham Hill Quadrangle, 1958.
- 108.4 USGS Topographic map of Chilhowie Quadrangle, 1958.
- 108.5 USGS Topographic map of Marion Quadrangle, 1958.
- 108.6 USGS Topographic map of Nebo Quadrangle, 1959.
- 108.7 USGS Topographic map of Saltville Quadrangle, 1958.
- 108.8 USGS Topographic map of Whitetop Mountain Quadrangle, 1959.
- 108.9 "Geologic Map and Structure Sections of the Glade Mountain District of Smyth and Wythe Counties, Virginia". Miller and Wilpolt, no date.

A10-Folder 3

Southampton

109.0 USGS Topographic map of Arringdale Quadrangle, 1942.
109.1 USGS Topographic map of Arringdale Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1942.
109.2 USGS Topographic map of Boykins Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1942.
109.3 USGS Topographic map of Ivor Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1944.
109.4 USGS Topographic map of Ivor Quadrangle, 1944.
109.5 USGS Topographic map of Manry Quadrangle, 1956.
109.6 USGS Topographic map of Sebrell Quadrangle, 1957.
109.7 USGS Topographic map of Vicksville Quadrangle, 1957.
See also Surry County Gilmer map

Spotsylvania

110.0 USGS Topographic map of Brokenburg Quadrangle, 1942.

110.1 USGS Topographic map of Chancellorsville Quadrangle, 1943.

110.2 USGS Topographic map of Partlow Quadrangle, 1942.

- 110.3 USGS Topographic map of Salem Church Quadrangle, 1943.
- 110.4 USGS Topographic map of Spotsylvania Quadrangle, 1942.
- 110.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Spotsylvania and Surrounding Counties, 1864. Reproduction.

110.6 USGS Topographic map of Spotsylvania County and City of Fredericksburg, 1991.

Stafford

111.0 USGS Topographic map of Stafford Quadrangle, 1926.

- 111.1 USGS Topographic map of Stafford Quadrangle (AMS Series), 1949.
- 111.2 USGS Topographic map of Storck Quadrangle, 1953.
- 111.3 USGS Topographic map of Widewater Quadrangle, 1946.
- 111.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Stafford County Map 1, 1863. Reproduction.
- 111.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Stafford County Map 2, 1863. Reproduction.

Staunton (city)

112.0 USGS Topographic map of Staunton Quadrangle, 1894; Reprinted 1907.

- 112.1 USGS Topographic map of Staunton Quadrangle, 1944.
- 112.2 "Staunton's Old and New Corporate Limits". Caldwell-Sites Company, 1905.
- 112.3 "Map of the Properties of the Staunton Development Company, Staunton, Virginia". Dunlap & Barnett, October 1890.

A10-Folder 4

Suffolk (city)

113.0 USGS Topographic map of Buckhorn Quadrangle, 1954.

- 113.1 USGS Topographic map of Chuckatuck Quadrangle, 1944.
- 113.2 USGS Topographic map of Suffolk Quadrangle, 1954.
- 113.3 USGS Topographic map of Suffolk Quadrangle, 1954.

Surry

114.0 USGS Topographic map of Bacons Castle Quadrangle, 1957.

- 114.1 USGS Topographic map of Claremont Quadrangle, 1954.
- 114.2 USGS Topographic map of Dendron Quadrangle, 1954.
- 114.3 USGS Topographic map of Runnymede Quadrangle, 1954.
- 114.4 USGS Topographic map of Savedge Quadrangle, 1956.
- 114.5 USGS Topographic map of Surry Quadrangle, 1919; Reprinted 1945.
- 114.6 USGS Topographic map of Surry Quadrangle, 1953.
- 114.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Surry, Sussex and Southampton Counties Map 1, 1863. Reproduction.
- 114.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Surry, Sussex and Southampton Counties Map 2, 1863. Reproduction.

Sussex

115.0 USGS Topographic map of Homeville Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1943.

115.1 USGS Topographic map of Jarratt Quadrangle, 1951.

115.2 USGS Topographic map of Littleton Quadrangle, 1956.

115.3 USGS Topographic map of Sussex Quadrangle, 1967.

115.4 USGS Topographic map of Wakefield Quadrangle, 1932; Reprinted 1945.

115.5 USGS Topographic map of Wakefield Quadrangle, 1943.

115.6 USGS Topographic map of Waverly Quadrangle, 1956.

See also Surry County Gilmer map

Tazewell

116.0 USGS Topographic map of Burkes Garden Quadrangle, 1941; Reprinted 1944.

- 116.1 USGS Topographic map of Hutchinson Rock Quadrangle, 1958.
- 116.2 USGS Topographic map of Pounding Mill Quadrangle, 1947.
- 116.3 USGS Topographic map of Richlands Quadrangle, 1950.
- 116.4 USGS Topographic map of Tazewell Quadrangle, 1897; Reprinted 1907.
- 116.5 USGS Topographic map of Tiptop Quadrangle, 1958.
- 116.6 "Map of the Pocahontas Coal Field, Tazewell County, Virginia". Creator and date unknown.
- 116.7 "Topographic Map of the Coal-Bearing Part of Tazewell County, Virginia". Virginia Geological Survey, 1918.
- 116.8 "Tazewell County, Virginia Showing Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959.

A11-Folder 1

Virginia Beach (city)

117.0 USGS Topographic map of Back Bay Quadrangle, 1943.

117.1 USGS Topographic map of Cape Henry Quadrangle, 1918.

117.2 USGS Topographic map of Cape Henry Quadrangle, 1955.

117.3 USGS Topographic map of Creeds Quadrangle, 1954.

117.4 USGS Topographic map of North Bay Quadrangle, 1953.

117.5 USGS Topographic map of Princess Anne Quadrangle, 1965.

117.6 USGS Topographic map of Virginia Beach Quadrangle, 1955.

Warren

118.0 USGS Topographic map of Front Royal Quadrangle, 1939.

Warwick

119.0 USGS Topographic map of Morrison Quadrangle, 1955.

Washington

120.0 USGS Topographic map of Abingdon Quadrangle, 1894; Reprinted 1901.

120.1 USGS Topographic map of Abingdon Quadrangle, 1911; Reprinted 1945.

120.2 USGS Topographic map of Abingdon Quadrangle, 1960.

120.3 USGS Topographic map of Damascus Quadrangle, 1938.

120.4 USGS Topographic map of Glade Spring Quadrangle, 1938.

120.5 USGS Topographic map of Hayters Gap Quadrangle, 1939.

120.6 USGS Topographic map of Konnarock Quadrangle, 1959.

120.7 USGS Topographic map of Mendota Quadrangle, 1938.

120.8 USGS Topographic map of Mount Rogers Quadrangle, 1939; Reprinted 1946.

120.9 USGS Topographic map of Wallace Quadrangle, 1960.

120.10 USGS Topographic map of Wyndale Quadrangle, 1960.

- 120.11 "Washington County, Commonwealth of Virginia". Patrick Henry Educational Institute, 1997. Reproduction.
- 120.12 USGS Topographic map of Washington County (East & West Section) and City of Bristol, Virginia, 1982.

Waynesboro (city)

121.0 USGS Topographic map of Waynesboro Quadrangle, 1934.

Westmoreland

122.0 USGS Topographic map of Machodoc Quadrangle, 1943.122.1 USGS Topographic map of Montross Quadrangle, 1943.122.2 USGS Topographic map of Stratford Quadrangle, 1952.

A11-Folder 2

Williamsburg (city)

123.0 USGS Topographic map of Williamsburg Quadrangle, 1906; Reprinted 1945.

123.1 USGS Topographic map of Williamsburg Quadrangle, 1952.

123.2 "Map of the Environs of Williamsburg in Virginia Where the French and American Armies Camped in September 1781". Library of Congress: Rochembeau Collection, No. 57, no date. Reproduction.

Wise

124.0 USGS Topographic map of Appalachia Quadrangle, 1955.

124.1 USGS Topographic map of Big Stone Gap Quadrangle, 1929; Reprinted 1950.

124.2 USGS Topographic map of Big Stone Gap Quadrangle, 1957.

124.3 USGS Topographic map of Coeburn Quadrangle, 1920; Reprinted 1939.

124.4 USGS Topographic map of East Stone Gap Quadrangle, 1957.

124.5 USGS Topographic map of Flat Gap Quadrangle, 1955.

124.6 USGS Topographic map of Jenkins East Quadrangle, 1963.

124.7 USGS Topographic map of Norton Quadrangle, 1957.

124.8 USGS Topographic map of Pound Quadrangle, 1912.

124.9 USGS Topographic map of Pound Quadrangle, 1957.

- 124.10 USGS Topographic map of Toms Creek Quadrangle, 1957.
- 124.11 USGS Topographic map of Wise Quadrangle, 1921; Reprinted 1944.
- 124.12 USGS Topographic map of Wise Quadrangle, 1957.

Wythe

- 125.0 USGS Topographic map of Long Spur Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1977.
- 125.1 USGS Topographic map of Max Meadows Quadrangle, 1930; Reprinted 1945.
- 125.2 USGS Topographic map of Rural Retreat Quadrangle, 1959.
- 125.3 USGS Topographic map of Speedwell Quadrangle, 1939; Reprinted 1945.
- 125.4 USGS Topographic map of Wytheville Quadrangle, 1892; Reprinted 1945.
- 125.5 "Geologic Map and Structure Sections of Lick Mountain Area, Wythe County, Virginia". Virginia Conservation Commission. Stose and Stead, no date.
- 125.6 "A Settlement Map of Wythe County, Virginia, Giving the Names and Locations of Many of the Early Adventurers in the Territory from 1745-1858". Researched by FB and Mary Kegley, drafted by JR Hildebrand, 1974.
- 125.7 "Wythe County, Virginia Showing Primary and Secondary Highways". Department of Highways, 1 January 1959.
- 125.8 USGS Topographic map of Wythe County, Virginia, 1982.

York

126.0 USGS Topographic map of Harris Grove Quadrangle, 1955.

126.1 USGS Topographic map of Yorktown Quadrangle, 1907; Reprinted 1944.

126.2 USGS Topographic map of Yorktown Quadrangle, 1957.

Maps of Virginia

A11-Folder 3

- 127.00 "Captain John Smith's Map of Virginia, 1606". Facsimile of an Engraving in the Library of Congress. 4 copies, 1 informational brochure.
- 127.0 "Tyndall's Draughte of Virginia, 1608". From the original in the British Museum. Reproduction, no date.
- 127.1 "Tyndall's Chart of James River, 1608". Plate XLVI, from the original in the British Museum. Reproduction, no date.
- 127.2 "Tyndall's Chart of Virginia, 1608". Plate LVII, from the original in the British Museum. Reproduction, no date.
- 127.3 "Von Virginia". Mercator map. No other information.
- 127.4 "Map of Route of Governor Spotswood in August & September 1716 from Germanna to Shenandoah River, as Indicated by Journal of John Fontaine, Knight of the Golden Horse Shoe". Reproduction, no date.
- 127.5 "A Map of the Northern Neck of Virginia. Peter Jefferson and Robert Brooks, 1747. Reproduction.
- 127.6 "A New Map of Virginia from the Best Authorities". T. Kitchin Geog, 1761. Reproduction.
- 127.7 "Virginia". Thomas Andrews, 1796.
- 127.8 "Carte de la Virginie et du Mariland". Circa 1777.
- 127.9 "The State of Virginia from Best Authorities". Engraved for Payne's New Geography, 1799.

127.9-2 "Map of the Popular Vote in Virginia by Counties in The Presidential Election of 1800". Published in *Virginia Calvacade*, Spring 1953.

- 127.10 "A Correct Map of Virginia". Creator unknown, circa 1812.
- 127.11 "Map of Virginia" James Madison, 1807. Reproduction, original held in Library of Congress.
- 127.12 "Plat of Road from Lynchburg to Fincastle". Hand drawn by John Lynch Jr, 1811.
- 127.13 "Virginia as Drawn by Luke Drewry". 1822.
- 127.14 "Virginia". Published by F. Lucas, Jr. Baltimore, 1823.
- 127.15 "Virginia". Published by A. Finley, Philadelphia, 1826.
- 127.16 "Geographical, Statistical and Historical Map of Virginia". Surveyed by Young and Delleker, 1827. Reproduction, 2 copies.
- 127.17 "A New Map of Virginia with its Canals, Roads and Distances from Place to Place Along the Stage and Steamboat Routes". HS Tanner, 1833.
- 127.18 "Engraved for the Gazetteer of the State of Virginia Exhibiting its Internal Improvements". JH Young. Published by S. Augustus Mitchell, 1835.
- 127.19 "Tourists Pocket Map of Virginia, Internal Improvements, Roads, Distances". JH Young. Published by S. Augustus Mitchell, 1836.
- 127.20 "Virginia". TG Bradford; Engraved by GW Boynton, 1838.
- 127.21 "Tourists Pocket Map of Virginia Exhibiting its Internal Improvements". JH Young. Published by S. Augustus Mitchell, 1846.
- 127.22 "A New Map of Virginia with the Canals, Roads and Distances from Place to Place Along the Stage and Steamboat Routes". Thomas Cowperthwait and Company, 1850.
- 127.23 "Map of Routes and Distances to Virginia Springs". JW Randolph, 1857.
- 127.24 "A New Map of Virginia Exhibiting its Internal Improvements, Roads and Distances". JH Young. Published by Charles Desilver, 1858.

A12-Folder 1

- 127.25 "Map of Virginia". Jed Hotchkiss for the Department of Agriculture, 1874.
- 127.26 "The Principal Portion of the Territory Ruled by Powhatan". C Whittle Sams, 1907.
- 127.27 "Map of the State of Virginia Prepared for and Issued by the Department of Agriculture of Virginia". Everett, Waddey Company, 1893.
- 127.28 "Map of State Highway System Showing Status June 25, 1923". Richmond Chamber of Commerce.
- 127.29 "Virginia: Showing the Geography and Physical Features of the State". State Conservation and Development Commission, 1929.
- 127.30 "A Historical Map of Virginia". Charles W. Smith, 1930. 4 copies.
- 127.31 "Cleartype Colorprint Railroad and Auto Route Map of Virginia". American Map Company, 1940.
- 127.32 "Virginia State Highways". Virginia State Highway Commission, 1940.
- 127.33 "Virginia: Official State Highway Map". Department of Highways, 1937.
- 127.34 "Virginia: Official State Highway Map". Department of Highways, 1940.
- 127.35 "Virginia: Scenic, Historic and Recreational Map". Virginia State Chamber of Commerce, 1940.
- 127.36 "Standard Map of Virginia and Main Highway Map of Virginia". Rand McNally, date unknown.
- 127.37 "Commonwealth of Virginia State Highway System and its Connections". Department of Highways, 1951.
- 127.38 "A Literary Map of the Commonwealth of Virginia". Virginia Association of Teachers of English, 1957. 2 copies
- 127.39 "Commonwealth of Virginia State Highway System". Department of Highways, 1961. 2 copies
- 127.40 "Commonwealth of Virginia State Highway System". Department of Highways, 1965.
- 127.41 "Commonwealth of Virginia State Highway System". Department of Highways, 1966.
- 127.42 "Trail Map of Shenandoah National Park: Southern Section". Potomac Appalachian Trail Club, 1938.
- 127.43 "Trail Map of Shenandoah National Park: Central Section". Potomac Appalachian Trail Club, 1938.
- 127.44 "Trail Map of Shenandoah National Park: Northern Section". Potomac Appalachian Trail Club, 1938.
- 127.45 "The Rand-McNally New Commercial Atlas Map of Virginia". Rand-McNally, 1913.
- 127.46 "County Road Map Atlas". Virginia Department of Transportation, 1 January 1987. *Located in Cabinet D, Drawer 5*
- 127.47 "Interstate-Arterial Highway System of Virginia". Department of Highways and Transportation, Spring 1979.
- 127.48 "Interstate Interchanges in Virginia". Department of Highways Traffic and Planning Division, 1 February 1969. Bound. *Located in Drawer C1.
- 127.49 "Interstate Interchanges in Virginia". Department of Highways Traffic and Planning Division, 1 February 1970. Bound. *Located in Drawer C1.
- 127.50 "Virginia Primary and Secondary Highway Systems for Each County". Department of Highways, 1 January 1956. Bound. *Located in Drawer D6.

Oversized Maps of Virginia

E10 - Folder 1

127.70 "State of Virginia". United States Department of the Interior Geographic Survey, 1926; Reprinted 1954.

- 127.71 "Topographic Map of the State of Virginia". USGS, 1928.
- 127.72 "Geologic Map of Virginia". State Conservation and Development Commission. Wilbur A. Nelson, 1928.
- 127.73 "State of Virginia". United States Department of the Interior Geographic Survey, 1957. Shaded to show relief.
- 127.74 "State of Virginia". United States Department of the Interior Geographic Survey, 1957. Base map.
- 127.75 "State of Virginia". United States Department of the Interior Geographic Survey, 1957. Base map with contours.
- 127.76 "Mineral Resources of Virginia". DC LeVan and WB Harris, Department of Conservation and Economic Development Division of Mineral Resources, 1971.
- 127.77 "Gravity Map of Virginia, Simple Bourguer Anomaly". Stanley S. Johnson, Department of Conservation and Economic Development Division of Mineral Resources, 1977.

Regional Maps of Virginia

A12-Folder 2

- 128.0 "A Geologic Map of the Pyrite-Gold Belt in Culpepper, Fairfax, Fauquier, Orange, Prince William, Spotsylvania and Stafford Counties, Virginia". Virginia Geological Survey, 1927.
- 128.1 "Jefferson National Forest: Glenwood, New Castle and Blacksburg Ranger Districts and Mount Rogers and Wythe Ranger Districts". Department of Agriculture, 1978.
- 128.2 "Geologic Map and Interpretive Geologic Cross Sections Zinc and Lead Region of Southwestern Virginia". LW Currier, 1935.
- 128.3 "Map of Western Virginia". Compiled from the best authorities and printed at the Coast Survey Office. AD Bache, 1862.
- 128.4 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Central Virginia, 1863. Reproduction.
- 128.5 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 128.6 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 128.7 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 3. Reproduction.
- 128.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 4. Reproduction.
- 128.9 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 5. Reproduction.
- 128.10 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern Virginia, 1864. Map 6. Reproduction.
- 128.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of James River and Kanawha Canal, 1863. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 128.12 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of James River and Kanawha Canal, 1863. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 128.13 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lower Shenandoah Valley I, 1864. Reproduction.
- 128.14 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lower Shenandoah Valley II, 1864. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 128.15 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lower Shenandoah Valley II, 1864. Map 2. Reproduction.

- 128.16 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Lower Shenandoah Valley II, 1864. Map 3. Reproduction.
- 128.17 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Richmond and York River Railroad, 1864. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 128.18 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Richmond and York River Railroad, 1864. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 128.19 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of South Side of James River, 1864. Map 1. Reproduction.
- 128.20 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of South Side of James River, 1864. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 128.21 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Western and Southwestern Virginia, 1862. Reproduction.
- 128.22 "Geologic Map of Western Virginia". Virginia Geological Survey, 1922.
- 128.23 Northern Virginia Street Map. Alexandria Drafting Company, 1986.
- 128.24 "Map of the Turnpike Road from Fincastle to the Price land near the middle mountain by a scale of 100 poles to an inch. William Anderson, Engineer. June 1833.
- 128.25 "Southwest Virginia * Contiguous Territory Showing Mineral Resources and Railway Facilities". CE Boyd, Civil Engineer. 1886. Original. Located in Folder 1 on top of Cabinet I.
- 128.26 "York River Entrance to Yorktown". Includes East Coast of Virginia. US Coast and Geodetic Survey, January 1920.
- 128.27 "USGS Topographic map of Fairfax County, Arlington County, and the cities of Alexandria, Fairfax and Falls Church". 1991

*Unnumbered 3-D USGS Topographic map of Southwest Virginia, including the counties of Roanoke, Bedford, Campbell, Botetourt and Rockbridge. No date. Located in Cabinet D, Drawer 3.

Maps of Other States, including Virginia

A12-Folder 3

129.0 "Virginia and Maryland". Circa 1729, no further information.

- 129.1 "Colton's New Topographical Map of Virginia, Maryland and Delaware, Showing Also Eastern Tennessee and Parts of Other Adjoining States". JH Colton, 1862. ***Located in Folder 2 on top of Cabinet I.
- 129.2 "Johnson's Pennsylvania, Virginia, Delaware and Maryland". Johnson and Ward, 1862.
- 129.3 "Johnson's Virginia, Delaware, Maryland and West Virginia". AJ Johnson, 1864.
- 129.4 "Virginia, Maryland and Delaware". A & C Black, 1864.
- 129.5 "Map of Virginia and West Virginia, Constructed on the Rectangular Tangential Projection". JH Waddell, 1865. Reproduction.
- 129.6 "Map of the Virginia Midland Railway and its Connections South, West and Southwest". Rand McNally, 1882.
- 129.7 "Virginia, West Virginia, Maryland and Delaware and Railroad and County Map of Kentucky and Tennessee". GF Cram, 1884.
- 129.8 "Siouan Tribes of Virginia and the Carolinas". James Mooney, 1894.
- 129.9 "Historic and Scenic Reaches of the Nation's Capital". National Geographic, 1938. 2 copies
- 129.10 "National Atlas of the United States: Early Indian Tribes, Culture Areas and Linguistic Stocks". William C. Sturtevant, 1991.
- 129.11 "Southern Section of the United States, Including Florida". 1816. Reproduction.

- 129.12 "Early Emigrant Trails in the United States, East of the Mississippi". Marcus Winfield Lewis, 1933. Reproduction.
- 129.13 "A New and General Map of the Sothern Dominions Belonging to the United States of America, viz North Carolina, South Carolina and Georgia with the Bordering Indian Countries, and the Spanish Possessions of Louisiana and Florida". Laurie and Whittle, 1794. Reproduction.
- 129.14 "Migration Trails Map, Featuring 24 of the Major Trails East of the Mississippi River". Everton Publishers, unknown date.
- 129.15 "A Map Showing Historic, Cultural and Scenic Points of Interest Around Roanoke, Virginia". Includes points of interest in Southwest Virginia as well as West Virginia and North Carolina. James Gibson, 1954.
- 129.16 "The Herman Map of Virginia and Maryland". Augustin Herrman, 1673. Reproduced in 1948 by the John Carter Brown Library in Providence, Rhode Island.
- 129.17 "Virginia, Maryland, Delaware and the District of Columbia". Prepared by Allan Cartography for Raven Maps and Images, 1992.

A12-Folder 0

000 This Folder contains keys, legends and maps of quadrant locations for Virginia to the topographic maps.

Maps of Other States

A13-Folder 1

Kentucky

- 130.0 "Map of Kentucke Drawn from Actual Observations". John Filson, Circa 1780. Reproduction by Heliotype Printing Company, Boston.
- 130.1 "Map Showing the Nine Counties Formed by Virginia before Kentucky was Admitted to the Union". Bayless Hardin, February 1942; Reprinted by the Kentucky Historical Society, 1973.

Maine

131.0 "The Province of Maine from the Best Authorities". Samuel Lewis, 1794. Reproduction.

Maryland

132.0 "Geological Survey of Maryland". Department of the Interior, date unknown. 132.1 "Map of Annapolis, Capital of the State of Maryland". Jack Manly Rose, January 1944.

New Hampshire

133.0 "The State of New Hampshire". Compiled chiefly from actual surveys by Samuel Lewis, 1794. Reproduction.

New York

134.0 "The State of New York". Compiled from the best authorities by Samuel Lewis, 1795. Reproduction.

North Carolina

135.0 USGS Topographic map of Corapeake Quadrangle, 1954.

- 135.1 USGS Topographic map of Knotts Island Quadrangle, 1954.
- 135.2 USGS Topographic map of Margarettsville Quadrangle, 1966.
- 135.3 USGS Topographic map of Moyock Quadrangle, 1939.
- 135.4 USGS Topographic map of Moyock Quadrangle, 1954.
- 135.5 "Map of North Carolina, 1861-1865". This map located the principal forts, towns, railroads and engagements fought during the Civil War. Betsy Johnson, revised by Charles Price and John Conner, 1980.
- 135.6 "Rockingham County North Carolina Historical Documentation". The Custom House, no date.
- 135.7 "Stokes County North Carolina Historical Documentation". The Custom House, 1977.
- 135.8 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Bertie County, North Carolina, 1863. Reproduction.
- 135.9 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Bertie County, North Carolina, 1863. Map 1 Reproduction.
- 135.10 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Bertie County, North Carolina, 1863. Map 2. Reproduction.
- 135.11 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Brunswick County, North Carolina, 1863. Reproduction.
- 135.12 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Eastern North Carolina, 1864. Reproduction.
- 135.13 Jeremy Francis Gilmer Confederate Engineer's Map of Hertford and Part of Northampton and Bertie Counties, North Carolina, 1863. Reproduction.

*Unnumbered 3-D USGS Topographic map of Winston-Salem Quadrangle. No date. Located in Cabinet D, Drawer 3.

A13-Folder 2

Pennsylvania

- 136.0 "Pennsylvania Counties". Department of Community Affairs, Bureau of Land Records, no date.
- 136.1 "Commonwealth of Pennsylvania: Genealogical Map of the Counties". Department of Community Affairs, 8th Ed., 1978.
- 136.2 "Map of Early Settlements of Delaware County, Pennsylvania". Bowen & Co., no date.
- 136.3 "Map of Delaware County Pennsylvania". Drawn by Benjamin H. Smith and RL Barnes, 1862.
- 136.4 "Map of the Battlefield of Gettysburg: First Day's Battle". Reprinted by US Lake Survey, no date.
- 136.5 "Map of the Battlefield of Gettysburg: Second Day's Battle". Reprinted by US Lake Survey, no date.
- 136.6 "Map of the Battlefield of Gettysburg: Third Day's Battle". Reprinted by US Lake Survey, no date.

Tennessee

137.0 "Aboriginal Map of Tennessee". Goodspeed Publishing, 1886. Reproduction.

- 137.1 "Map of Cumberland and Franklin as Referred to in Ramsey's Annals of Tennessee". Engraved by ??, no date.
- 137.2 "State of Tennessee". No further information.
- 137.3 "Map of Tennessee". Constructed from the surveys of the late John Strothers and other documents by John Melish, 1819. Reproduction.
- 137.4 "Geographical, Statistical and Historical Map of Tennessee". F. Lucas, Jr., no date.
- 137.5 "Tennessee". Published by A. Finley, no date.
- 137.6 "Tennessee". GW Boynton, 1838. Reproduction.
- 137.7 "Historical Map of Long Island of the Holston". Muriel Clark Spoden, 1969.

West Virginia

138.0 USGS Topographic map of Bluefield Quadrangle, 1962; Revised 1979.

138.1 USGS Topographic map of Bramwell Quadrangle, 1962; Revised 1979.

138.2 USGS Topographic map of Fort Seybert Quadrangle, 1947.

- 138.3 USGS Topographic map of Gap Mills Quadrangle, 1971.
- 138.4 USGS Topographic map of Harpers Ferry Quadrangle, 1893; Reprinted 1945.
- 138.5 USGS Topographic map of Harpers Ferry Quadrangle, 1955.
- 138.6 USGS Topographic map of Jerrys Run Quadrangle, 1966; Revised 1984.
- 138.7 USGS Topographic map of Lewisburg Quadrangle, 1891; Reprinted 1912.
- 138.8 USGS Topographic map of Lindside, 1966; Inspected 1979.
- 138.9 USGS Topographic map of Oakvale Quadrangle, 1965; Revised 1977.
- 138.10 USGS Topographic map of Pocahontas Quadrangle, 1895; Reprinted 1905.
- 138.11 USGS Topographic map of Princeton Quadrangle, 1962; Revised 1976.
- 138.12 "General Highway Map of Monroe County, West Virginia". Department of Highways, 1982. Sheet 1.
- 138.13 "General Highway Map of Monroe County, West Virginia". Department of Highways, 1982. Sheet 2.
- 138.14 "General Highway Map of Jefferson County, West Virginia". Department of Highways, 1985. Sheet 1
- 138.15 "General Highway Map of Jefferson County, West Virginia". Department of Highways, 1985. Sheet 2.

138.16 USGS Topographic map of Waiteville Quadrangle, 1951.

138.17 "Map of Greenbrier County, West Virginia". Reprinted by the Greenbrier Historical Society, 1973.

*Unnumbered 3-D USGS Topographic map of Bluefield Quadrangle. No date. Located in Cabinet D, Drawer 3.

Washington DC

139.0 USGS Topographic map of Washington West Quadrangle, 1956.

139.1 Washington DC & Vicinity Map, "Inside the Beltway". ADC, 1984.

Maps of the United States

140.0 "General Railway Map Engraved Expressly for the Official Guide of the Railways and Steam Navigation Lines of the United States, Puerto Rico, Canada, Mexico and Cuba". Published by the National Railway Publications Company, 1918. Located in Folder 2 on top of Cabinet I.

A13-Folder 3

140.1 "The New World 1500". Drawn by Juan de la Cosa. Reproduced by American Heritage, no date.

- 140.2 "The New World 1600". Drawn by Gabriel Tatton. Reproduced by *American Heritage*, no date.
- 140.3 "The New Netherlands and New England 1635". Drawn by Willem Blaeu. Reproduced by *American Heritage*, no date.
- 140.4 "The Known Globe 1667". Drawn by Pieter Goos. Reproduced by American Heritage, no date.
- 140.5 "New France 1745". Drawn by Reiner Ottens. Reproduced by American Heritage, no date.
- 140.6 "The First American Mao of the United States 1784". Compiled and engraved by Abel Buell. Reproduced by *American Heritage*, no date.
- 140.7 "A New and Correct Map of the United States of North America, 1784". Drawn by Abel Buell. Reproduced by *American Heritage*, no date
- 140.8 "Carte des Etats-Unis de L'Amerique, 1783". Reproduced by RR Donnelly & Sons, no date.

A13-Folder 4

Selected Civil War Maps from the US Department of Commerce, Coast and Geodetic Survey

Reproduced in 1962 from originals made by the US Coast Survey, 1861-1865

- Plate 1: Map Index and Historical Sketches.
- Plate 2: Manassas Junction and Vicinity, 1862.
- Plate 3: Charleston Harbor, 1865.
- Plate 4: South Carolina-Georgia Coast and Sketches of Forts, 1861-1862.
- Plate 5: Military Map of Southeast Virginia, 1864.
- Plate 6: City of Richmond, 1864.
- Plate 7: Reconnaissance of Mississippi River, 1862.
- Plate 8: Fort Jackson, 1862.
- Plate 9: Fort Hindman, Arkansas, 1863.
- Plate 10: Approaches to Vicksburg, 1863.
- Plate 11: Approaches to Grand Gulf, 1864.
- Plate 12: Portion of Gun Boats at Grand Gulf, 1863.
- Plate 13: Battleground of Sabine Crossroads and Pleasant Hill, 1864.
- Plate 14: Chattanooga and Its Approaches, 1863.
- Plate 15: Battlefield of Chickamauga.
- Plate 16: Map showing the operations of the National Forces under the command of Major General WT Sherman during the campaign resulting in the capture of Atlanta, Georgia, 1 September 1864.
- Plate 17: Plan of final attack on Fort Fisher and adjoining Rebel works, 15 January 1865.
- Plate 18: Sketches (a) Position of iron clads, Fort Fisher, 15 January 1865; (b) Final attack on Fort Fisher, 15 January 1865.
- Plate 19: Reconnaissance of Wilmington River and St. Augustine Creek from Wausau Sound to Savannah River, Georgia.
- Plate 20: Northern part of Florida, Olustee, Ocean Pond and raids on Jacksonville.

Newspaper Collection

Drawer G2

1.0 "Bluefield Daily Telegraph" Bluefield West Virginia. Friday Morning April 13, 1945. Volume LI. Number 74.

2.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, January 25, 1940. Volume XXXIV. Number 41.

3.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, May 10, 1945. Volume XXXIX. Number 51. 4.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, August 14, 1947. Volume XXXXII. Number 11. 5.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, April 15, 1948. Volume XXXXII. Number 45. 6.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, May 6, 1948. Volume XXXXII. Number 48. 7.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, May 13, 1948. Volume XXXXII> Number 49. 8.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, September 16, 1948. Volume XXXXIII. Number 15. 9.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, October 21, 1948. Volume XXXXIII. Number 20. 10.0 "The Buchanan News." Buchanan, Virginia. Thursday, January 8, 1971. Volume CXXXVI. Number 1. 11.0 "Fincastle Democrat" Fincastle, Virginia. December 8, 1945. Volume? Number 15. Copy from original at Roanoke City Library. 12.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 5, 1928. Volume LXII. Number 1. 13.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, April 2, 1936. Volume LXX. Number 14. 14.0 "Fincastle Herald. Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 7, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 35. 15.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 7, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 36. 16.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 28, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 38. 17.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 28, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number38. 18.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 28, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 38. 19.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, October 5, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 39. 20.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, October 26, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 42. 21.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, November 9, 1939. Volume LXXIII. Number 44. 22.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 4, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 1. 23.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 11, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 2. 24.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 18, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 3. 25.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 18, 1940. Volume LXXXIV. Number 3. 26.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, March 7, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 9. 27.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, March 14, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 10. 28.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, March 28, 1940. Volume LVVIV. Number 12. 29.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, September 5, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 35. 30.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, December 12, 1940. Volume LXXIV. Number 50. 31.0 "Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 2, 1941. Volume LXXV. Number 1. 32.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, April 26, 1945. Volume LXXIX. Number 16. 33.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, May 10, 1945. Volume LXXIX. Number 18. 34.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, May 17, 1945. Volume LXXIX. Number 19. 35.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 31, 1946. Volume LXXX. Number 5. 36.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, April 25, 1946. Volume LXXX. Number 17. 37.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, May 2, 1946. Volume LXXX. Number 18. 38.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, May 16, 1946. Volume LXXX. Number 20. 39.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, March 24, 1955. Volume LXXXIX. Number 12. 40.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, January 3, 1957. Volume XCI. Number 1. 41.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, December 4, 1958. Volume XCII. Number 49.

- 42.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, June 4, 1959. Volume XCIII. Number 22.
- 43.0 "The Fincastle Herald: Auction Valuable Income Property" Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, June 4, 1959.
- 44.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, February 13, 1964. Volume 98. Number 5.
- 45.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, February 27, 1964. Volume 98. Number 7.
- 46.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, March 19, 1964. Volume 98. Number 10.
- 47.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, April 16, 1964. Volume 98. Number 14.
- 48.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, July 2, 1964. Volume 98. Number 25.
- 49.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, February 23, 1967. Volume 101. Number 6.
- 50.0 "The Fincastle Herald." Fincastle, Virginia. Thursday, May 4, 1967. Volume 101. Number 16.
- 51.1 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, February 4, 1937. Volume I. Number 8.
- 51.2 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday February 18, 1937. Volume I. Number 10.
- 51.3 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, March 4, 1937. Volume I. Number 11.
- 51.4 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, March 25, 1937. Volume I. Number 13.
- 51.5 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, April 8, 1937. Volume I. Number 14.
- 51.6 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, April 22, 1937. Volume I. Number 16.
- 51.7 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, April 29, 1937. Volume I. Number 17.
- 51.8 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, May 6, 1937. Volume I. Number 18.
- 51.9 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, May 13, 1937. Volume I. Number 19.
- 51.10 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday, May 20, 1937. Volume I. Number 20.
- 51.11 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, June 4, 1937. Special Commencement Edition.
- 51.12 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, October 1, 1937. Volume II. Number 1.
- 51.13 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, October 29, 1937. Volume II. Number 5.
- 51.14 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, October 16, 1942. Volume VII. Number 1.
- 51.15 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, October 30, 1942. Volume VII. Number 3.
- 51.16 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, November 20, 1942. Volume VII. Number 5.
- 51.17 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, March 5, 1943. Volume VII. Number 11.
- 51.18 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, April 2, 1943. Volume VII. Number 13.
- 51.19 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday, May 7, 1943. Volume VII. Number 16.

- 51.20 "Jefferson News: Jefferson High School." Roanoke, Virginia. May 10, 1966. Volume XXVII. Number 14.
- 52.1 "The Paper: The Star Monthly News Magazine." Roanoke, Virginia. September 1978. Volume 1. Issue 1.
- 52.2 "The Paper: The Star Monthly News Magazine." Roanoke, Virginia. September 1978. Volume 1. Issue 2.
- 52.3 "The Paper: The Star Monthly News Magazine." Roanoke, Virginia. September 1978. Volume 1. Issue 3.
- 53.0 "Pearisburg Virginian Weekly." Pearisburg, Giles County, Virginia. March 29, 1894. Volume XXV. Number 96.
- 54.0 "Radford Advance Industrial Edition." Radford, Virginia. Friday, May 17, 1912. Volume XXIII. Number 17.
- 55.0 "The Roanoke Church News." Roanoke, Virginia. March 1926. Volume 5. Number 9.
- 56.1 "Roanoke Daily Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Tuesday Morning, April 29, 1890. Volume 2. Number 89.
- 56.2 "Roanoke Daily Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Sunday Morning, May 11, 1890. Volume 2. Number 100.
- 56.3 "Roanoke Daily Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, June 28, 1890. Volume XXII. Number 144.
- 57.1 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, September 20, 1890. Volume III. Number 56.
- 57.2 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday Morning, May 1, 1890. Volume IV. Number 39.
- 57.3 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, November 29, 1890. Volume III. Number 115.
- 57.4 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday Morning, March 19, 1891. Volume V. Number 18.
- 57.5 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Wednesday Morning, March 25, 1891. Volume V. Number 23.
- 57.6 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday Morning, April 30, 1891. Volume V. Number 54.
- 57.7 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Wednesday Morning, June 3, 1891. Volume Unknown. Number Unknown. (Section of paper, front page missing.)
- 57.8 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, August 29, 1891. Volume V. Number 163.
- 57.9 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Wednesday Morning, September 23, 1891. Volume V. Number 1 85.
- 57.10 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Sunday Morning, September 27, 1891. Volume V. Number 189.
- 57.11 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, April 2, 1892. Volume VII. Number 56.
- 57.12 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday Morning, April 14, 1892. Volume VII. Number 66.
- 57.13 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, April 30, 1892. Volume VII. Number 80.
- 57.14 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, May 7, 1892. Volume VII. Number 86.
- 57.15 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday Morning, June 30, 1892. Volume VII. Number 130.
- 57.16 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday Morning, July 1, 1892. Volume VII. Number 131.
- 57.17 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday Morning, July 15, 1892. Volume VII. Number 142.

- 57.18 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Sunday Morning, August 21, 1892. Volume VII. Number 174.
- 57.20 "The Roanoke Herald." Roanoke, Virginia. Tuesday Morning, August 30, 1892. Volume VII. Number 180.
- 58.0 "Two Press Mold Impressions from the Roanoke Times 1928." Roanoke, Virginia. March 20, 1928 and July 1928.
- 59.0 "The Roanoke Times: Front Page." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday Morning, August 17, 1935. Volume XCVIII. Number 48. Photocopy of front page mounted to board.
- 60.0 "The Roanoke Times, The Roanoke World News: Progress and Development Edition." Unknown Date.
- 61.0 "The Roanoke Times Extra." Roanoke, Virginia. Monday Morning, December 8, 1941. Volume CX. Number 161.
- 62.0 "The Roanoke Times." Roanoke, Virginia. Tuesday Morning, December 9, 1941. Volume CX. Number 162.
- 63.0 "The Roanoke Times: The Invisible Inner City: Poverty, Crime and Decay in Roanoke's Oldest Neighborhoods." Roanoke, Virginia. Thursday October 30, 1997.
- 64.0 "The Roanoke World-News Extra." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday Afternoon, September 1, 1939. Volume 74. Number 54.
- 65.0 "The Roanoke World-News Extra." Roanoke, Virginia. Sunday Afternoon, September 3, 1939. Volume 74. Number 56.
- 66.0 "The Roanoke World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. Monday Afternoon, September 4, 1939. Volume 74. Number 57.
- 67.0 "The Roanoke World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. Tuesday Afternoon, September 5, 1939. Volume 74. Number 58.
- 68.0 "The Roanoke World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. Wednesday Afternoon, September 6, 1939. Volume 74. Number 59.
- 69.0 "The Roanoke World-News Extra." Roanoke, Virginia. Sunday Afternoon, December 7, 1941. Volume 78. Number 137.
- 70.0 "The Roanoke World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. Friday Afternoon, April 13, 1945. Volume 85. Number 89.
- 71.0 "The Roanoke World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. Wednesday Afternoon, August 15, 1945. Volume 86. Number 39.
- 80.0 "The Roanoke World –News 75th Anniversary 1889-1964: Newspaper Pages of Significant History from The Evening World, The Evening News, The Evening World-News." Roanoke, Virginia. December 23, 1964.
- 81.0 "Southwest Times' Pulaski Centennial Edition 1839-1939." Pulaski, Virginia. Sunday, August 13, 1939.
- 82.0 "The Times-Register: Centennial Edition 1854-1954." Salem, Virginia. Friday August 20, 1954. Volume 100. Number 1.
- 83.0 "The Times-Register: Centennial Edition 1854-1954." Salem, Virginia. Friday August 20, 1954. Volume 100. Number 1.
- 84.0 "The Times-Register: 83rd Anniversary and Industrial Number." Salem, Virginia. Friday August 13, 1937. Volume 83. Number 1.
- 85.0 "The Times Register: Greater Industrial Edition." Salem, Virginia. Friday, April 3, 1936. Volume 81. Number 34.
- 86.0 "Times-Register Progress Edition: City of Salem's 175th Anniversary." Salem, Virginia. July 14, 1977.
- 87.0 "The Times-Register Roanoke County Centennial Edition 1838-1938." Salem, Virginia. Friday, May 27, 1938. Volume 83. Number 42.

88.0 "The Times – Register Presents Pictorially Roanoke County." Salem, Virginia. 1940.

- 89.0 "The Times-Register: Pictorial Rotogravure Section." Salem, Virginia. 1956.
- 90.1"The Tribune." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday December 22, 1956. Volume XVI. Number 46.
- 90.2"The Tribune." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday August 29, 1959. Volume XIX. Number 27.
- 90.3 "The Tribune." Roanoke, Virginia. Saturday September 12, 1959. Volume XIX. Number 29.
- 91.0 "Universe Planetarium/Space Theater: Science Museum of Virginia." Richmond Times Dispatch. Richmond, Virginia. Sunday April 24, 1983.
- 92.0 "The Virginia Voice" April 1977. Volume 1. Number 1.
- 93.0 "The Western Spy and Hamilton Gazette: Reproduction." Northwestern Territory. February 12, 1800. Issued by American Bank & Trust Company, Richmond Virginia.

Drawer G3

- 1. Times-World. 21 May 1929: "John Nolen's Comprehensive Plan".
- 2. Roanoke Times. 5 June 1933: Viscose Edition.
- 3. Roanoke Times. 28 January 1934: "Golden Jubilee, 1884-1934".
- 4. Times-World. 29 January 1934: "Golden Jubilee, 1884-1934".
- 5. Times-World. 29 January 1934: "Golden Jubilee, 1884-1934".
- 6. Roanoke Times. 30 November 1936: "Golden Jubilee for the Roanoke Times, 1886-1936".
- 7. Roanoke Times. 30 November 1936: "Golden Jubilee for the Roanoke Times, 1886-1936".
- 8. Roanoke Times. 30 November 1936: "Golden Jubilee for the Roanoke Times, 1886-1936".
- 9. Roanoke Times. 7 September 1938: "Norfolk & Western Centennial Edition, 1838-1938".
- 10. Roanoke Times. 7 September 1938: "Norfolk & Western Centennial Edition, 1838-1938".
- 11. Roanoke Times. 21 January 1940: "Chamber of Commerce 50th Anniversary, 1890-1940".
- 12. Times-World. 22 January 1940: "Chamber of Commerce 50th Anniversary, 1890-1940".
- 13. Roanoke Times. 8 May 1945: "War in Europe Over!"
- 14. Roanoke Times. 1 February 1953: "All American City Award".
- 15. Roanoke Times. 30 January 1955: Industrial Section.
- 16. *Roanoke Times*. 10 November 1956: "Times-World Open House". Part I Publishing, Part II WDBJ Radio/Television.
- 17. Roanoke Times. 6 January 1957: "Western Virginia An Empire of Opportunity".
- 18. Roanoke Times. 9 June 1957: "Diamond Jubilee Edition". 2 copies
- 19. *Roanoke Times.* 11 January 1959: 9th Annual Western Virginia Industrial and Progress Edition.
- 20. Roanoke Times. 17 January 1960: "Progress Edition".
- 21. Roanoke Times. 12 November 1961: "75th Anniversary".
- 22. Roanoke Times. 19 November 1961: "75th Anniversary-Years of Tumult, 1912-1936".
- 23. Roanoke Times. 26 November 1961: "75th Anniversary-Years of Crisis, 1937-1961".
- 24. Roanoke World News. 23 December 1964: 75th Anniversary of the Roanoke Times, 1889-1964".
- 25. Roanoke Times. 21 March 1971: "Roanoke Civic Center Dedication". 2 copies
- 26. Roanoke Times. 19 March 1972: "Virginia Tech Centennial". 2 copies
- 27. Roanoke Times. 13 April 1975: "The Year 2000 in Western Virginia".
- 28. Roanoke Times. 4 April 1976: "US Bicentennial Edition".

Drawer G4

- 1. Roanoke Times. 29 April 1979: "All American Roanoke Valley".
- 2. Roanoke Times. 24 January 1982: "Progress, Business and Industry in Western Virginia".
- 3. Roanoke Times. 18 April 1982: Centennial Edition, "Roanoke 100; the First 50 Years" Part I, 2 copies.
- 4. Roanoke Times. 25 April 1982: Centennial Edition, "Roanoke 100; the Second 50 Years" Part II.
- 5. Roanoke Times. 27 April 1986: "Times Past: 100 Years in Pictures".
- 6. Roanoke Times. 27 October 2003: "Start the Press".
- 7. *Roanoke Times.* 7 September 1901. Mounted, first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "President McKinley Shot at Pan-American Exposition".
- 8. *Roanoke World News.* 7 May 1915. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "Lusitania is Torpedoed and Sunk".
- 9. *Roanoke Times.* 2 September 1945. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "Japs Sign Final Terms".
- 10. *Roanoke Times.* 28 June 1950. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "US Planes and Warships Go into Action Against Communists Invading South Korea".
- 11. Salem Times Register: An Historical Record of Roanoke County Over a Century of Development". Roanoke County Centennial Edition, 1838-1938. 27 May 1938. 2 bound copies.
- 12. *Roanoke Daily Times.* 5 January 1896. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "Norfolk and Western General Offices Burned".
- 13. *Roanoke Times*. 3 July 1921. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "Dempsey Retains Championship".
- 14. *Roanoke Times.* 22 May 1927. Mounted first page of newsprint from this date. Top headline: "Lindbergh Arrives in Paris, Safe and Sound, After Epochal Flight from New World to Old.

Drawer G5

- 1. Fincastle Democrat. 3 December 1845. 2 pages, front and back.
- 2. Staunton Spectator. 4 September 1850. 2 pages, front and back.
- 3. Roanoke Beacon. 5 February 1852.
- 4. Roanoke Beacon. 18 March 1852.
- 5. Roanoke Beacon. 25 March 1852.
- 6. Roanoke Beacon. 1 April 1852.
- 7. Roanoke Beacon. 29 April 1852.
- 8. Roanoke Beacon. 29 June 1852.
- 9. Roanoke Beacon. 23 December 1852.
- 10. Roanoke Beacon. 20 January 1853.
- 11. Roanoke Beacon. 27 January 1853.
- 12. Roanoke Beacon. 25 February 1853.
- 13. Roanoke Beacon. 11 August 1853.
- 14. Roanoke Beacon 18 August 1853.
- 15. Evening World. 14 October 1892.
- 16. Evening World. 18 June 1898.
- 17. Evening World. 22 September 1898.
- 18. Evening World. 27 April 1905.
- 19. The Square Deal: The Rights of Workers Must Be Protected. 6 June 1913.
- 20. GPS Messenger: Senior Edition. 1 May 1927.
- 21. The News. 11 October 1936: "Lynchburg's 150th Anniversary". Special Edition.

- 22. Lexington Gazette. 8 August 1951: "Rockbridge Repository: History of the Lexington Gazette".
- 23. *Williamson Daily News.* 29 March 1998:" The Hatfields and McCoys: Over 100 years after the first shot was fired, the legend lives on..."
- 24. *Historic Newspapers, 1559-1865.* Produced by the Worcester Telegram and Gazette. No date.
- 25. Smyth County News. "Remember When: A Photo Album of Old Smyth County". 29 November 1979.
- 26. *The Aldine*, Volume 6, No. 2. Issue includes JD Woodward etchings of Goshen Pass, Puncheon Run Falls and Stiles Falls. New York, February 1873.
- 27. Virginia Leader. Special Edition: "Remembering Giles County". 20 March 1985.
- 28. *New Castle Record.* 21 September 1912: "Death Penalty for Harvey D. Looney". Photocopy of front page and continuation of article.
- 28.1 Orange County Review. 12 November 1992: "A Governor of Virginia Who Never Ran for Office".
- 29. *The Roanoke Times* 75th Anniversary Editions. Roanoke Times & World News, 1961. Bound, 2 copies.

Drawer G6

Folder 1: 1.0-1.18 *Historic Salem*, Fall 1995 – Summer 2004, incomplete.

- Folder 2: 2.0-2.16 *Roanoke Church News*, January 1924 June 1926, incomplete.
- Folder 3: 2.17-2.30 *Roanoke Church News,* July 1926 February 1928, incomplete.
- Folder 4: 2.31-2.45 *Roanoke Church News,* April 1928 July 1931, incomplete.

Folder 5: 3.0 *Roanoke Tribune*, Volume 4, No. 70, 22 September 1945.

Miscellaneous Documents

<u>G1-Folder 1</u>

- 1.0 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Courthouses of Henry County" by RP Gravely, Jr. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.1 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Early Churches in Henry County" by Martha Lawing. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.2 Henry County: A Proud Look Back. "The Early Education and Schools of Henry County" by OE Pilson. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.3 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Forgotten Industry" by Virginia Windle. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.4 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Formative Years" by Virginia Windle. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.5 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Frontier Forts" by Douglas Belcher. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.6 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Frontier Forts-Part II" by Douglas Belcher. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.7 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Great Wagon Road" by Lela C. Adams. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.8 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Indian Era" by Lela C. Adams. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.9 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Revolutionary Period" by Lela C. Adams. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.10 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "The Tory Conflict" by Douglas Belcher. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 1.11 *Henry County: A Proud Look Back.* "Men of the Revolution" by Lela C. Adams. Printed as a public service by the First National Bank of Bassett for the people of Henry County, 1975.
- 2.0 Certificate: "The Virginia Chapter of the American Institute of Architects takes pleasure in presenting the Award of Merit to Roanoke City, owner and Frantz and Addkison, his architect for excellence in the design of Roanoke Public Library as exhibited at the 1954 Spring Meeting at Virginia Beach". 1954.
- 2.1 Certificate: "This Plaque Honors Pearl Russell Hinesley Librarian, 1922-1951.
- 2.2 Diploma: Commonwealth of Virginia State High Schools Diploma Awarded to Theda Mae Dillon, Vinton High School, 8 June 1934.
- 2.3 Certificate: "In Appreciation in this Historic 50th Year of Powered Flight and the 25th Anniversary of Eastern Air Lines we acknowledge with Appreciation the Privilege of Having Served the City of Roanoke, Virginia". 1951.
- 2.4 Certificate: "Certificate of Appreciation to the Virginia Room and Reference Department Roanoke Main Library", given by the Sons of Confederate Veterans, Fincastle Rifles #1326. 11 December 1993.
- 2.5 Certificate: "United Daughters of the Confederacy Whereby Authorized and Empowers, Mrs. JA Watts, Mrs. Henry V. Gray, Mrs. TW Lewis, Mrs. Gooch Vaughan, Mrs. FA Lindsey, Miss Mattie Christian, Miss Elvira A. Jones, and Mrs. TJ Mitchell and their successors to associate themselves together under the name and designation of William Watts Chapter, No. 809". 30 April 1913.
- 2.6 Certificate: "Senate of Virginia Joint Resolution No. 476 Commending the City of Roanoke on the Occasion of its 125th Anniversary". 16 February 2007.

2.7 Proclamation: "City of Roanoke, Family History Month and Family History Celebration Day". Office of the Mayor, 18 October 2003.

G1-Folder 2

- 2.8 Original land grant of 18 acres sold to Christian Cap by Michael and Catherine Carns in Botetourt County, 21 May 1788.
- 2.9 Original land grant by Thomas Boyd of Armagh County, Ireland to and John Doherty of Dublin, Ireland. 15 January 1783.
- 2.10 Original English indenture. 13 August 1682.
- 2.11 Original land grant of 750 acres to John Gwin in Halifax County, Virginia. 4 December 1774.
- 2.12 Original land grant of 1050 acres to Robert Williams in Lunenburg County, Virginia. 20 August 1760.
- 2.13 Original land grant of 295 acres to Thomas Smith in Bedford County, Virginia. 21 August 1770. Signed by Lord Botetourt.
- 2.14 Original land grant of 750 acres to Robert Jones in Lunenburg County, Virginia. 12 May 1759.
- 2.15 Original land grant of 260 acres to Joseph Retteford in Albemarle County, Virginia. 5 October 1747.
- 2.16 Diploma awarded to Hilda Irene McKendrie by the Board of Education of Washington DC. 19 June 1929.

G1-Folder 3

- 3.0 Flyer advertising Barnhardt Baptist Church in Bedford County, Virginia. Reproduction of 17 April 1902 edition.
- 3.1 Flyer advertising the Administrator's Sale of the Mill Farm of the late Henry Barnes in Rappahannock County, Virginia. 10 September 1840. Original?
- 3.2 Photostat of roll of recruits for Company D, 28th Regiment Virginia Confederate States Army. (2 copies)
- 3.3 "Schedule of Clothing and Material required for issue to the enlisted men of Company H, 2nd Regiment of Virginia Volunteers stationed at Camp Cuba Libre in Jaksonville, Florida". Reproduction, undated.
- 3.4 "The Four Freedoms: Message to the 77th Congress, 6 January 1941". Prepared for American Education Week by the US Office of Education, 1942.
- 3.5 "Table of Rates for the Virginia & Tennessee Railroad for Receiving, Weighing, Transporting and Delivering of Freight to take effect 1 March 1864". Reproduction, undated.
- 3.6 "King Charles I & the Tobacco Trade: The Proclamation of January 6, 1630-31". Reproduced to honor the service of Martha Hiden to the Virginia State Library as a member of its board. 1952.
- 3.7 "Poll Tax List for Grayson County, Virginia". 1922-1924.
- 3.8 Kiwanis Club of Roanoke photos and ephemera, including 10th Season Travelog, newspaper announcement of club's visit to Floyd, group photo from 1926 district convention, newspaper article about pancake breakfast and clipping of photo from a magazine(?) of 1968 meeting with Elks Club. **See also special collections for Kiwanis Records Collection

G1-Folder 4

3.9 "Deed of Cession Old Northwest Territory to the United States of America Executed by the Commonwealth of Virginia 1 March 1784". Presented to the George Rogers Clark Delegation from Kentucky and the Old Northwest Territory States while in Virginia, 17-19 November 1927.

- 3.10 "In Memorium: The reading lamps in this room have been given by the Roanoke Chapter, United Daughters of the Confederacy in memory of the following soldiers of the Confederate States of America". No further information.
- 3.11 Commemorative envelopes celebrating the Roanoke Diamond Jubilee and Centennial addressed to John R. Ewald. 14 June 1957 and 3 February 1982. Mounted.
- 3.12 Poll ticket for the 1832 elections of President and Vice President in Giles County, Virginia. Heading notes, "The following shows the state of the poll at Wolf Creek in an election held on the 2nd day of November 1832 for electors of President and Vice President of the United States". Original.
- 3.13 Poll ticket for the 1832 elections of President and Vice President in Giles County, Virginia. Heading notes, "The following shows the state of the poll at Giles Court House in an election held on the 2nd day of November 1832 for electors of President and Vice President of the United States". Original.
- 3.14 Poll ticket for the 1840 Presidential election in Giles County. Description reads, "Isaac Epling, Thomas Lucas, James Williams and companies for holding an election for a President and Vice President of the United States for the County of Giles at the precinct election held at Newport, Giles County do hereby certify that an election was held on the first Monday in November 1840 for the County of Giles pursuant to law and that the number of votes here in specified underneath the names of the several persons above was given for such persons as Electors for the State of Virginia for a President and Vice President of the United States given under our hands and seals this 2nd day of November 1840". Original.
- Bottom of this drawer: "Old Timer's Registration Book, Trout Spring January 31, 1934". In celebration of the Roanoke Diamond Jubilee. Includes ephemera commemorating the celebration.

Poster and Miscellaneous Art Collection

E4-Folder 1

<u>Art</u>

- 1.0 Print of watercolor painting of the Huff Farm by John Will Creasy. Date unknown.
- 1.1 Print of watercolor painting of Roanoke by Eric Fitzpatrick. Date unknown.
- 1.2 Acrylic on canvas painting of the Terry House in Elmwood Park by FW Simmons. Date unknown.
- 1.3 Print of a pencil sketch by Louis H. Ruyl for the Roanoke Chamber of Commerce depicting a "Panoramic View from Mill Mountain", 1927.
- 1.4 Print of a pencil sketch by Louis H. Ruyl for the Roanoke Chamber of Commerce depicting the "Municipal Building and Campbell Avenue", 1927.
- 1.5 Reproduction of the painting of the Virginia State Capitol by Robert Kirwan. Painted was used as the cover image of the January/February issue of *The Transmitter* in 1962. 1961.
- 1.6 Reproduction of a lithograph portrait of Robert E. Lee published by Bradley & Co., 1870.
- 1.7 Prints of Kurz & Allison colored lithographs depicting four Civil War battle scenes: Battle of Lookout Mountain, Battle of Bull Run, Battle of Fort Sanders and Battle of Chattanooga. Date unknown.
- 1.8 Print of "North View from the Dominion Tower" by Victor Huggins, 1991. 3 copies.
- 1.9 Folio of lithographs of Virginia landmarks, including: Bruton Parish Church by Carole Branner, The Carilion by Pamela Brooks, Natural Bridge by Sara Brown, Poe Shrine by Gloria Christian, Susan Contant, Godspeed and Discovery (matted) by Paul Cornwell, Governor's Palace (matted) by Paul Cornwell, Robinson House by Cathy Fox, St. John's Church by Tommy Lapacka, Virginia State Capitol by James Sprouse and Stratford Hall by David Watson. Folio was created to establish an art scholarship fund for students in Henrico County.
- 1.10 Lithograph of the Washington Monument in Richmond, Virginia by Richie & Dunnavant for the Ladies Mount Vernon Association, 22 February 1858.

E4-Folder 2

- 1.11 Print of "Our Dam, Located on the Roanoke River". Date unknown.
- 1.12 Portrait of George Washington in Charcoal. Print, date unknown.
- 1.13 Lithograph from the *Album of Virginia* by Edward Beyer, "James River Canal near the Mouth of the North River". Print, date unknown. Original from 1857.
- 1.14 Lithograph of Abraham Lincoln. Print, no further information.
- 1.15 "A Winter Afternoon" by Katherine McCabe. Original triptych print, 60 of 100. Date unknown.
- 1.16 Color lithograph, "The Powhatan Arrow N&W Streamliner in Virginia...Running between Cincinnati and Norfolk". Print, no further information.
- 1.17 Color lithograph depicting N&W freight train. No further information.
- 1.18 Print created from original painting by Joan Henley, "Preserving the Best of Our Past". 299 of 650.
- 1.19 Print of the painting, "The Last Meeting of Generals Robert E. Lee and Stonewall Jackson." by EDB Julio, 1869.
- 1.20 Architectural rendering of Roanoke Public Library exterior by Frantz & Addkison Architects. 22 December 1949.
- 1.21 Architectural rendering of Roanoke Public Library exterior, showing proposed expansion. Artist and date unknown.

Poster Collection

E4-Folder 3

- 2.0 "Roster of the First Company 117th Train Headquarters and Military Police". Formerly the First Company Virginia Coast Artillery of Roanoke. World War I. No date
- 2.1 "Mountains of the Roanoke Valley". Reproduced from the *Roanoke Times* Extra Section, 11 October 2009.
- 2.2 "The Rising Star: Roanoke Diamond Jubilee". Poster advertising the play held at Victory Stadium, 14-22 June 1957. Original. (5 copies)
- 2.3 "Diamond Jubilee Celebration". Poster advertising the celebration, 14-22 June 1957. (4 copies)
- 2.4 "Mill Mountain Incline, Inc." Advertisement for the incline, not date. Reproduction. (3 copies)

E4-Folder 4

- 2.5 "JM Holmes & Sons Virginia Smoking Tobacco". Waid and Terry Manufacturers, Big Lick, no date. Original.
- 2.6 "Hotel Roanoke Employees on Strike". Employees Union Local #121 sandwich board. Fall 1983 through Spring 1984. Original.
- 2.7 "In Memory of..." William Fleming Class of 1958. 13 June 2008.
- 2.8 "Golden Anniversary of the Roanoke Public Library". 18 April 1971.
- 2.9 "Our Nation's Bicentennial, 1776-1976". Poster/calendar printed in commemoration of anniversary. 1976.

E4-Folder 5

- 2.10 "2nd Annual High School Art Exhibit". Sponsored by the Roanoke Arts Commission, 15 May-29 June 1986.
- 2.11 "Roanoke Railway Festival: Class J611 Comes Home". Virginia Museum of Transportation, October 1995.
- 2.12 "Salute to the Norfolk & Western Railway". Centennial poster, November 1952.
- 2.13 "Discover Your History". Botetourt County Heritage Book Committee poster, 20 February 2000.
- 2.14 "Vote for the Civic Center, Tuesday June 14th".
- 2.15 "Vote Yes for the Civic Center". March 24th.
- 2.16 "The Patrick Henry Players: Paul Sills' Story Theatre". Patrick Henry High School, 17-20 November.
- 2.17 "The Patrick Henry Players Present Don't Drink the Water". Patrick Henry High School, 11-14 November.
- 2.18 "Tour DuPont: America's Premier Cycling Event". April 26- May 7, 1995.
- 2.19 Proofed image showing crowd gathered at Victory Stadium for Dave Matthews Band concert. Moody Graphics/Polaris Studios, 10 May 1999.
- 2.20 Proofed image for Virginia's Explore Park. Moody Graphics, 5 March 1998.

E4-Folder 6

2.39 Poster celebrating 125 years of service of the City of Roanoke Police Department, 1882-2007.

- 2.40 "12th Annual Roanoke Beach Party". Saturday, August 28th, no year.
- 2.41 "Roanoke Beach & Blues in the Night Party '95". Saturday, August 26th 1995.
- 2.42 "City of Roanoke Employees Christmas Party". 13 December 1995.

- 2.43 "Patrick Henry High School Fall Football Schedule". Year unknown.
- 2.44 "Roanoke Valley Fair". June 23 through July 1, year unknown.
- 2.45 "The Great Advance Auto Parts Roanoke County Beach Blast". 30 July 1998.
- 2.46 "34th Edition Kazim Shrine Circus". January 21 through February 2 1994.
- 2.47 "Roanoke Symphony Orchestra: The Valley's Symphony, the World's Music". 1991-92 Monday Night Classic series.
- 2.48 "ZooDo: A Rainforest Excursion to help raise funds for Mill Mountain Zoo". 10 June 1994.
- 2.49 "Roanoke Valley Arts Council". Artwork by Eric Fitzpatrick, 1983.
- 2.50 "Center in the Square History & Arts Council". Artwork by John Will Creasy, 1983.
- 2.51 "The Roanoke Valley of Virginia". Produced by Braaten Photography, circa 1985. (2 copies)
- 2.52 Four panoramic views of the Roanoke Valley. No further information.
- 2.53 "Blue Ridge Dreamin". Poster depicting various points of interest in Southwest Virginia, West Virginia and North Carolina. Rich Productions, 1995.
- 2.54 "Norfolk Southern Celebrates 25 Years of Steam Excursions". Norfolk Southern, 1991.
- 2.55 "Virginia Wine Country". No further information.

Edward Beyer Lithographs

E5-Folder 1

- *Lithographs do not have numbers written on them*
- 1.0 Album of Virginia. Title Page. Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.1 *Album of Virginia.* "Old Sweet Springs, Monroe County, VA". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.2 Album of Virginia. "Natural Bridge". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.3 Album of Virginia. "Harpers Ferry from Jefferson Rock". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.4 Album of Virginia. "Rockfish Gap and the Mountain House". Edward Beyer. 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.5 *Album of Virginia*. "The High Bridge Near Farmville". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.6 *Album of Virginia.* "The Drum's, the Tapestry Room, Weyers Cave". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.7 Album of Virginia. "Stribling Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.8 *Album of Virginia.* "Burner's White Sulphur Springs Shenandoah". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.9 Album of Virginia. "White Sulphur Springs Montgomery". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.10 Album of Virginia. "View from the Peak of Otter". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.11 Album of Virginia. "View from the Peak of Otter". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.12 Album of Virginia. "View from the Hawk's Nest". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.13 Album of Virginia. "The Little Tunnel Near Shawsville". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.14 Album of Virginia. "Rockbridge Alum Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.15 Album of Virginia. "Yellow Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.16 Album of Virginia. "Blue Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.17 Album of Virginia. "Falling Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.18 Album of Virginia. "View from Camble's Hill". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.19 Album of Virginia. "Bullard Rock on the New River". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.20 Album of Virginia. "Views of Weyers Cave". Edward Beyer, 1856. Original lithograph.

E5-Folder 2

1.21 Album of Virginia. "Salt Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.

- 1.22 *Album of Virginia.* "The Salt Pond from the Salt Pond Knob". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.23 Album of Virginia. "US Armory in Harpers Ferry". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.24 Album of Virginia. "Viaduct on Cheat River". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.25 Album of Virginia. "Fauquier White Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.26 Album of Virginia. "Hot Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.27 Album of Virginia. "Old Point Comfort and Hygeia Hotel". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.28 *Album of Virginia.* "View from Little Sewell Mountain, No. 1". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.29 Album of Virginia. "Natural Bridge". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.30 Album of Virginia. "View of the Peaks of Otter". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.31 Album of Virginia. "Roanoke Red Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.32 Album of Virginia. "Red Sweet Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.33 Album of Virginia. "Warm Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.34 Album of Virginia. "Kanawha Falls". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.35 Album of Virginia. "Natural Bridge". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.36 *Album of Virginia.* "The Salt Pond from the Salt Pond Knob". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.37 Album of Virginia. "Red Sulphur Springs". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.
- 1.38 Album of Virginia. "View from Little Sewell Mountain". Edward Beyer, 1858. Original lithograph.

Drawer E5 – Folder 3

- 1.0 "Making the Past Visible: Mapping Oral Histories". Poster was part of a presentation created to generate interest in the oral history project for the Hurt Park neighborhood. 25 April 2009. 2 copies.
- 1.1 "Henry Street Past & Present". Poster was part of a presentation created to generate interest in the oral history project for the Hurt Park neighborhood. 25 April 2009. 2 copies.
- 1.2 "Hurt Park Neighborhood History Project". Poster was part of a presentation created to generate interest in the oral history project for the Hurt Park neighborhood. 27 April 2009.

Drawer E5 – Folder 4

Six pieces of original artwork created by Michael P. White for a library event, 2008. (unnumbered)

Matted drawing of the Jackson Window at Fifth Avenue Presbyterian Church commissioned by the Fincastle Rifles Camp #1326 of the Sons of Confederate Veterans. Artist, Robert R. Eddy, February 1990. (bottom of drawer)

Railway Maps

Norfolk & Western Railway: Kenova District (Scioto Division)

Maps are rolled and located on Cabinet J in Box 1. **Fragile**

1.0 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 0+00 to Station 171+22". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.1 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 60+03.2 to Station 165+63.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.2 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 165+63.2 to Station 271+23.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 20 June 1916.

1.3 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 271+23.2 to Station 376+83.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.4 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 376+83.2 to Station 429+63.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.5 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 482+43.2 to Station 535+23.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.6 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 535+23.2 to Station 588+03.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.7 "Right of Way and Track Map: Station 3796+16.3 to Station 3901+76.3". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.8 "Station Map-Lands: Station 482+43.2 to Station 535+23.2". Office of Valuation Engineer, 30 June 1916.

1.9 "Station Map-Lands: Station 475+20 to Station 528+00". Office of Valuation Engineer, 20 June 1916.

Norfolk & Western Railway: Radford District Station Maps

Maps are rolled and located on Cabinet J in Box 2

- 2.0 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 13303+02 to Station 13355+42. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 February 1965.
- 2.1 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 0+00 to Station 52+80. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 April 1970.
- 2.2 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 13355+82 to Station 13408+62. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 31 August 1965.
- 2.3 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 13408+62 to Station 13461+42. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 November 1966.
- 2.4 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 13461+42 to 13514+22. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 March 1945.
- 2.5 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 13514+22 to Station 13567+02. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 June 1969.
- 2.6 Station Map: Tracks and Structures. Station 105+60.0 to Station 125+90.0. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 30 April 1938.

Norfolk & Western Railway: Right of Way and Track Maps

Maps are rolled and located on top of Cabinet J in Box 3

3.0 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 0+0 to Station 65+00. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 February 1954.

- 3.1 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 0+00 to Station 52+80. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 June 1969.
- 3.2 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 52+80 to Station 105+60. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 July 1964.
- 3.3 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 57+00 to Station 81+27.6. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 February 1948.
- 3.4 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 81+27.6 to Station 186+90. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 March 1969.
- 3.5 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 125+90 to Station 215+07.9. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 19 December 1945.
- 3.6 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 158+40.0 to Station 207+71.3. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 20 April 1938.
- 3.7 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 1900+65.3 to Station 1945+00. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 October 1971.
- 3.8 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 13261+67.5 to Station 13303+02. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 April 1969.
- 3.9 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 13567+02 to Station 13619+82. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 March 1945.
- 3.10 Right of Way and Track Map. Station 13619+82 to Station 13672+62. City of Roanoke Office of Chief Engineer, 1 March 1945.

Roanoke Valley Cemetery Maps

E2-Folder 1

- 1.0 Map showing Lots 54-64 and 116-117 of the Gainsboro Map on the north side of east Hart Ave., establishing the ownership of lots used for colored cemetery. 14 June 1935. 2 copies.
- 1.1 Map of City Cemetery. No date. 4 copies. **Please note that other maps of City Cemetery exist in Special Collection and the vertical file for City Cemetery in the Virginia Room. Inquire with VR staff. ***
- 1.2 Map of City Cemetery at Coyner Springs, Section II. 11 July 1989.
- 1.3 Plat of Potters Field at Coyner Springs. 10 April 1959.
- 1.4 Sketch map showing land acquired by the City of Roanoke for the construction of Tuberculosis Sanatorium at Coyner Springs. 10 December 1938.
- 1.5 Plat showing location of graves moved from Old Lick Cemetery to a portion of Coyner Springs Cemetery. 13 November 1961. 2 copies.
- 1.6 Plat showing location of graves in a portion of Old Lick Cemetery situated on the north side of Hart Ave., east of Lukens St. 30 September 1961.
- 1.7 Map of West Hill Cemetery in Salem. 14 November 1996.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Roanoke and Its Environs (Series 1 Small Format)

<u>C6-Folder 1</u>

- 1. Survey for GHP Cole, including Chestnut Ave., Peach Rd. and Lynchburg Ave. 15 September 1910.
- 1.2 Survey for GHP Cole, including McDowell Ave. and 7th St. November 1911.
- 2. Survey for JWJ Goff, including Franklin Rd. old Neighbors and WQ Ayers land. 22 July 1930.
- 3. Survey for SD Scott sold FA Gish, including National Highway, Clifton Heights, Granby St. and Felton Ave. 22 January 1930. (2 copies)
- 4. Survey for RH Persinger. 27 December 1922.
- 4.1 RH Persinger, et al. Data form including GPS coordinates and acreage. 26 July 1922.
- 4.2 RH Persinger, et al. Date form including GPS coordinates and acreage. No date.
- 5. Survey of property belonging to George D. Hunter for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Chapman Ave. 19 February 1920.
- 6. Survey for WJ Surface, including Highland Ave. and Mountain Ave. 17 February 1923.
- 7. Survey for Lee Hofawger Estate sold to JW Fisher, including Bent Mountain Rd. 19 April 1927.
- Survey for Cecil L. Snow & Co. and WC Kennard, including 4th St., McDowell Ave. and Madison Ave. 2 July 1928.
- 8.1 Deed metes and bounds survey for Cecil Snow, including McDowell Ave., 4th St. and Madison Ave. 29 June 1928.
- 8.2 Survey for Cecil L. Snow& Co.,Inc., including 4th St., 5th St. and McDowell Ave. 12 September 1928.
- 9. Survey for Kelsey Cooper, including 1st St. and Wells Ave. 15 March 1929.
- 10. Survey for George Ferguson, including 2nd St. and Walnut St. in Vinton. 6 October 1921.
- 11. Survey for BS Price, including Williamson Rd. and 10th St. 25 October 1905.
- 12. Survey for GL Poage, including Back Creek Rd. Hunt and Wright Land. 30 August 1924.
- 13. Survey for Homan and Bowman, including Bridge St., N&W Belt Line and Roanoke River. 14 June 1920.
- 14. Survey for CH Heath sold to MD Collier, including Garnand Rd. and M Thierry Land. 20 August 1929.
- 15. Survey for GW Tompkins, including Campbell Ave., 2nd St. and Kirk Ave. 31 August 1916.
- 16. Survey for RM Hannabas & EC Crowder, including 10th St. 19 October 1925.
- 17. Survey for JW Chambers, including Franklin Rd., Pleasant Ave. and the Roanoke River. 13 September 1913.
- 17.1 Survey for JW Chambers sold to Palmer, McIlwain, and Palmer, including Franklin Rd. and the Roanoke River. 20 April 1920.
- 17.2 Survey for JW Chambers, including Franklin Trpk. 24 September 1913.
- 18. Survey of the Mundy land by JE Day, including Franklin Ave. and the Roanoke River. No date.
- 19. Survey for Roanoke Bridge Company, including Wheat St., Walnut St. and the Roanoke River. 9 October 1911.
- 20. Map of the Penmar Street lots for JA Hoover, including Penmar St., 9th St. and Munford Ave. 3 January 1916.
- 21. Survey for JE Gish, including Ballyhack Rd. 17 June 1920.
- 21.1. Survey for JM Gish sold to JE Gish. 27 March 1918.

- 21.2. Survey for JE Gish in Vinton, including Augusta Ave., 1st St., Bedford Ave. and 2nd St. 15 August 1925.
- 22. Survey for OT Wingo and JH Hodges, including Highland Ave. and 1st St. 23 February 1923.
- 23. Survey for K. Popovich, including Hampton St., N&W Belt Line and the Roanoke River. No date.
- 23.1 Survey for K. Popovich, adjoining the Roanoke River and Roanoke Ave. 22 August 1906.
- 24. Survey for AS Petty, including Catholic Cemetery. 12 June 1922.
- 25. Survey for GW Payne, including Franklin Rd. 24 May 1910.
- 26. Map of Pleasant Valley Land Company. No Date.
- 27. Survey for RA and FA Alouf, compiled from old deeds, including Campbell Ave. and 3rd St. 13 April 1922.
- 28. Survey for JR Nichols, including Jefferson St. and Walnut Ave. 18 August 1921.
- 29. Survey for Crystal Spring Land Co. sold to Harry Semones, including Avenham Ave., Bryant Land and Brubaker Land. 30 May 1919.
- 30. Property of James Vaughn, including Day Ave. and 6th St. May 1905.
- 31. Survey for George Lawson, including Franklin Rd. and 2nd St. 26 February 1920.
- Survey for Ira Gilliam for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Woods Ave. and 5th St. 19 November 1918.
- 33. Survey for WA Stewart for the Stewart Dye Works, including 3rd St. and Mountain Ave. 4 December 1917.
- 34. Survey for Lucian H. Cocke, Jr., including Franklin Rd. and Elm Ave. 12 April 1917.
- 35. Survey for Gillespie, Beahm & Burnett, including Spruce Ave. and Albemarle Ave. 13 October 1913.
- 36. Survey of King George Ave. and 6th St. No date.
- 37. Survey for Mrs. RS Todd, including 3rd St. and Walnut Ave. 15 June 1918.
- 38. Survey for JW Crawford, including Diagonal St. and Walnut Ave. 6 June 1919.
- 39. Survey for HH Markley, including Highland Ave. and 1st St. 20 February 1920.
- 39.1 Survey for HH Markley compiled from old deeds, including Campbell Ave. and 3rd St. 11 July 1919.
- 40. Survey for SD Page, including Campbell Ave., Marshall Ave. and 7th St. 12 May 1924.
- 41. Survey for TD Goodman sold to JW Minnix, including Back Creek Rd. 2 June 1924.
- 42. Survey for Lake Rosenberg, including Franklin Rd. and Highland Ave. 24 August 1921.
- 43. Survey for CR Williams, including Albemarle Ave. and 4th St. 25 June 1920.
- 44. Survey for HC Barnes, including Day Ave. and 7th St. 6 December 1909.
- 45. Survey for Mrs. Virginia White, including Mountain Ave. and 4th St. 14 September 1921.
- 46. Survey for AW Lewis, including Jefferson St. and Clark Ave. 1917.
- 47. Survey for WE Easter and Aubrey Chesterman, including Walnut Ave. 11 June 1915.
- 47.1 Survey for WE Easter, including Patterson Ave. and 9th St. 30 March 1915.
- 48. Survey for FH Jones, including Mountain Ave. and 6th St. 28 March 1918.
- 49. Survey for SB Pace, including Highland Ave. and 6th St. May 1913.
- 49.1 Survey for SB Pace, including Commonwealth Ave., Gregory Ave., 5th St. and Walker Ave. 15 July 1918.
- 49.2 Survey SB Pace, DW Persinger & JS Persinger sold to MB Pace and EC Pace, including Martin Rd. 6 March 1922.
- 50. Survey for Ernest Hoge, including Maple Ave. 5 April 1911.
- 51. Survey for Reliance Co. Inc., including 3rd St. and Elm Ave. 11 April 1914.

- 52. Survey for Mrs. WB Lackes for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 5th St. and Marshall Ave. 30 December 1918.
- 53. Survey for CS McNulty for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 4th St. and Highland Ave. 11 January 1919.
- 53.1 Survey for CS McNulty, including Salem Ave., 12th St., Rorer Ave. and 12th St. 27 November 1915
- 54. Survey for JJ Sheahan, including Highland Ave., 4th St. and 5th St. 28 October 1910.
- 55. Survey for SK Bitterman, including Albemarle Ave. and 2nd St. 28 April 1923.
- 56. Survey for Fidelity Realty Co., including Highland Ave. and 6th St. 24 March 1914.
- 56.1 Survey for Fidelity Realty Co., including 6th St. and Jamison Ave. 4 April 1913.
- 56.2 Survey for Fidelity Realty Co., including Madison Ave. 7 April 1916.
- 57. Survey for Ida Graves, including Campbell Ave., 10th St. and Marshall Ave. 21 August 1911.
- 58. Survey for JOD Copenhaver for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Washington Ave. and 4th St. 23 October 1918.
- 59. Survey for Linda D. Neal for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Albemarle Ave. and 3rd St. 5 November 1918.
- 60. Survey for Bankers Loan & Investment Co., including Washington Ave. and 4th St. 6 March 1913.
- 60.1 Survey for Bankers Loan & Investment Co., including Rutherford Ave. and 8th St. 23 January 1920.
- 61. Survey for IJ Meals, including Jefferson St. and Albemarle Ave. 6 January 1929.
- Survey for WR Whitman for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Allison Ave. and 4th St. 20 March 1919.
- 63. Survey for Pace-Markley, including Marshall Ave., 7th St. and Day Ave. 12 April 1909.
- 63.1 Map of the Revised Portion of the Pace-Markley Reserve, including Day Ave. and 7th St. 14 May 1909.
- 64. Survey for WO Lipscomb, including Clark Ave. and Jefferson St. 12 April 1909.
- 65. Survey for Mrs. Nannie Gish, including Highland Ave. and 3rd St. 15 May 1911.
- 66. Survey for Charles Cassell, including 8th Ave. and 7th St. 23 September 1911.
- 67. Survey for WB Clemer, including Allison Ave. and 4th St. 28 January 1919.
- 67.1 Survey for WB Clemer, including Jamison Ave. and 13th St. 7 May 1918.
- 68. Survey for Roanoke Sunlight Bakery, Inc., including Elm Ave. and 3rd St. 3 June 1922.
- 69. Survey for TT Fishburne, including 6th St., Luck Ave., Marshall Ave. and 5th St. 28 October 1909.
- 70. Survey for JA Bear, including King George Ave. and 4th St. 4 November 1919.
- 71. Survey for MM Caldwell, including Highland Ave. and 3rd St. 18 June 1914.
- 72. Survey for Annie L. Lackes for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 3rd St. and Franklin Rd. 30 January 1919.
- 73. Survey for Bertie L. Crawford for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 6th St. and Mountain Ave. 20 May 1919.
- 74. Survey for RC Hutts, including Maple Ave. and Woods Ave. 16 March 1922.
- 75. Survey for Yost-Huff Company, including Woods Ave. and 6th St. 20 July 1915.
- 76. Survey for AL Turner, in including Walnut Ave. and 5th St. 9 April 1919.
- 77. Survey for Lera Whit, including 4th St., Bowles Alley and Lynchburg Ave. No date.
- 78. Survey for DP Sites, including Mason's Creek and N&W Rail Yard. 7 September 1918.
- 79. Survey EJ Parker sold to IH Oliver, including National Highway. 11 November 1912.
- 79.1 Survey for EJ Parker being part of Lot 9, including Ridge Rd. 2 October 1915.

- 79.2 Survey for EJ Parker, including Ridge Rd. and National Hwy. 24 August 1914.
- 80. Survey for Roy Rose, including Peach Tree St. and McDowell Ave. 16 June 1921.
- Survey for FT Hutton and JW Preston, including 3rd St., Virginia Ave. and Richelieu Ave. 2 May 1919.
- 82. Survey for MF Ring, including Windsor Ave. and Grandin Rd. 17 September 1920.
- 83. Survey of the property belonging to SF Thacker for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Northumberland Ave. and Brunswick St. 6 August 1919.
- 84. Survey for WC Driscoll, including Maiden Ln. and Grandin Rd. 14 October 1921.
- 85. Survey for Sam Assaid, including 10th St. and Shenandoah Ave. 25 July 1912.
- 86. Plan of 4.27 acres Owned by Mrs. WD Coleman. 26 May 1910.
- 87. Survey for Britts Merchantile Co., including Grandin Rd. and Windsor Ave. 14 June 1913.
- 88. Survey for the Virginia Lumber Manufacturing Co., including Vinton Rd. and Tyler St. 12 September 1912.
- 89. Survey for ES Miller, including Virginia Ave. and Fincastle Rd. 9 March 1920.
- 90. Survey for WE Blankenship, including Hogan Land and Barnett Rd. 5 August 1927.
- 91. Lot 7, Section 19, North Side Land Company Survey for HC Johnson, including Rutherford Ave. and 5th St. 29 December 1925.
- 92. Deed of Correction Survey for WA Ingram, including Mercer Ave. and 18th St. 26 December 1925.
- 93. Survey for EM Patrick sold to CF Powers. 10 November 1917.
- 94. Survey for JC Darst, including Massachusetts Ave., Crescent St. and Pennsylvania Ave. 29 February 1916.
- 95. Survey for AB Coleman, including Gregory Ave. and Peach Tree St. 4 July 1919.
- 95.1 Survey for AB Coleman, including N&W Rail Yard property, Shenandoah Ave. and 7th St. 3 May 1923.
- 95.2 Survey for AB Coleman, including Rutherford Ave. 23 August 1920.
- 95.3 Survey for AB Coleman, including Jackson Ave., 12th St., 11th St. and Norfolk Ave. 18 October 1913.
- 96. Survey for E. Baker Evans sold to Joseph Stoutamire, including Macadamized Rd. 16 April 1920.
- 97. Survey for Michael Goldstein, including Jefferson St. and Salem Ave. 28 April 1919.
- 98. Survey for Levi Witt, including Patterson Ave. and 16th St. 6 April 1920.
- 99. Survey for LG Harris to Henry Dillon, including Garnand Rd. and Gearheart Rd. 23 July 1918.
- 100. Survey for GS Morgan, including Garnand Rd. and TEB Hartsook and TD Lockett properties. 5 July 1928.

- 101. Survey for Fount Hill, including Chestnut Ave. 2 April 1919.
- 102. Survey for Callie Saunders, including Wells Ave. and 3rd St. 29 July 1906.
- 103. Survey for GW Cronk sold to LS Cronk, including Rosewood addition and properties of OA Cronk and TB Britts.
- 103.1 Survey for GW Cronk sold to OA Cronk, including property of LS Cronk, Rosewood addition and Rutrough Rd. 8 April 1921.

- 103.2 Survey for GW Cronk sold to OA Cronk, including the property of TB Britt and Rutrough Rd. 24 April 1917.
- 104. Survey for CDM Showalter in Grandin Place, including Windsor Ave. and Grandin Rd. 12 June 1917.
- 105. Survey for WR Clark sold to SL Clark, including Garden City Lands. 6 April 1928.
- 106. Survey for Clayton I. Hart, including Hart Ave., 4th St. and Lynchburg Ave. 29 May 1919.
- 107. Survey for Lee Keedick, including Church Ave. and 1st St. 1 May 1920.
- 108. Survey for Frank Brigman sold to AF Brooks, including Harrison Ave. and 2nd St. 7 December 1925.
- 109. Survey for CW Breedlove in Waverly Place addition, including Eastland Ave. and Kenwood Blvd. 14 December 1925.
- 110. Survey for JB Riley. March 1919.
- 111. Survey of Fannie G. Akers property for Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Rosalind Ave. and 5th St. 18 September 1917.
- 112. Revised Block 10, Virginia Heights, including Virginia Ave., Brunswick St., Northumberland Ave. and Grandin Rd. March 1909.
- 112.1 Part of Virginia Heights, including Rockbridge Ave. and Garst Mill Rd. No date.
- 112.2 Map of Block 6, Section 1 as shown by Virginia Heights map, including Cambridge Ave., Amherst St., Denniston Ave. and Virginia Ave. No date.
- 112.3 Survey of a portion of Virginia Heights and Metropolitan Heights combined, including Maiden Ln. and Grandin Rd. 15 December 1908.
- 113. Survey for Jabbour Millehan, including Hart Ave., 4th St. and Lynchburg Ave. 30 October 1923.
- 113.1 Survey for Jabbour Millehan, including Lynchburg Ave., 4th St. and Madison. 17 January 1923.
- 114. Survey for SC McAllister, including Chestnut Ave. and 5th St. 6 November 1912.
- 115. Property of JH Walden, including properties of Watts and JG Wertz. January 1915.
- 116. Survey for DB Stone, including Salem Ave. and 18th St. 4 May 1920.
- 117. Survey for Annie Glasgow, including Watuga Ave. and Westover Ave. 18 September 1916.
- 118. Survey for TT Fishburn in Raleigh Court addition, including Avenel Ave. and Grandin Rd. 25 June 1919.
- 119. Survey for EP Boone, including Tazewell Ave. and 4th St. 29 July 1916.
- 120. Survey for DO Starkey sold to John Reynolds, including Garnand Rd. 2 August 1927.
- 120.1 Survey for DO Starkey sold to CA Wilson, including WD Garnand, now Thomason line and Garnand Rd. 8 February 1926.
- 120.2 Survey for DO Starkey, including Garnand Rd. and property of GS Morgan. 7 July 1928.
- 121. Survey for JW Chambers, including Franklin Tnpk. 18 June 1907.
- 122. Survey for Pitard. 14 April 1911.
- 123. Survey for Julius B. Meade, including Dindledale Rd. 21 January 1928.
- 123.1 Survey for Julius B. Mead in Bellevue Park, including Dindledale Rd. and Woodlawn Ave. 9 February 1926.
- 124. Survey for Murray near Hollins, including Macadam Rd. June 1916.
- 125. Survey for Annie K. Lowman, including Church Ave., 5th St. and Luck Ave. 6 June 1916.
- 126. Survey for JL Garnand known as Section 2, including Hickory Rd. 2 July 1924.

- 127. Survey for SB Huff, including Madison Ave. and 7th St. 29 September 1919.
- 128. Survey for IS Pritchard, including Norfolk Ave. and 11th St. 17 March 1919.
- 129. Survey for WE Morgan in Weaver Heights addition, including Barham Rd. and Lofton Rd. 10 February 1925.
- 130. Survey for JH Bear, including Jefferson St., Luck Ave. and Tazewell Ave. 11 February 1911.
- 130.1 Survey for JH Bear, including 5th St. and McDowell Ave. 21 December 1914.
- 131. Survey for Dr. IE Huff, including Campbell Ave. No date.
- 132. Survey for JP Guerrant, including Glenwood addition and Buena Vista Blvd. 5 April 1918.
- 133. Survey for HH Covington, including Tinker Creek and Old Fincastle Rd. 10 August 1918.
- 134. Survey for JR Terry, VS Darnal Estate located on Madison Ave., including McDowell Ave. and 5th St. 30 May 1919.
- 134.1 Survey for JR Terry, including Gilmer Ave. and 3rd St. 13 January 1915.
- 135. Survey for PE Koontz, including Hollins Rd. 21 February 1927.
- 136. Survey for OH Patsel, including Roanoke Rd., 1st St. and Riverdale Rd. 7 July 1923.
- 137. Survey for Carper, including Patterson Ave., 9th St. and Campbell Ave. 3 December 1923.
- 138. Survey for RH Angell, including Pennsylvania (Maryland) Ave. and Winona Ave. 22 May 1923.
- 138.1 Survey for RH Angell in Vinton, including Dennis St., Reed St. and Walnut St. 23 August 1920.
- 138.2 Survey for RH Angell, including Rutherford Ave., Harrison Ave. and 3rd St. 23 February 1921.
- 138.3 Survey for RH Angell sold to Hampton Mullen, including Bibb St. and Gregory Ave. 12 October 1914.
- 138.4 Survey for RH Angell, including Patton Ave. and 4th St. 13 July 1922.
- 139. Survey for JB Ruddell sold to WJ Thomason, including properties of John Saunderson and SE McGuire. 23 August 1916.
- 140. Survey for PM Kefauver, including Orange Ave. and 14th St. 17 September 1925.
- 141. Survey for Maggie Mae Brown, including Buena Vista Blvd. and 9th St. 9 October 1925.
- 142. Survey for GL Brown in Weaver Heights addition, including Montvale Rd. and Barham Rd. 9 November 1923.
- 143. Plan of Entrance to be excavated for Ferguson and Terry at Norfolk Ave. and 8th St., including Harris Coal Company. 1 June 1926.
- 144. Survey for AJ Clark sold to JL Chewning, including properties of Hopkins and Gearheart. 2 September 1927.
- 145. Survey for Weaver Heights Corporation, including Stanley Rd. and Spring Rd. 30 August 1922.
- 146. Survey for CW Thompson, including Yellow Mountain Rd. and DuPont Co. Land. 27 February 1929.
- 146.1 Survey for CW Thompson sold to VL Collins, including Yellow Mountain Rd. and DuPont land. 14 June 1928.
- 147. Survey for WM Moir, including 12th St. and Morton Ave. 9 May 1928.
- 148. Survey for George John, including 3rd St. and East Ave. 26 March 1930.
- 149. Survey for CD Nelms sold to John Jamison. 6 September 1927.
- 150. Survey for Parker. 20 November 1911.
- 150.1 Survey for Parker. 20 November 1911.
- 150.2 Survey for Parker, including Fincastle Rd. 6 March 1911.

- 151. Survey for GW Akers sold to Flem Dillon. 27 May 1916.
- 152. Survey for Clifford Calloway, including Chestnut Ave. 31 July 1925.
- 153. Survey for Florence Baltimore, including Morton Ave. and 14th St. 22 March 1922.
- 154. Survey for RC Brewer in Vinton, including Jackson Ave. and 1st St. 26 August 1925.
- 155. Survey for AJ Hansbrough sold to Sallie E. Howell, including Missouri Ave. and Fincastle Rd. No date.
- 156. Survey for WM Parker, including Moorman Rd. 6 June 1925.
- 157. A portion of Idlewild Park, including Belle Ave., Mecca St. and King Ave. 2 July 1921.
- 158. Survey for VA Jordan, including Cove Rd. and the Villa Heights addition. 17 Oct 1918.
- 159. Survey for Mrs. LN Moomaw sold to Roanoke County School Board, including Williamson Rd. 6 May 1922.
- 160. Survey for SK Snedegar sold to JR Rowland. 31 October 1917.
- 161. Property of John W. McGehee, John A. McGehee and Mary A. McGehee, including Elm Ave., 4th St., White Ave. and Mountain Ave. 27 August 1920.
- 161.1 Survey for John A. McGehee, including Pennsylvania Ave., 23rd St. and Mercer Ave. 3 September 1919.
- 162. Salem Avenue. 15 February 1919.
- 163. Survey for WR Brown in Weaver Heights, including Weaver Rd., Barham Rd., Stanley Rd. and Grandin Court. 19 June 1924.
- 164. Survey for Stanley W. Welch, including Persinger Rd., Welch Rd. and Bluefield Blvd. 29 May 1924.
- 165. Survey for WP Wertz sold to CH Brady. 17 April 1924.
- 166. Survey for CA Hanson, including 2nd St. and Yellow Mountain Rd. 10 July 1924.
- 167. Map of portions of Lot 14 & 16, Section 25 in River View and West End Land Company, owned by Central City Building and Loan Association, including 18th St. and Cleveland Ave. No date.
- 168. Survey for SC Scott, CS Scott & EW Scott, including K. Sink land and Kessler Mill Rd. 11 October 1927.
- 169. EP Gregory, 3rd St. lots in Crystal Spring, including Mountain Park, Stanley Ave., 2nd St. and Wellington Ave. No date.
- 170. Survey for Ferguson & Adkins, including property of JA Wagner and Franklin Tnpk. 18 August 1913.
- 171. Map of a Portion of Howellview Court, including Everlin Ave., Nelson St. and Blue Ridge Rd. 5 November 1926.
- 172. Survey for CM Cowan sold to GC Underwood, including Rorer Ave. and 13th St. 3 April 1923.
- 173. Survey for HW Haynes, including Fairfax Ave. and 5th St. 19 February 1924.
- 173.1 Survey for HW Haynes, including Fairfax Ave. and 5th St. 5 May 1926.
- 174. Survey for Eastgate Filling Station, owned by AS Leslie, including Harman St. and Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. 26 June 1929.
- 175. Survey for WH McClure sold to Alley, including property of JA Dyer, LC Kytchen and Cove Rd. 12 May 1924.
- 176. Survey for Star of Bethlehem Baptist Church in Vinton, including Jackson Ave. and 1st St. 14 June 1924.

- 176.1 Survey for Bethlehem Baptist Church, including National Hwy. 12 April 1921.
- 177. Survey for Magic City Building & Loan Association, including Madison Ave. and 8th St. 9 April 1924.
- 178. Survey for Mrs. DW Bonsack sold to PJ Pearsall, including Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. 23 June 1908.
- 179. Survey for SCB Medley, including Moorman Rd., Fairfax Ave. and 2ns St. 14 June 1924.
- 180. Thomas-Rusher Realty, including Hersberger addition, Lynchburg Ave., Bowles Alley and McDowell Ave. November 1922.
- 181. Survey for TR Copenhaver sold to Jones, including Anderson land, Thomas land and Catawba Creek. 31 December 1927.
- 182. Survey for OH Gish, including Crescent St. and Hanover Ave. 9 April 1928.
- 183. Survey for CR Peters & Anzo Peters sold to ML Peters, including Trout and Akers Land. 28 August 1929.
- 184. Survey for John Gray Paul sold to JW Martin in Rockingham Court. 5 September 1929.
- 184.1 Survey for John Gray Paul sold to JW Martin in Rockingham Court. 5 September 1929.
- 185. Survey for Frank Moses, including N. Jefferson St., 2nd St. and Gregory Ave. 11 May 1928.
- 186. Survey for WB Huddleston, including Williamson Rd. and Spring Hollow Ave. 25 May 1928.
- 187. Survey for Alice Williams, including Loudon Ave. and Henry St. 8 May 1929.
- 188. Survey of the eastern half of Lot 3, Section 7 Weaver Heights Corporation. 20 June 1927.
- 189. Survey for WL Young sold to Grace A. Smyth. 31 December 1928.
- 190. Survey for Virginia Hogan sold to HF Miller, including Nutter, Bishop and Gilbert lands. 7 May 1927.
- 191. Survey for FA Gish, including National Hwy and JE Gish Land. 22 January 1930.
- 192. Survey for RA & HB Martin, including Harrison Ave. and 6th St. 28 January 1921.
- 192.1 Survey for RA & HB Martin, including Harrison Ave. and 6th St. 15 March 1921.
- 193. Survey for Coleman McGuire, including Stewart Ave., 11th St., Dale Ave. and 12th St. 10 September 1921.
- 194. Survey for Bonbrook School District, DJ Spradling, GR Richardson, LG Kessler, members of School Board, including Hardy Rd. and Simmons Rd. 5 August 1921.
- 195. Survey for JW Thrasher, including Rose Ave. and Lawn St. 17 October 1922.
- 196. Survey for RM Garrett, Jr. sold to Edgar Hutts, including Garrett Rd. 19 August 1920.
- 196.1 Survey for RM Garrett sold to Wilson, including Garrett Rd. 2 November 1920.
- 196.2 Survey for RM Garrett, including Bent Mountain Rd. 26 September 1919.
- 197. Survey for JB Claytor, including Patton Ave., 5th St. and Gilmer Ave. 18 June 1920.
- 198. Survey for CL Poff, including Staunton Ave. and 23rd St. 6 April 1927.
- 199. Survey for RH Wright sold to LW Gearing. 15 June 1922.
- 199.1 Lot 5, Section 5 as shown by the RJ Wright map in relation to DR. JW Webb map, including 12th St., 13th St., Norfolk Ave. and Salem Ave. 10 April 1924.
- 200. Survey for Central Manufacturing Company, including McDowell Ave., 4th St. and Madison Ave.31 December 1920.
- 200.1. Survey for Central Manufacturing Company, including Centre Ave. 21 May 1920.
- 200.2. Survey for Central Manufacturing Company, including Fincastle Rd. and Wilkes Rd. 11 March 1921.

200.3. Survey for Central Manufacturing Company, including 1st St. and Jordan Alley. 20 July 1920.

- 201. Map of lot bought by JJ Quinn from Crystal Spring Land Company, including 2nd St., 3rd St. and Yellow Mountain Rd. 7 July 1903.
- 202. Survey for CC Hisey & E Spraker, subdivision of Lots 1 & 2, Section 11, including Mechanic's Home addition, Main St. and Vale St. in Vinton. 24 March 1927.
- 203. Survey for LJ Moore & GM Kern in Vinton, including Washington Ave. and 7th St. 7 December 1917.
- 204. Survey for Charles Howell in Vinton, including Washington St. and 7th St. 15 January 1912.
- 205. Survey for Mary E. Craig in Vinton, including Lee St., 1st St. and Jackson St. 25 November 1916.
- 206. Survey for DW Persinger sold to AS Funk, including coordinates and acreage. No date.
- 206.1 Survey for DW Persinger sold to CL Woolridge, including Midway St., Carvin St. and Glade St. 19 June 1920.
- 206.2 Survey for DW Persinger sold to AS Funk, including Glade Creek, Highland Ave. and Vinton Mill Rd. No date.
- 206.3 Survey for DW Persinger, including Carvin St., Glade St., Vinton Rd., Woolridge and Morgan Lands. 31 May 1921.
- 207. Map compiled from old deeds for EG Upson, including 3rd St. and Church Ave. 28 February 1922.
- 207.1 Map compiled from old deeds for EG Upson, including Church Ave. and 3rd St. 28 February 1922.
- 207.2 Survey for EG Upson, including Aspen St. 31 March 1921.
- 208. Survey of property belonging to JW Bondurant for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 13th St. and Orange Ave. 30 July 1919.
- 209. Survey for WF Travis, including Kessler Mill Rd. and Garst property. 22 May 1919.
- 209.1 Survey for WF Travis, including Garst property. 21 June 1927.dos
- 210. Survey for RV Fowlkes & Vena B. Hunter, including Harrison Ave., 3rd St. and Commonwealth Ave. No date.
- 210.1 Survey for RV Fowlkes, including 6th St. and Loudon Ave. 24 November 1923.
- 211. Survey for Tuggle in Vinton, including Mitchell Meadows land. 10 July 1909.
- 212. Survey for JJ Martin, including Wilkes Rd. and Sand Rd. 18 November 1911.
- 213. Survey for JQ Morgan, including Albemarle Ave., 1st St. and Holliday St. 16 December 1911.
- 214. Survey for JJ Valentine, including Gainsboro Ave., 1st St. and Gilmer Ave. 13 September 1920.
- 215. Survey for EA Schubert in Monticello Heights, including Masons Mill land and Kessler land. 27 December 1922.
- 216. Survey for JC Hurst, including Luck Ave. and 3rd St. 22 March 1920.
- 217. Survey for Dr. Kirk's lot on Campbell Ave. 4 February 1909.
- 218. Survey for BL Rose, including Church Ave., 4th St. and Luck Ave. 10 November 1920.
- 219. Survey for Julius M. Orr, including 2nd St. and Harrison Ave. 14 January 1926.
- 219.1 Survey for Julius M. Orr, including 2nd St. and Harrison Ave. 14 January 1926.
- 220. Survey for MW Rust, including Penmar Ave., Pechin St. and Woodrow Ave. 6 June 1917.

- 221. Survey for SL Mabry sold to Morgan Gearheart, including the property of JR Saunders. 27 September 1916.
- 222. Survey for Elmer S. & Lena M. Wright, including 7th St., Belmont Blvd. and Murray Ave. 20 February 1919.
- 223. Survey for Welborn & Jamison, attorneys, including Norfolk Ave., Salem Ave. and 2nd St. 18 October 1917.
- 224. Survey for CS Spindle, including Gregory Ave., 4th St. and Commonwealth Ave. 4 June 1919.
- 225. Survey for JE Zimmerman sold to Roberts. 22 April 1919.
- 225.1 Survey for JE Zimmerman, including Rock Rd. 7 May 1912.
- 226. Survey for John Brown, including Gregory Ave., 6th St., Madison Ave. and 5th St. 2 January 1924.
- 227. Survey for SJ Jones, including Hickory Rd. 24 August 1926.
- 228. Corrected survey of the division line between Highland Company and Viscose Corporation. 29 April 1929.
- 229. Survey for Mrs. LT Shamblin, including Wise Ave. 16 October 1925.
- 230. Survey for AF Brooks sold to WW Tibbs & MM Jefferson, including Burrell St. and Springwood Park. 7 October 1925.
- 230.1 Survey for AF Brooks, including Loudon Ave. and 1st St. 9 June 1914.
- 230.2 Survey for AF Brooks, Lots 4-7 Section 1, including Wells Ave. and 1st St. 8 May 1923.
- 231. Survey for LS Kytchen, including McClure land and Cove Rd. 15 October 1928.
- 232. Survey of a proposed entrance to the GE Trout land through the land of Corbieshaw Investment Corporation, including Sweetbrier Ave., Redrock Rd., and Hollowell Ave. 4 October 1929.
- 232.1 Survey for the George E. Trout, including 10th St. 2 February 1914.
- 233. Survey for EF Chilcott & JH Bear sold to JO Henry, including Bent Mountain Rd. 19 September 1914.
- 234. Survey for HC Craft, including Cedar St., 1st St. and Sycamore St. 22 July 1914.
- 235. Survey of Lot for TC Campbell to be Deeded to Louis Bayer & Catherine Bayer, including Shenandoah Ave. and 7th St. 12 January 1924.
- 236. Survey for JM Morris sold to JW Sanderson, including Thompson land. 15 March 1921.
- 236.1 Survey for JM Morris sold to JW Sanderson, including Thompson Land. 9 February 1921.
- 237. Survey for Weaver, including Shenandoah Valley Railroad and Fincastle Rd. 18 February 1911.
- 238. Survey for TW Fugate, including Windsor Ave. and Grandin Rd. 27 August 1918.
- 239. Survey for Mildred Cronk sold to SB Pace, including Riverside Terrace, Rosewood Park and Rutrough Rd. 24 April 1917.
- 240. Property of the Salem Steam Tannery Company, plan of the Johnston Addition, including the Tinsley Addition, Main St., Lake Ave., Johnston St., Nelson St. and Green St. As reproduced February 1897.
- 241. Survey Plat Showing Change in Garnand Rd. at the Division Line Between John Gray Paul and TW Goodman, including Rockingham Blvd. and Old Garnand Rd. 11 May 1926.
- 242. Survey for Mary W. Graybill, including 8th St. and Hanover Ave. 8 July 1913.
- 243. Survey for MW Willis, including Morton Ave. 2 December 1914.

- 244. Survey for Frank F. Waddell, including Yellow Mountain Rd. and the old Goodman Line. 22 February 1929.
- 245. Survey for Minnie E. Poff, including 10th St. and Grayson Ave. 17 September 1924.
- 246. Survey for JC Wade on Lee Fellers Farm. 10 February 1910.
- 246.1 Survey for IL Wade on Lee Fellers Farm, including properties of JC Wade and WE Gray. 10 February 1910.
- 247. Survey for JA Brubaker, including Patton Ave. and 1st St. 18 September 1911.
- 248. Map of the land belonging to Mr. Robert Reynolds, bought from Frank S. Smith on the waters of Back Creek. 29 November 1905.
- 249. Survey for the Boswell Realty Company, including Fairfax Ave., Patton Ave. and 6th St. 24 April 1915.
- 249.1 Survey for the Boswell Realty Company, including Harrison Ave. and 2nd St. 29 October 1923.
- 250. Survey for Frank Moore, including Grayson Ave., Carroll Ave., Staunton Ave. and 7th St. 27 March 1929.
- 250.1 Survey for Frank W. Moore, including Grayson Ave., Carroll Ave. and Staunton Ave. 27 March 1927.
- 251. Survey for JT Bandy and others in Riverdale Addition, including 1st St. and Mountain Rd. March 1923.
- 252. Survey for Charles McCallister, including Hart Ave. and N. Jefferson St. 8 March 1922.
- 253. Survey for DE Kefauver sold to John Garnand, including Garnand Rd. 28 March 1911.
- 253.1 Survey for DE Kefauver sold to JT Garnand, including Garnand Rd. 27 March 1911.
- 253.2 Survey for DE Kefauver Estate sold to Robertson. May 1911.
- 253.3 Survey for DE Kefauver, including Garnand Rd. April 1911.
- 253.4 Survey for DE Kefauver sold to JT Garnand, including Garnand Rd. 31 October 1910.
- 254. Property belonging to GC Wilmer for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 18th St. and Melrose Ave. 20 March 1919.
- 255. Survey for CL Becking, including Gilmer Ave. and 3rd St. 25 June 1918.
- 256. Survey for JW Underwood, including Gun Club Rd. and Peters Creek Rd. 16 November 1921.
- 257. Survey for RA Cofer, including Fugate Rd., Tillett Rd., and Gillaspie Rd. 23 February 1921.
- 258. Compiled from old deeds for IB Lawrence and others, including Henry Hawley, Lee Fellers, JM Grisso, and RA Coon. 2 October 1922.
- 259. Survey for OL Sigman, including Old Nininger Land and National Land. 26 April 1923.
- 260. John G. Medley Estate sold to RB Layman, including HB Donaldson Land and Peters Creek Rd.
- 261. Survey for HC Fulton, including 8th St. and Patterson Ave. 25 September 1924.
- 262. Survey for JS Saunders sold to Clifton Hogan in Goodview. 2 April 1916.
- 263. Survey for Welborn & Jamison, including Salem Ave. and 1st St. 6 December 1916.
- 263.1 Survey for Welborn & Jamison, including 1st St. and Church Ave. 27 September 1917.
- 264. Survey of Property Belonging to WO Goad for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Avenham Ave. and 4th St. 29 August 1919.
- 265. Survey AW Finch, including Patterson Ave., 9th St. and Campbell Ave. 23 June 1920.
- 265.1 Survey for AW Finch, including 9th St. and Campbell Ave. 5 May 1923.

- 266. Survey of Property Belonging to Hilda W. Beerbower for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Piedmont Ave. 12 August 1919.
- 267. Survey for Ella Eddy, including Lynchburg Ave. and 5th St. 22 December 1922.
- 267.1 Survey for Ella Eddy, including Lynchburg Ave. and 5th St. 20 November 1923.
- 268. Survey of the Property Belonging to SW Peck for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Chapman Ave. and 15th St. 19 September 1919.
- 269. Survey of the Property Belonging to HB Moorman for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Campbell Ave. and 12th St. 10 January 1919.
- 270. Survey of Property Belonging to Florence Gilbert for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Chesterfield St. and Northumberland Ave. 11 January 1919.
- 271. Survey including Chestnut St., 6th St., McDowell Ave. and 5th St. No date.
- 272. Survey for Wilson Wertz, including 1st St. and Church Ave. 27 August 1914.
- 272.1 Survey for Wilson Wertz, including Luck Ave. and 5th St. 6 October 1915.
- 273. Survey for CL Jennings, including 10th St. 17 March 1914.
- 273.1 Survey for CL Jennings, including 10th St. 1910.
- 274. Map Survey for SE Miller. 23 May 1914.
- 275. Survey for Mrs. Lizzie Brindle, including Tazewell Ave. and 4th St. 29 April 1914.
- 276. Survey for Fidelity Realty Corporation, including Gregory Ave., Walker Ave. and 3rd St. 20 May 1914.
- 277. Survey for CC Thomas sold to Ingram, including Preston Place Rd. 24 March 1914.
- 277.1 Survey for CC Thomas, including Highland Ave., 6th St. and Albemarle Ave. 27 January 1916.
- 278. Survey for PO Smallwood, including 10th St. 9 September 1914.
- 279. Survey for DP Ray, including 12th St. and Vinton Rd. 28 November 1913.
- 280. Re-Survey for Roanoke Lumber Supply & Company, including Union St., Duval St. and Boyce St. 15 November 1921.
- 281. Block 37 Crystal Spring, including 3rd St., Carolina Ave., 4th St. and Rosalind Ave. No date.
- 282. Survey for Mollie B. Kyle, including Chapman Ave. and 14th St. 25 November 1915.
- 283. Survey for Ferguson & Terry, including Cleveland Ave., 16th St. and 17th St. 7 March 1923.
- 284. Survey for Beatrice Hackley, including 5th St. and Loudon Ave. 28 November 1923.
- 285. Survey for AJ Clark sold to JL Chewning, including Nelms Rd. 2 September 1927.
- 286. Survey of Bellville and Diagonal St. intersection. No date.
- 287. Survey for SV Nininger, including National Hwy. 12 November 1913.
- 287.1 Survey of property belonging to SV Nininger for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Northumberland Ave. and Brunswick St. 8 January 1919.
- 288. Survey for John M. Oakey, Inc., including 8th St. and Rose Ave. 17 August 1923.
- 289. Survey for JP Dudding, including Lawn St. 1 March 1926.
- 290. Survey for Angeline Chewning sold to AC Goff, including properties of DW Hunley, EJ Stratton and Granite Land. 4 November 1929.
- 291. Survey for WR Harbour, including Martin Land, Amos Land and Campbell Land. 6 October 1927.
- 292. Survey of the Turner Cemetery, including Yellow Mountain Rd. 17 December 1927.

- 293. Map of portions of Lots 14 & 15, Section 25; River View and West End Land Company owned by Roanoke and New York Building & Investment Company, including 18th St. and Cleveland Ave. No date.
- 294. Survey for SE McGuire east of Vinton, including Luther Meadow. 16 May 1911.
- 295. Survey of the AB White Estate, including Lynchburg Ave. and Bowles Alley. 6 May 1910.
- 296. Plat of portion of Watt's Farm, property of ED Smith. 25 March 1908.
- 297. Map compiled for LM Akers, including Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. 16 April 1919.
- 298. Survey for Anderson, including Fincastle Rd. 7 March 1918.
- 299. Survey of the Duval Engine Company's Property, including Duval St., Union St., Boyce St. and Railroad Ave. 15 July 1909.
- 300. Survey for MM Smith sold to Woolwine. 29 July 1915.

- 301. Survey for Dora Minefee, including Loudon Ave. and 1st St. 17 July 1919.
- 302. Survey for JW Boswell, including Wells Ave. and 3rd St. 3 December 1920.
- 303. Survey for Roanoke Plumbing & Mill Supply Corporation, including Salem Ave. 16 October 1919.
- 304. Survey for JW Reesby, including 1st St. and Centre Ave. 14 September 1914.
- 305. Mechanic's Home Land Company near Vinton, including Main St., Glade St., Dale St., Vale, St., Tinker St. and King St. No date.
- 305.1 Lot survey for DL Aldridge Mechanics Home Land Company, including Braddock St. and Vale St. 1 May 1909.
- 306. Survey for JV Moore in Vinton, including Lee St. and 1st St. 14 August 1923.
- 307. Survey for JA Hansbrough sold Mrs. NC Williamson, including Old Fincastle Rd. 19 April 1910.
- 308. Survey for Nannie Cox sold to EL Herman, including Berkley Rd. and Ruddle Rd. 12 May 1925.
- 309. Survey for FL Ferguson. 6 July 1920.
- 310. Survey for SM McCarty sold to DJ Wade in Vinton, including Lee St. 26 March 1923.
- 311. Survey for George Thomas & Moses Nackley, including 1st St. and Salem Ave. 18 August 1919.
- 312. Survey for Goodloe & Wharton, including 7th St. and Fairfax Ave. 1 August 1919.
- 313. Popovich, including Roanoke River and Roanoke Ave. 22 August 1906.
- 314. Survey for JM Ayers, including properties of Williamson and Fellers and County Rd. 7 July 1909.
- 314.1 Survey for JM Ayers, adjoining properties of Williamson and Mundy and the old Watts land. 7 July 1909.
- 315. Survey for JH Gearheart sold to Frank W. Brown in Allieann Court, including Garnand Rd. 13 April 1928.
- 315.1 Survey for John H. Gearheart sold to DC Clark, including Gearheart Rd. 18 September 1929.
- 315.2 Survey for JH Gearheart, including Back Creek Rd. No date.
- 316. Survey including Luck Ave., 4th St. and Church Ave. No date.
- 317. Survey for ED Lewis, including Florida Ave., Massachusetts Ave. and Lafayette Blvd. 18 November 1917.
- 317.1 Survey for ED Lewis, including 10th St. and Levelton Ave. 22 July 1913.

- 317.2 Survey for ED Lewis, including 16th St., Hanover Ave., 15th St. and Orange Ave. 8 September 1913.
- 318. Survey for SS Christian to the Central Manufacturing Company, including Buena Vista Blvd. and PE Koontz Land. 10 April 1916.
- 319. Map of Byrd Property, Montrose Ave. No date.
- 320. Survey for JF Proffit in Vinton, including Tinker St., Vale St., Hill St., Glade St. and Main St. 8 November 1918.
- 321. Survey showing Block 9 of Metropolitan Heights Map, including Belleville Rd., Shirley Ave., Auburn Ave. and Grandin Rd. May 1907.
- 322. Survey for CP Dillard sold to Silas Boothe, including Garst Mill Rd. 9 August 1916.
- 322.1 Survey for CP Dillard, including Via land, JP Woods land, CM Willett land, and Garst Mill Rd. 16 December 1918.
- 323. Survey for George C. Huff in Vinton. 10 August 1918.
- 324. Survey for RF Wyatt in Vinton, including Sycamore St., Jefferson St., Harrison St. and 2nd St. 13 February 1925.
- 325. Map of lots owned WF Travis in Vinton, including Braddock St. and King St. 22 September 1916.
- 326. Survey for TP Pointer, including Peach Rd., McDowell Ave., Wells Alley and N. Jefferson St. 15 August 1924.
- 327. Survey for AC Hopwood in Crystal Spring Land Company, including 3rd St. and Wycliffe Ave. 21 October 1911.
- 327.1 Survey for AC Hopwood and SB Pace, including Jefferson St., Pleasant Ave. and the Roanoke & Southern Railway. 25 October 1922.
- 328. Survey showing Forest Park Blvd., Alder St. and Aspen St. No date.
- 329. Survey for Wright Investment Company, including 16th St., 15th St. and Patterson Ave. 5 April 1916.
- 330. Survey for GW Epperly, including the properties of William McDaniel, Smallwood, GS Sears and Jones St. 16 September 1924.
- 331. Survey for Crystal Spring Land Company sold to Kirk Lunsford, including Avenham Ave. and CW Wertz Land. 6 May 1919.
- 331.1 Survey of property belonging to Kirk Lunsford for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Avenham Ave. 13 march 1919.
- 332. Survey including Maryland Ave. and Shenandoah Rail Yard. No date.
- 333. Survey for BJ Hairston, including Hanover Ave. 14 November 1918.
- 334. Survey for Mattie G. Garst sold to Jennings. March 1919.
- 334.1 Survey for Mattie Garst, including Hershberger Rd. 26 March 1919.
- 335. Survey for GP Brinton sold to AA Children, including Cove Rd. and the properties of James Pugh and Clarence Garst. 19 February 1919.
- 336. Survey including Tazewell Ave. and 4th St. 23 March 1915.
- 337. Survey for DW Doss sold to MS Amos, including National Highway. 29 November 1926.
- 338. Pencil sketch survey of Harvard St. No date.
- 339. Survey for Belmont Blvd. No date.

- 340. Survey for LB Doss sold to WJ & Mary F. Wilson, including properties of WG Wood and Layman. 18 December 1926.
- 341. Survey for JH Hill sold to FJ Quinn, including Tazewell Ave., 4th St. and City Cemetery. 3 May 1917.
- 342. Survey of Morgan Land and Carvin St. No date.
- 343. Survey for JL Boland, including Commonwealth Ave., 2nd St., Gilmer Ave., 3rd St. 2 September 1925.
- 344. Survey for Highland Company Inc., including Norfolk Ave., Church Ave. and 8th St. 14 September 1925.
- 345. Survey showing Big Lick and Cave Spring District Line, including Hurt Land. 25 June 1925.
- 346. Survey for Mrs. JH Wilkinson, including 3rd St., Norfolk Ave. and Salem Ave. 13 June 1925.
- 347. Survey for Harriet McGeehan. No date.
- 348. Survey for Lewis Earl Johnson and Mary Will Johnson sold to JA Wagner, including National Hwy. and David Kefauver property. 12 February 1925.
- 348.1 Plan of 7.14 acres of land owned by JA Wagner. 2 July 1910.
- 349. Survey for JH Feather sold to R. Cloyd Bush. 2 December 1925.
- 350. Survey for Parrick Brothers. September 1910.
- 351. Survey for JA Hoover sold to RE Coleman, including 9th St. and Virginian Rail Yard. 31 July 1916.
- 352. Survey WD Dillon, including Vineyard Rd. and Blue Ridge Rd. 30 June 1925.
- 353. Survey for JA Martin, including Riverland Rd., Diagonal St. and Ivy St. 16 May 1921.
- 354. Survey for JM Murray, including Patterson Ave. and 12th St. 17 July 1914.
- 355. Survey for Staple Nininger, including Fincastle Rd. 3 February 1911.
- 356. Survey for EE Trent sold to JJ Martin. 1 October 1913.
- 357. Survey for NJ Vineyard in Vinton, including 3rd St., Jackson St. and 4th St. 22 April 1913.
- 358. Survey of the Dueson Property located on Maiden Ln., including Dudding St. and Winsdor Ave. 26 May 1919.
- 359. Survey for SD Ferguson, including Yellow Mountain Rd. and Doak Land. 1915.
- 360. Survey for CH Epperly & J. Allen Flora, including Williamson Rd. 112 June 1919.
- 361. Survey for Southern Chemical Company, including 7th St. and Standard Oil Company property.25 May 1915.
- 361.1 Survey for Southern Chemical Company, including 7th St., Mill St. and Standard Oil property. 3 May 1910.
- 361.2 Survey for the Southern Chemical Company, including 7th St., Mill St. and Standard Oil property. 3 May 1910.
- 362. Survey for Rheims Realty Corporation, including Levelton Ave., 10th St. and Hunt Ave. 1 November 1922.
- 363. Survey for Moir and Trout, including Madison Ave. and Peach Rd. 16 April 1915.
- 364. Survey for WP Holland & Sally Chitwood, including Fugate Rd., Tillett Rd. and Williamson Rd. 9 May 1922.
- 365. Survey for HB King, including Orange Ave. and 24th St. 3 July 1917.
- 366. Survey for WC Cook bought from James McFall, including Wells Ave., 3rd St. and Loudon Ave. 24 March 1916.

- 367. Survey for William Divers, including Carney Ln. 8 March 1913.
- 368. Survey for PC Cooper, including Carney Ln. 8 March 1913.
- 369. Survey for the Methodist Episcopal Church Lot in Bedford County, 3 miles east of Vinton. 11 March 1909.
- 370. Survey for James G. Booker, including Rorer Ave., 8th St., 7th St. and Patterson. 7 June 1913.
- 371. Survey for Blanch Thrasher, including Carney Rd. 18 October 1912.
- 372. Survey for ML Fellers, including East Ave., Kimball Ave. and 5th St. 19 September 1916.
- 372.1 Survey for ML Fellers sold to AC Lemon, including Sand Rd. and the Trent land. 4 December 1913.
- 372.2 Survey for ML Fellers, including Muncy land. 7 January 1919.
- 372.3 Survey for ML Fellers, including the properties of Caldwell and Joe Grosso. 2 September 1913.
- 372.4 Survey for ML Fellers & MH Hutchin. 9 April 1903.
- 373. Sketch of survey for Virginia Heights Land Corporation and Wasena Land Company, including properties of JT Martin and JF Barbour. No date.
- 374. Survey for JE Tribbett, including Roberson Land. 30 July 1921.
- 375. Survey for Brown, including Stewart Ave. and 11th St. 22 June 1920.
- 376. Survey of property belonging to WF Burnard for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 15th St. and Chapman Ave. 24 July 1919.
- 377. Survey of the property belonging to HP Grim for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Virginia Ave. and 6th St. 15 July 1919.
- 378. Survey of property belonging to Leona M. Patterson for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Chesterfield St. and Northumberland Ave. 21 August 1918.
- 379. Survey for JE Bond & SB Morgan in Villa Heights addition, including Lafayette Blvd., Delaware Ave. and Pennsylvania Ave. No date.
- 380. Survey for Jordan Taylor, including Jefferson St. and Gregory Ave. 29 January 1919.
- 381. Survey for WH Vinyard sold to WT Siner, including Bedford Rd. 4 November 1916.
- 382. Survey for AA Cannaday, including 5th St. and Church Ave. 18 June 1918.
- 383. Survey for HE Hayden, including Franklin Tnpk. And the Richardson land. 21 May 1920.
- 384. Survey for JB Kennerly, including Jackson Ave., 13th St. and Oak Terrace. 23 October 1922.
- 385. Survey for JW Kessler land located in Monticello Heights, including Monticello Rd. and Manning Rd. 5 December 1922.
- 386. Survey of a portion of the JH Webb addition, including Dale Ave., 14th St., Greenbrier Ave., Buzzard Rock Ford Rd. and Kenwood Blvd. 10 May 1919.
- 386.1 Survey for JH Webb sold to Ethel Jones Moir, including Bonsack Rd. and New Webb Rd. 21 April 1921.
- 386.2 Survey for JH Webb sold to Nelson Berkeley, including Dale Ave. and 17th St. 22 October 1927.
- 387. Survey for Harry P. See, including Aspen St. 18 June 1923.
- 388. Survey for FJ Keith, including Fugate Rd. and Gillespie Rd. 28 May 1920.
- 389. Survey for WA Ingram, including 18th St. and Mercer Ave. 14 February 1925.
- 390. A portion of the DS Read Estate, including Fincastle Rd. and the Kern Land. 17 May 1918.
- 391. Survey for JD Smoot, including Williamson Rd. and 10th St. 9 August 1928.
- 392. Survey for Annie Chilman in East Side addition, including 17th St. and Church Ave. 18 April 1927.

- 393. Survey of the property belonging to SR Truman for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Winborne St. and Westover Ave. 6 August 1919.
- 394. Survey for Turner & Turner, including 6th St., 7th St. and Dale Ave. 25 March 1911.
- 394.1 Survey for Turner & Turner, including 3rd St. and Patton Ave. 22 May 1913.
- 395. Map of property of 7-Up Bottling Company, being lots 15-19 of Block 2, including 3 ½ St. and 4th St. 16 August 1950.
- 396. Survey for FM Hughson in the Eastgate addition, including Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. 31 January 1918.
- 397. Survey including 4th St., Wells Ave. and 3rd St. No date.
- 398. Survey for JB Hopper, including 6th St. and Patton Ave. 4 August 1913.
- 399. Survey for HS Winn, including Maiden Ln. and Dudding St. 16 November 1922.
- 400. Survey for CT Lukens, including Tazewell Ave. and 1st St. 17 May 1911.

- 401. Survey of the property belonging to Viola B. Wiltsee for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Avenham Ave. and 7th St. 26 March 1920.
- 402. Survey for Alma G. Keyser, including Montrose Ave. and Belmont Blvd. 4 June 1915.
- 403. Survey for RH Wright. 15 June 1922.
- 404. Plat of WH Hortons lot on SE corner of 1st St. and Kirk Ave. 26 February 1909.
- 405. Survey for OD Ross. 24 January 1911.
- 405.1 Survey for OD Ross. 4 May 1920.
- 406. Survey for MW Turner of the Mrs. Julia W. Turner property, including Tazewell Ave. and 1st St. 3 November 1914.
- 407. Survey for WH Moomaw sold to JB Howell, including Aspen St. and Massachusetts Ave. No date.
- 407.1 Survey for WH Moomaw, including Aspen St. and Massachusetts Ave. 6 April 1915.
- 407.2 Survey for WH Moomaw sold to JB Howell, including Aspen St. and Massachusetts Ave. 2 May 1918.
- 407.3 Survey for WH Moomaw showing lap of Jordan deed, including Aspen St. and Massachusetts Ave. 6 April 1915.
- 408. Survey for SL Kacher in Vinton, including Tinker St. and Braddock St. 28 August 1925.
- 409. Survey for DB Ferguson, including the properties of IN Bowers and FS Shelton. 3 February 1922.
- 409.1 Survey for FS Shelton sold to DB Ferguson, including Cave Spring Rd. 1 February 1923.
- 410. Survey for D. Saylor Goode, including Nelson St. 9 December 1910.
- 411. Survey for WH Paulling, including Belmont Blvd., 7th St. a d Murray Ave. 8 August 1913.
- 412. Survey for GI Ferguson, including 5th St. and Centre Ave. 28 November 1923.
- 413. Survey of the Ellis property on Lynchburg & Salem Rd. NE. 19 July 1909.
- 414. Survey for JH Holtz, including 9th St., Patterson Ave. and Campbell Ave. 3 December 1923.
- 415. Survey for G. Luck Brown, including Gilford Ave., Tillett Rd. and Montvale Rd. 9 May 1927.
- 416. A portion of Pleasant Valley Land Company, including Jefferson St. and Pleasant St. No date.
- 417. Survey for EM Hairston, including Madison Ave. and 4th St. 11 May 1926.

- 418. Survey for RA Gilfillan, including Fugate Rd., Liberty Rd. and Gillaspie Rd. 16 August 1923.
- 419. Survey for WM Peters, including 11th St. and Chapman Ave. 21 July 1920.
- 420. Survey for JA Meadows sold to H McGrady. 4 November 1920.
- 421. Survey for Mary E. Chappell lot, including 11th St. and Patterson Ave. 6 May 1922.
- 422. Survey for Walton & Ellis, including 5th St, and Chestnut Ave. 27 September 1909.
- 423. Survey for GM Nininger, including Tinker Creek. 28 September 1909.
- 424. Survey for JM McNelis, including Kirk Ave., Church Ave. and 1st St. 19 March 1923.
- 425. Survey for Mrs. Roberta Frank, including Church Ave., 5th St. and Luck Ave. 31 August 1920.
- 426. Survey for RB Webber, including Lawn St. 5 May 1920.
- 427. Survey for WS Mitchell & Joseph B. Glenn, including Hanover Ave. and 22nd St. 6 March 1922.
- 428. Survey of the CC Martin Lot, including Tazewell Ave. and 11th St. 7 November 1921.
- 429. Survey for Mrs. EA Fox, including 12th St. and Staunton Ave. 16 September 1922.
- 430. Survey for James C. Payne, including Wells Ave. and 3rd St. 6 January 1923.
- 431. Survey for Dr. EC Watson, including 13th St. and Patterson Ave. 12 September 1921.
- 432. Subdivision of Lot 1, Section 18 of Villa Heights Corporation, belonging to CC Hisey and REL Abbitt, including Lafayette Blvd. and Florida Ave. 27 December 1922.
- 433. Survey for HC Nininger, including property of Charles M. Nininger. 28 September 1909.
- 434. Survey for TW Wilkerson, including 3rd St., 3 ½ St. and Tazewell Ave. 29 July 1921.
- 435. Survey for the Holiness Tabernacle Church, including Gregory Ave. and Peach St. 19 July 1922.
- 436. Survey for Marshall Nininger, including Norfolk Ave., 5th St. and Salem Ave. July 1911.
- 437. Survey for NM Willmeth, including Gillaspie Rd. 18 October 1923.
- 438. Survey for JW Simmons, including Eastland Rd. 5 October 1923.
- 439. Survey for Feather sold to McGeorge, including Hardy Ford Rd. 8 July 1920.
- 440. A map of the portion of the George B. Trout Farm, including Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. and Plantation Rd. 6 September 1909.
- 441. Survey for WE Price sold to Ceby B. Price, including Salem Tnpk. 11 December 1920.
- 441.1 Survey for WE Price sold to CB Price, including property of LB Thornton and Salem Tnpk. 4 December 1920.
- 442. Survey for McGhee Brothers, including 9th St. and Woodrow Ave. June 1917.
- 443. Plan of .66 acres of land owned by CE Bryant. 10 July 1910.
- 444. Survey for JW Jenkins, including Woodland Ave. and 13th St. 15 August 1914.
- 445. Survey for AK Wait, including Staunton Ave. and 25th St. 10 August 1914.
- 446. Survey for JR Dent, including Belmont Blvd. 6 November 1909.
- 447. Survey for JR Dooley sold to HN Dooley, including Stewartsville Rd. and Charles Bush property. 25 October 1916.
- 448. Survey for Liberty Land Company sold to TR Tillett & CH Franklin, including Tillett Rd. and Liberty Rd. 12 August 1918.
- 449. Survey for TJ Sink & MT Trent, including Jamison Ave. and 14th St. 8 May 1918.
- 450. Survey for CB Clark, including Orange Ave. and 18th St. 15 July 1914.
- 451. Survey for RN Rowland, including Levelton Ave. and Williamson land. 7 July 1914.
- 452. Survey for AE Easterm including Luck Ave. and 5th St. 20 July 1914.
- 453. Survey for LH James, including Bedford Rd., 8th St. and Virginia Ave. 2 October 1923.

- 454. Survey for Mrs. EL Metzger and James D. Johnson, including Oxford St., Harvard St. and Virginia Ave. 31 July 1920.
- 455. Survey for Frank & Ralph Sowder sold to DB Ferguson, including Cave Spring Rd. 16 March 1921.
- 456. Survey for WL Wade in Vinton, including Virginia Ave., 2nd St., August Ave. and 3rd St. 30 October 1915.
- 457. Survey for JD Smoot in Vinton, including Main St. and 1st St. No date.
- 458. Survey for JP Adams in Vinton, including Jackson Ave. and 1st St. 7 May 1914.
- 459. Survey of property belonging to Mark R. Jackson for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 5th St. and Virginia Ave. 6 December 1918.
- 460. Survey of property belonging to WB Mays for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Dale Ave. and 9th St. 6 December 1918.
- 460.1 Survey for WA Mays (Lot 17) and WB Mays (Lot 18), including Dale Ave. and 9th St. 26 September 1916.
- 461. Survey of property belonging to Agnes S. Loney for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Dale Ave. and 3rd St. 3 February 1919.
- 462. Survey for MA Adkinson in Villa Heights, including Crescent St. and Staunton Ave. 29 September 1911.
- 463. Survey for LR Cox & JS Firestone, including Fairfax Ave. and 5th St. 14 January 1924.
- 464. Survey for Mrs. MB Dowdy, including Tinker Creek. 13 March 1912.
- 464.1 Survey for Mrs. Mattie B. Dowdy. 8 April 1909.
- 465. Survey for SA Patterson, including Church Ave., 4th St. and Luck Ave. 23 June 1922.
- 466. Survey for John Tinsley, including Church Ave. and 3rd St. No date.
- 466.1 A copy of survey for John Tinsley, including Church Ave. and 3rd St. 25 May 1907.
- 467. Survey for WP Mundy, including Kirk Ave., Church Ave. and 1st St. 10 June 1919.
- 468. Survey for JH Peters. 21 May 1918.
- 469. Survey for Minor Garst, including Melrose Ave. June 1919.
- 470. Survey for BF Childress, including Commonwealth Ave., Wells Ave. and 2nd St. 8 July 1920.
- 471. Survey for Pace Brothers, including 5th St. and Hanover Ave. 22 September 1922.
- 472. Survey for JR Carter & RH Lowe, including York Ave., Main St. and Winona Ave. 29 November 1922.
- 473. Survey for WD Mason, including Hickory Rd. and the property of WD Garnand. 28 August 1922.
- 474. Survey for Harrison Hylton sold to TH Brooks. 4 October 1928.
- 475. Survey of land of Letcher Nininger sold to WT Collins. 24 August 1910.
- 476. Survey for OT Martin. 30 November 1910.
- 477. Survey for KA Womack, including Cove Rd. and Massachusetts Ave. 30 July 1914.
- 478. Survey for OL & ME Terry sold to George M. Nininger, including Hollins Rd. 5 October 1922.
- 479. Survey for Huffman, including Patton Ave. and 5th St. 1 August 1911.
- 480. Survey for NE Fisher, including Macadam Rd. and Frank Cooper land. 14 July 1927.
- 481. Survey for Leland C. Moomaw, including Williamson Rd. and the properties of PE Faw, GM Overstreet, TT Harris, RT James, and Flora. 3 September 1919.

- 481.1 Survey for Leland C. Moomaw property sold to TW Turner, including Hershberger Rd. and Williamson Rd. 19 October 1922.
- 482. Survey including Loudon Ave., 1st St. and Centre Ave. 15 June 1909.
- 483. Survey for Galispie & Beahm, including Tyler St., Woodland Ave., Smith St. and Tazewell Ave. 2 August 1913.
- 484. Survey for LG Goens, including Windsor Ave. 1 June 1922.
- 485. Survey for WE Howell in Vinton, including 7th St., Washington St. and Lee St. 27 March 1912.
- 486. Survey including Centre Ave. No date.
- 487. Survey for Edward Gaines a portion of the Muse Farm, including the properties of AW Finch and Jane Holliday. 3 June 1910.
- 488. Survey for WE Riley, including Fugate Rd., Williamson Rd. and the property of PC Huff. 30 March 1922.
- 488.1 Survey for WE Riley, including Williamson Rd. and Fugate Rd. 17 March 1922.
- 489. Survey of property belonging to S. Ollie Peck for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 16th St. and Chapman Ave. 14 July 1919.
- 490. Survey for FL Brumbaugh for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Campbell Ave. 6 November 1919.
- 491. Survey of property belonging to HC Kerr & WG Overstreet for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Wasena Ave. and 2nd St. 13 September 1918.
- 492. Survey of property belonging to GT Reeves for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Otterview Ave. and Ghent Blvd. 3 December 1919.
- 493. Survey of property belonging to Frank Kennard for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Winona Ave. and 2nd St. 31 October 1918.
- 494. Survey for Charles Noble in Roanoke Gas & Water Company's addition, including Diagonal St. and Bellville St. 27 November 1911.
- 495. Survey for Allen Kidd & Fannie O. Kidd, including 2nd St. and Patton Ave. 9 November 1912.
- 496. Survey for Mrs. PF Walker in Keystone Place, including Grandin Rd., Westover Ave., Otterview Ave. and Winborne Ave. 23 November 1911.
- 497. Survey for Woodson & Newton, including Smith St. and Robertson Ave. 24 June 1913.
- 498. Survey for Glenn-Sigman Realty Company, including Kenwood Blvd. and South St. 10 June 1922.
- 499. Survey for NL Nininger. 25 March 1911.
- 500. Survey for Edward Straw, including Harrison Ave., Moorman Rd. and 8th St. 21 February 1925.
- 501. Survey for WS Hurt sold to LV Gearheart, including Garnand Rd. 12 August 1929.
- 502. Survey for WI Watts, including Norfolk Ave., Campbell Ave. and Calvin St. 1 November 1909.
- 504. Survey for WA Masoncup, including 6th St., Gilmer Ave. and Moorman Rd. 12 December 1922.
- 505. Survey for John M. Fowler, including Rorer Ave. and 17th St. 16 March 1922.
- 506. Survey for Hampton Mullen sold to RF Henry, including Bibb St. and Gregory Ave. 17 October 1914.
- 507. Survey of property belonging to Thomas M. Jones for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including 4th St. 12 November 1919.
- 508. Survey for AC Shull sold to Onty Trout, including Wilkes Rd., Fincastle Rd. and Shull Rd. 7 January 1925.

- 509. Survey for RR Patterson, including Grand Ave. and Queen Ave. 7 April 1927.
- 510. Survey of property belonging to Mrs. Susie M. Young for the Equitable Life Assurance Society. 2 January 1919.
- 511. Survey for Carter Stevens, including Patton Ave. and 2nd St. 8 November 1926.
- 512. Survey for HB Nelms sold to WW McGhee, including National Highway. 1 March 1915.
- 513. Survey for SL Katcher, including 8th St. and Norfolk Ave. 6 September 1922.
- 514. Survey Columbia Square located in Raleigh Court addition, including Sherwood Ave., Columbia Square and Shirley Ave. No date.
- 515. Survey for Guy M. Hartman on Back Creek, adjoining Minnix land. 30 March 1910.
- 516. Survey for WB Clay, including Essex Ave. and 15th St. 12 February 1916.
- 517. Subdivision of Lot 1, Section 1, as shown by Jacob Myers addition map, including Clinton Ave., 17th St. and Clay St. 9 April 1929.
- 518. Survey of the John W. Woods land, adjoining the Coon property. 24 March 1911.
- 519. Survey for William Wholey, including Wells Ave. and Jefferson St. 3 November 1916.
- 520. Profile of sewer in alley north of Berkeley, west of Amherst St. No further information.
- 521. Survey for HH Holley, including Eureka Cr. and Staunton Ave. 26 July 1924.
- 522. Survey for CF Kefauver, including Linden Ave. and Ivy St. 26 February 1925.
- 523. Survey of property belonging to CL Huffman for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Chapman Ave. and 11th St. 26 May 1919.
- 524. Survey of property belonging to OG Gowens for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Northumberland Ave. and Chesterfield St. 7 November 1919.
- 525. Survey for AW Jones, including Loudon Ave. and 7th St. 10 October 1917.

C6-Folder 6

- 526. Survey of property belonging to WA Welcker for Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Avenham Ave. and Broadway. 3 July 1919.
- 527. Survey for RH Musser, including Morehead Ave. and 9th St. 21 October 1925.
- 528. Block 2 of the Greenland Court owned by HC Crowder, including Greenland Ave., 10th St., 9th St. and Courtland Ave. 8 April 1924.
- 529. Plat showing land of SA Dotson, adjoining properties of Benjamin Garst, SA Strickler and Ed Showalter. 30 September 1908.
- 530. Survey of property belonging to WE Crossgrove for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Howbert Ave. and 4th St. 8 August 1919.
- 531. Survey of property belonging to Alice F. Glass for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Brunswick St. and Northumberland Ave. 23 July 1919.
- 532. Survey for WL Clark, including Dewberry Rd. and Spring Branch Rd. 13 July 1922.
- 533. Survey for JC Thomason, including Garnand Rd. No date.
- 534. Survey for Willie B. Hunter, including 6th St., Salem Rd., Chestnut St. and 5th St. July 1922.
- 535. Survey for Robert DeHaven, including 3rd St. and Gilmer Ave. 9 November 1917.
- 536. Survey of HH Rudd property for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Brunswick St. and Virginia Ave. 5 September 1917.

- 537. Survey of property belonging to FW Kling for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Northumberland Ave. 28 October 1919.
- 538. Survey for Charles Stanley, including Orchard Rd. 20 March 1919.
- 539. Survey for WC Kennard & Joseph L. Pace, including 14th St. and Chapman Ave. 1 April 1919.
- 539.1 Survey for Kennard-Pace Co., Inc., including Norfolk Ave. and 5th St. 10 July 1919.
- 540. Part of addition to Section 5, map of Roanoke Development Co., surveyed for Merrick. 17 October 1906.
- 541. Survey for Carbon Coal Company, including 13th St. and Cleveland Ave. 26 October 1923.
- 542. Survey for John Pfeiffer, including Patterson Ave., 9th St. and Campbell Ave. 8 May 1915.
- 543. Survey for Gust Drudes, including Rorer Ave. and 12th St. 18 April 1924.
- 544. Survey for Mrs. M. Zadok Brizendine, adjoining Williamson land. 8 February 1906.
- 545. This map shows where the John Cooper old line has been adjusted to the satisfaction of all the landowners adjoining same. 25 June 1907.
- 546. Survey of Church lot at Fairview. 25 September 1909.
- 547. Survey for Virginia Brewing Company, including 1st St. and Salem Ave. 13 October 1916.
- 548. Survey of Petty Farm, adjoining Hershberger Rd. about 1907.
- 549. Property of JC Bandy about five miles south of Roanoke. 8 November 1899.
- 550. Land of A. McD. Smith. 4 February 1889.
- 551. Survey for JM Grisso, adjoining the properties of Greenwood and Anderson. 15 October 1929.
- 552. Plan of property owned by the Roanoke Land Improvement Company, including Norfolk Ave., Fayette St. and Tayloe St. August 1890.
- 553. Crystal Spring addition survey for Charles Fishburn, including Wellington Ave. and 3rd St. 8 December 1908.
- 554. Map of Midway Land Company, including Dale St., Vale St., Hill St. and Tinker St. 1889.
- 555. Survey of WE Driscoll property for the Equitable Life Assurance Society, including Westover Ave. and Wautauga St. 5 September 190?.
- 556. Survey for TG Naff on Massachusetts Ave. 16 August 1920.
- 557. Map showing the Johnston Tract in Salem, including Main St. and Philada Brick Works. No date.
- 558. Survey for Charles Roach, including Lynchburg Ave. 7 August 1925.
- 559. Survey for HB Figgitt, including Denniston Ave. and Virginia Ave. 13 May 1921.
- 560. Tidewater Railway Company. Plat showing right of way required through lands of AR and Mrs. SF Garland, being part of Lots 18-21, Section 6 of the Roanoke Land and Improvement Company's addition. No date.
- 561. Survey for a change in the Carvins Cove. Road for a bridge to be built across Carvins Creek where said road crosses same at Mrs. W. Adams. 22 August 1921.
- 562. Survey showing lots of Gracey Stanley and Coleman. No further information.
- 563. Survey for Lelia E. Gearhart. 15 October 1925.
- 564. Survey including the properties of CD Fox, JE Penn, BA Jones, RD Cardwell, Wilson Wertz, Mrs. MA and EW Stone and KS Wilson, located along Tazewell Ave. No date.
- 565. Survey for Dr. Ben Moomaw, including Gregory Ave. and 6th St. 1 November 1910.
- 566. Unidentified survey. No further information.
- 567. Unidentified survey. No further information.

568. Survey for EH Epperson? No further information.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Roanoke County and Its Environs (Series 2-Large Format)

- 1. Sketch showing location of Hydroelectric Power Plant on Goose Creek. No date.
- 2. Map of 10.250 acres of land in the Counties of Roanoke and Craig, including Cove Mountain, Craig's Creek. 9 March 1912.
- 3. Map of land showing boundary of the North Buena Vista Land Company in Southeast Roanoke, compiled from surveys of Smith-Bradford, city officials and others. 19 July 1923.
- 4. Sketch of area including the properties of Hartsook, Roanoke Water Company, Wallace, Frye and Henritze. No date.
- 5. Sketch of land compiled from the original deeds, including Belmont Blvd. and Buena Vista Blvd. Circa 1900.
- 6. Survey of Dudding St. intersection with Maiden Ln. No date.
- 7. Survey for Huff & Thomas sold to JH Webb, including Bonsack Rd. 29 April 1919.
- 7.1 Survey for JH Webb sold to Nelson Berkeley, including Dale Ave. and 17th St. 22 October 1927.
- 8. Survey for Rivermont Development Corporation, including 9th St., 8th St., 7th St., Morehead Ave. and Buena Vista Blvd. 20 October 1923.
- 8.1 Survey for Rivermont Development Corporation purchased from SS Christian, including Buena Vista Blvd. and 7th St. 1 April 1925.
- 9. Map of Williamson Groves, property of Williamson Groves Corporation, situated west of the Williamson Rd. northeast of the City of Roanoke. October 1923.
- 10. Sketch showing change of boundary lines between PL Terry and the West End Land Company. Lots marked 1 and 3 were sold by Terry to the West End Land Co. Lots 2 and 4 were sold to Terry by West End Land Company. No date.
- 11. Compiled from old deeds for GW Reynolds sold to JH Crockett, including Bent Mountain Rd. and the property of Lewis Greenwood. 1 March 1923.
- 12. Survey of a road for SD Scott through the Bowie Land, including Bonsack Rd. and Kessler Rd. 2 November 1923.
- 12.1 Survey for SD Scott, including Clifton Heights, Felton Ave. and George Scott Land. 22 January 1930.
- 12.2 Survey for SD Scott, adjoining Gish land. 9 September 1923.
- 13. A survey for LW Long, including Hollins Rd. and National Highway. 1 March 1913.
- 14. A portion of Evergreen Burial Park. 21 March 1919.
- Survey for JS Yost, including properties of Lloyd Bean and Edward Trout. 21 August 1924.
 15.1 Survey for JS Yost sold to WE Morgan. 25 March 1925.
- 16. Survey for EJ Parker, including Ridge Rd. and National Highway. 28 May 1913.
- A map showing a portion of Claymoor Court owned by WD Clay. 18 July 1923.
 17.1 Claymoor Court. 6 April 1917.
- 18. Map of John Miller land in northeast Roanoke compiled from old deeds, including 7th St. 1883.
- 19. Approximate map showing mountain land on the DS Read Estate, including properties of L. Nininger, Williamson, Howbert and Trent. 28 July 1913.
- 20. Survey of Turner & Turner addition owned by Fidelity Realty Company, including Morton Ave. and Smith St. 14 July 1912.
- 21. Levels for Central Manufacturing Company, including Shenandoah Ave. and Centre Ave. 12 August 1926.

- 22. Survey for CP Dillard, including Garst Mill Rd. 31 December 1913.
- 23. Survey for John M. Petty sold to AM Nelson, including Hollins Rd. and the Boxley Land. 21 September 1915.
 - 23.1 Survey for John M. Petty sold to AM Nelson, including Hollins Rd. and the Boxley Land. 21 September 1915.
- 24. Compiled survey from old deeds for GW Reynolds, including Bent Mountain Rd. 1 Mach 1923.
- 25. Survey for Juette Vines sold to FM Hughson, including Mill Property. 9 May 1916.
- 26. Map showing part of central portion of Roanoke, including Salem Ave., Campbell Ave., Kirk Ave. and Church Ave. 3 March 1916.
- 27. Resurvey for Charles M. Armes, including Bent Mountain Rd. 21 August 1916.
- 28. Survey for RV Fowlkes, including Lynchburg Ave., 8th St. and McDowell Ave. March 1924.
- Survey for BS Price, including properties of FT Glenn and Powers, and 10th St. 19 September 1917.
 Survey for BS Price, adjoining Watts property. 21 September 1910.
- 30. Survey for GW Epperly sold to Emma V. Smallwood, including Epperly and McDaniel properties. 25 March 1924.
- 31. Plat of Castle Corporation, Wise Ave. property, including 14th St. and Norfolk Ave. 29 April 1922.
- 32. Map of revised lots 9 & 10, Garden City Farm owned by JE Long, including New Spring Branch Rd., Center Rd. and New Dewberry Rd. 1 October 1923.
- 33. Sketch showing location of poles on south side river and connections at power house of Roanoke Railway & Electric. 20 December 1911.
- 34. Survey of the Byrd addition, including Montrose Ave., Buena Vista Blvd. and 7th St. 8 June 1916.
- 35. Plat showing property of Realty Improvement Corporation, including Wells Ave., Shenandoah Ave., Norfolk Ave., Salem Ave., Campbell Ave., Jefferson St., 1st St. and 2nd St. No date.
- 35.1 Survey depicting 2nd St., Norfolk Ave. and Salem Ave. No date.
- 36. Survey for Mrs. Rockingham Paul sold to MS Baldwin, including Back Creek Rd. 10 September 1918.
- 37. Survey for Maggie Koontz sold to Viscose Silk Mills. 10 August 1916.
- 38. Northumberland Addition, including Northumberland Ave., Maiden Ln. and Chesterfield St. 21 December 1916.
- 39. Survey for WRL Cormany in Garden City Farm, including properties of CE Standley, Coleman and VIC & Co. 3 October 1912.
- 40. Map showing old conveyances for JH Bear's Title, including 2nd St., Norfolk Ave., Salem Ave. and 1st St. No date.
- 40.1 Survey for JH Bear sold to EH Chilcott. 19 September 1913.
- 40.2 Survey for JH Bear, including the property of AW Finch. 14 August 1911.
- 41. Survey for Ernest B. Fishburn, including Gordon Heights, Bluefield Heights and Grandin Court Annex. 22 October 1924. (2 copies)
- 42. Survey including Plantation Rd., Spainhower property and Beckner's Corner. 4 April 1902.
- 43. Idlewood original pencil drawing. No date.
- 44. Survey including Norfolk Ave., Salem Ave., Campbell Ave. and Market Square. No date.
- 45. Rivermont Development Corporation, including 7th St., 8th St., 9th St., Morrill Ave., Munford Ave., Morehead Ave. and Buena Vista Blvd. 19 February 1924.
- 46. Survey for DW & JS Persinger sold to WE Quisenberry, including Brandon Ave. and Persinger Rd. 23 March 1920.
- 46.1. Map for DW Persinger showing lands purchased by Huff & Thomas. 20 May 1921. (2 copies)
- 46.2 Survey for DW Persinger sold to EB Fishburn. 15 September 1914.
- 46.3 Survey for DW Persinger, adjoining property of Thompson. 9 November 1909.
- 47. Proposed map of Page Land on Williamson Rd. No date.

- 48. Survey of Thompson Residence Tract in Grandin Court Annex, including Greenbrier Ave., Sweetbrier Ave. and Creston Ave. 28 April 1924.
- 49. Survey for SA Duerson, including Ferdinand Ave. and Elm Ave. 9 June 1923.
- 50. Survey for RH Angell, JE Gish, GW Gish, and Howard Shelton in Vinton, including Railroad Ave., Dennis St., Walnut St., and Reed St. 6 October 1921.
- 51. Bluestone Addition Annex, including Fincastle Rd., Bluestone Ave. and Wilkes Rd. No date.
- 52. Vicinity map showing Morningside Heights. 30 May 1918.
- 53. Survey for Howell Dye Works, including Patterson Ave., 7th St. and Campbell Ave. No date.
- 54. Part of Riverside Terrace, including Bridge Ave., Riverside Terrace, Catawba St. and Rosewood Park. No date.
- 54.1 Survey of Riverside Terrace, including Bridge Ave., Rosewood addition, Catawba St. and Riverside Terrace. 5 September 1916.
- 55. Survey for GWC Bandy. 12 August 1929.
- 56. Virginia Railway Property, including Pleasant Ave. and Jefferson St. 27 September 1922.
- 57. Survey for H. Rosenberg & Samuel Glass, including Franklin Rd. and Walnut Ave. 20 March 1922.
- 58. Lot design for JJ Quinn, including Mountain Park Ave. and 3rd St. No date.
- 59. Survey for Lena Davis & Ola Kessler. 23 August 1926.
- 60. Plat of Semones Addition. No date.
- 61. Map of Fairbanks, including Valley View Ave., 10th St. and Grandview Ave. 28 August 1923.
- 62. Map showing right of way of the Roanoke Railway & Electric Company, east of Jefferson St., south of Roanoke River. 24 December 1904.
- 63. Survey for JR Sowder, including properties of JS Yost, JL Bean and CB Cox. 29 June 1921.
- 64. Survey for RH Persinger, including Raleigh Court and the property of James R. Vaughn. 26 July 1922.
- 64.1 Survey for RH Persinger. 27 December 1922.
- 64.2 Traverse sheet for RH Persinger, conveying 217.19 acres. 20 February 1922.
- 65. Survey for Charles G. Brady & Robert S. Porter, including Campbell Ave. and 3rd St. No date.
- 66. Map of Washington Heights, property of the Washington Club Land Company. No date.
- 67. Survey of VIC & Company's right of way through JE Howbert's farm. 24 February 1911.
- 68. Survey of the JH Sands Property, including Richelieu Ave. 5 July 1922.
- 69. Survey of Settling Pond for the Old Dominion Coal and Iron Coke Corporation. 6 August 1917.
- 70. Survey for JT Bandy, including Virginia Heights and Raleigh Court. 2 May 1911.
- 70.1 JT Bandy in Virginia Heights, including Cambridge Ave., Denniston Ave. and Virginia Ave. 30 March 1909.
- 71. Map of property belonging to HG Roberts, including Montrose Ave. and Morton Ave. December 1906.
- 72. Survey for William Horton, including Centre Ave. 14 February 1911.
- 73. Property belonging to Magic City Realty Company located in Virginia Heights addition, including Mountain View Terrace and Chesterfield St. 6 April 1921.
- 74. Survey for SB Pace, including Bent Mountain Rd. 2 November 1915.
- 75. Survey of Ghent Annex. No date.
- 76. Survey of LH Bohon & RA Shepherd tracts out of the GB Bohon Farm near Tree Top Camp. 15 June 1939.
- 77. Lemon Map. 1911.
- 78. Survey for Joseph Coxe, including Mountain Ave., 1st St., Highland Ave. and 3rd St. 25 February 1913.
- 79. Survey for RB Littrell in Vinton, including Virginia Ave. and 7th St. November 1911.

- 79.1 Survey for RB Littrell sold to JJ Wade. 31 August 1916.
- 80. Survey for Helen M. Foster on High St. in Salem. 15 January 1930.
- Map showing subdivision of Lot 4, Erma Springs Map. Property owned by Ada C. Carter. 20 September 1933.
- 82. Survey of a portion of the Miss Kate Carter land, adjoining White Vinyard, Lucas and John Eddington lands. 1 December 1911.
- 83. Survey for RH Woodrum, adjoining Frantz land. 21 November 1911.
- 84. AC Hopwood working sheet in Garden City. No date.
- 85. Block 14 as shown by map of Rockingham Court adjoining Waddell land. 11 May 1926.
- 86. Survey for SE McGuire in Vinton, including Stewartsville Rd. and Washington Ave. 24 April 1913.
- 87. Commonwealth of Virginia to WM Oakey & PW Dolin, located about 8 miles northeast of Salem. 8 December 1920.
- 88. Survey for WR Harbour, including Boone and JB Price lands. 20 June 1929.
- 89. Map of Sylvian Park, including Sylvian Ave., Walnut Ave. and Eddington Rd. 2 November 1926.
- 90. Survey showing Lucian Duffy and JM Watkins land on Catawba Creek. No date.
- 91. Map of PW Kessler Farm. 16 March 1920, retraced 11 June 1923.
- 92. Survey for John W. Wood and PE Koontz. 24 August 1910.
- 92.1 Survey for John W. Wood & PE Koontz. 24 August 1910.
- 93. Survey for HC Dillard. 21 February 1916.
- 94. Survey of the Mountain land on the DS Read Estate. 6 July 1913.
- 95. Survey for JD Deyerle, sold to Randolph Henry. 18 November 1915.
- 95.1 Survey for JD Deyerle. 30 September 1915.
- 96. Plat of JA Jeter's property on Roanoke River. 27 October 1908.
- 97. Survey for Jacob Myers, south of Roanoke City. 5 March 1921.
- 98. Survey for SD Ferguson & JR Terry brought from Roanoke Land Improvement Company. 26 May 1906.
- 98.1 Cross Section of Gutter & Driveway for SD Ferguson. 12 November 1915.
- 99. Map showing about 60 acres of farm lands owned by George W. Lambert on Tinker Creek. 24 January 1914.
- 100. Survey for ML Fellers, old homestead reservation on Tinker Creek. 12 September 1910.
- 100.1 Survey for ML Fellers. 6 October 1911.
- 100.2 Survey for ML Fellers, adjoining Williams land. 14 January 1919.
- 100.3 Survey for ML Fellers sold to Thomas Hollins. 30 August 1910.
- 100.4 Survey for ML Fellers. 14 January 1919.
- 100.5 Survey for ML Fellers on Tinker Creek. 3 February 1911.
- 100.6 Survey for ML Fellers sold to Nathan Garman, adjoining the property of SA Hylton. 12 September 1910.
- 100.7 Survey for ML Fellers sold to Caldwell on Tinker Creek. 19 April 1912.
- 100.8 Survey for MF Fellers. 9 April 1903.

- 101. Map of the Lewis Huff land on Tinker Creek, located by deeds dated 2 September 1896
- 101.1 Survey of a portion of the Lewis Huff Land now owned by George C. Barnett. 13 March 1912.
- 102. Map compiled for Division Survey between CF Masterson & CR Masterson. 13 August 1925.
- 103. Survey for JW Underwood. No date.
- 103.1 Survey for JW Underwood sold to HB Donaldson. 23 July 1921.
- 103.2 Survey for John Underwood, adjoining the HB Donaldson property. No date.
- 104. Approximate survey for Roanoke Gas & Water Company. 29 October 1910.
- 104.1 Approximate levels for Roanoke Gas & Water Company. 7 December 1910.
- 105. Map for HC Barnes, a proposed gas line. No date.
- 106. DS Read land. No date.
- 106.1 Survey of a portion of the DS Read land on Tinker Creek. 5 July 1913.
- 107. Survey for WP Mundy vs. Mountain Trust Company. 21 January 1921.
- 108. Survey for EG Upson purchased from BE Price. 25 July 1923.
- 108.1 Survey for EG Upson in Vinton, March 1917.
- 109. Survey for CP Dillard near Garst Mill, known as Piney Side Park. 4 November 1909.
- 110. Survey for Luther S. Shepherd and Paris M. Shepherd. 16 September 1912.
- 111. Pace Land. No date.
- 112. Survey for Highland Company purchased from SD Ferguson and JR Terry. 25 May 1906.
- 113. Survey for FL Ferguson. 31 October 1913.
- 114. Survey for CA Robinson. 27 February 1909.
- 115. Survey for MF Hartman. 14 April 1911.
- 116. Survey for Roanoke Water Company, including Walnut Ave. and Sylvan Rd. 6 March 1913.
- 117. Survey made by Turner, surveyor for LN Kinzie, west of Salem. 13 December 1913.
- 118. Shared lots shows purchase by WC Lawson from Salem Improvement Company. No date.
- 119. Map of Pinehurst. 16 June 1927.
- 119.1 Map of Pinehurst. 16 May 1929.
- 119.2 Map showing Pinehurst addition, property of RH Woodrum. August 1908.
- 120. Map of Rockydale Heights, owned by English Investment Corporation. January 1911.
- 121. Survey showing Bent Mountain Rd. and Creston Ave. No date.
- 122. Survey for JG Paul sold JC Simmons. 16 April 1926.
- 123. Plat of JS Brown's farm showing 7270 acres sold to OL & HH Huffman. 21 May 1912.
- 124. Survey for Lucinder Moomaw. 23 January 1919.
- 125. Unknown survey of bridge including cross section. Date unknown.
- 126. Partial survey of AC Schanck Property. No date.
- 127. Survey for TW Goodman, including property of EM Gearheart and Yellow Mountain Rd. 31 March 1913.
- 128. Survey for William Watts. 29 April 1914.
- 129. Plat of the CD & Mary Nelms Estate on the Shenandoah division of the N&W Railway. 3 ½ miles north of Roanoke. 15 October 1908. (2 copies)
- 130. Map of Bellevue addition in Salem, for sale by WH Tinsley & son. No date.

- 131. Plat of Lakeside Heights for sale by US Realty Auction Company. 24 September 1925.
- 132. Revised map of Conehurst. No date.
- 132.1 Survey of Conehurst, owned by Conehurst Land Corporation. 20 May 1919.
- 132.2 Survey of Conehurst. 9 June 1920.
- 133. Survey for Charles Cook, including Bedford Rd. and Roop St. 7 July 1917.
- 134. Survey for RL Cooper on Back Creek. 27 January 1912.
- 135. Survey for James M. Cheatwood, south of Salem, including Wilson St., Palmer Ave. and Mountain Rd. 3 June 1912.
- 136. Survey for Frank Sowder & Ralph Sowder, including Old Cave Spring Rd. 19 December 1924.
- 137. Survey including Bryan Rd., Lewis Rd. and Rockingham Blvd. No date.
- 138. Survey for Mary J. McGhee, adjoining properties of Wheeler, Brown, Markley, Griggs and Lee Barnes. 17 October 1912.
- 139. Survey for CA Herbert in Salem, including Main St. and College Ave. 23 October 1925.
- 140. Map of survey of Greenwood Park. 23 May 1914.
- 141. Survey for John Q. Myers sold to Nininger & Huff. May 1911.
- 141.1 Survey for John Myers sold to Yost Huff Company. May 1911.
- 142. Farm of CP Dillard. No date.
- 143. Survey for SV Nininger sold to JW Fout and Charles Nininger. 16 April 1912.
- 143.1 Survey for JW Fout sold to Charles Nininger 16 April 1912.
- 144. Compiled plat of land of JE Bond and SB Morgan on Tinker Creek. 2 November 1921.
- 145. Part of Mount Pleasant Cemetery owned by AP Johnson. 16 June 1928.
- 146. Survey for Letcher Nininger. December 1910.
- 147. Survey for Frank Sowder and Ralph Sowder sold to DB Ferguson and Ella Ferguson, adjoining Shelton and Van Stavern lands. 12 January 1924.
- 148. Survey for TW Spindle. 6 December 1913.
- 149. Front Elevation of Colonial Heights Publicity Board owned by HG Whitlow. No date.
- 149.1 Colonial Heights publicity board on Franklin Rd., owned by HG Whitlow. No date.
- 149.2 Colonial Heights publicity board on Franklin Rd., owned by HG Whitlow. No date.
- 150. Roanoke Ghent Realty Company's profiles of second addition of sewers in Ghent addition. No date.
- 151. Survey for Guy M. Hartman vs. K. Campbell along Back Creek. 25 January 1925.
- 152. Map for JW Hurt, adjoining property of MF Hartman. 14 April 1911.
- 153. Survey for Annette E. Minott & DH Minott. 12 September 1919.
- 154. Survey for Zilla Eliason on the Roanoke River. 24 July 1909.
- 155. Survey for HH Saunders in Vinton. No date.
- 156. Salem Heights, including College Ave., Main St., Calhoun St., Burrell St. and Park Ave.
- 157. Survey for HT Hartman of Union Street Lots in Salem, including Florist Ave. and Union St. 16 November 1915.
- 158. Subdivision property belonging to William McCauley in Salem. No date.
- 159. Kenwood Subdivision owned by DW Persinger in Vinton. No date.
- 160. Survey for MM Patsel on Back Creek 27 January 1914.
- 160.1 Survey for MM Patsel on Back Creek. No date.

- 161. Mountain View east of Vinton, the Subdivision Beautiful, owned by LLS Morris to be sold at auction by WD Hill & Company. 6 April 1918.
- 162. Land of Fred Paitsel in Hollins, adjoining the properties of Rosa Johnson and McCutchin. 15 May 1919.
- 163. Survey for SE McGuire sold to JR Dooley. 14 November 1917.
- 163.1 Survey for SE McGuire. 25 October 1916.
- 163.2 Survey for SE McGuire, including Pipeline Ave. 2 September 1913.
- 163.3 Survey for SE McGuire, located just east of Vinton. 2 February 1916.
- 163.4 Survey for SE McGuire, adjoining the properties of Amos, Gray and Hill. 8 February 1916.
- 164. Survey of the TF Jamison Estate, located on the south side of the Roanoke River near Salem. 15 October 1918.
- 165. Survey for Charles Cook, east of Vinton. 16 January 1915.
- 166. Plan of Etna, owned by Etna Land Company. August 1889.
- 167. Property of the Pulaski Iron Company purchased from Hamlett & Biggs. 16 September 1910.
- 168. Proposed lot layout for HE Smith. 9 May 1911.
- 169. Yostland Heights. No date.
- 170. Survey for Loma Leffler Cuningham, including 5th St., Church Ave. and Luck Ave. 12 November 1924.
- 171. Survey of Bellevue Park, situated on the Roanoke & Salem car line, including Dindledale Ave., Woodlawn Ave. and Bellevue Ave. 10 June 1911.
- 172. Survey of Eastgate, owned by FM Hughson along Tinker Creek. 11 July 1916.
- 173. Survey of JD Smith, near Cave Spring. 8 September 1910.
- 174. Survey for SH Akers sold to JF Chocklett, including Carney Ln. 5 November 1924.
- 175. Survey for CC Thomas, including Preston Rd. and Pipeline Rd. 5 February 1916.
- 176. Survey for GG DeHart. 24 October 1924.
- 177. Map made from deed of Miss Jane B. Holliday. 20 May 1912.
- 178. Survey for JH Feather, Jr. sold to Al Umberger, including properties of Eliis Wright, McGeorge, Nunley and LH James. 5 December 1923.
- 178.1 Survey for JH Feather sold to William Burkholder, adjoining the property of AJ Umberger. 5 December 1923.
- 178.2 Survey for JH Feather, Jr. sold to Ellis L. Wright, adjoining the properties of Charles L. Bush and WH Muse. 9 December 1920.
- 179. Map of Mount Pleasant Heights, including Hillcrest Rd. and Valley Rd. 17 June 1925.
- 180. Farm of LC Shockey, adjoining properties of DB Coles and DR Tinsley. 9 October 1920.
- 181. Riley Heights, Lot 1, Section 1. 9 April 1924.
- 182. Survey for OW Boone, adjoining properties of EA Brubaker, JB Price and Trout. 7 June 1930.
- 183. Survey for WS Scott sold to CC Thomas, including Preston Place Rd. 8 February 1920.
- 184. Buckland Heights addition to Salem. No date.
- 184.1 Buckland Addition. No date.
- 185. Survey for Sidney J. Tabor, adjoining property of James Hall. 20 August 1916.

185.1 Map compiled for Sidney J. Tabor sold to SM Coleman. 13 March 1915.

- 185.2 Survey compiled for SM Coleman, adjoining Fellers and Meadows lands. 4 October 1917.
- 186. Tracing of MVB Patsel property. No date.

- 187. Survey for Mrs. Vinyard. 27 March 1909. (2 copies)
- 188. Survey for RL Miller. 30 November 1912.
- 189. Survey for Mrs. Charles Cannaday, adjoining lands of JP Woods and Thompson. 30 June 1919.
- 190. Survey for FS Smith. 11 May 1915.
- 191. Map of land of GW Akers as surveyed by JR Woods. 27 May 1916.
- 192. Figure compiled for JA Wagner. 14 June 1924.
- 193. Profile of Virginia Ave. west of Grandin Rd. No date.
- 194. Country Club, a copy of Joe Woods' survey. No date.
- 195. Survey for Elmer Fitzgerald. 12 June 1903.
- 196. Hill Top map subdivision of Lots 4 & 5, being a portion of Lot 2, Section 3. Riverdale Farm Corporation. 10 November 1926.
- 197. Survey of Roanoke Gun Club. 11 August 1909.
- 198. Survey of neighborhood adjoining Bonsack Rd., Clifton Heights and the Gish land. No date.
- 198.1 Clifton Heights working sheet. 20 September 1923.
- 198.2 Section 1, Clifton Heights. 31 July 1924.
- 199. Survey for Ellis L. Wright bought from SH Jamison. 5 June 1912.
- 200. Survey John W. Woods & PE Koontz. 24 March 1911.

- 201. Survey for RW & CL Jennings. 9 September 1910.
- 202. Survey for AW Boone. 6 August 1914.
- 203. Survey for GL Gunter, adjoining Cheatham land. 24 June 1912.
- 204. Survey for JB Price of Claymoor Court. No date.
- 204.1 Survey for JB Price in Claymoor Court. 8 July 1924.
- 204.2 Compiled map survey for JB Price, adjoining Trout land. 20 June 1929.
- 205. Survey for Jordan Holland sold to CR Holland. 23 August 1927.
- 206. Survey for Mary E. & Francis Kesler, adjoining properties of SD Scott and LJ Manning. 24 June 1924.
- 207. Survey for Annie F. Williams sold to Walter Davis. 17 March 1920.
- 207.1 Survey for Annie F. Williams sold to Walter Blankenship, adjoining the land of HE Hogan. 18 March 1920.
- 208. Survey for HE Bowman sold to EE Trent. 23 March 1915.
- 209. Survey for E McGrady. 20 February 1911.
- 210. Miller Street Traffic Signal Company showing stand and connections. No date.
- 211. Survey for CE Meador. 13 December 1922.
- 212. A portion of the David Read Estate, adjoining Liberty Land Company property. 3 May 1918.
- 213. Map of a portion of the Muse Farm on the Roanoke River. 26 May 1910.
- 214. Plat for HE Hogan, showing property located on Masons Creek purchased from RJ Wright. April 1921.
- 215. Survey of .48 acres for Ella V. Repass. 1 September 1925.
- 216. Survey for JP Colley & Irena L. Colley. 27 October 1922.
- 217. Survey for AS Petty. 7 November 1921.

- 218. Survey of Bydawyle, adjoining property of GB Bohon. No date.
- 219. Survey of annexed plot of land for JF Barker. No date.
- 220. Survey for Charles Nininger. 30 May 1919.
- 221. Survey for EM Patrick sold to CF Powers. 10 November 1917.
- 222. Survey for DL Riffe, adjoining the properties of HE McGheehan and Wilmeth. 21 February 1917.
- 223. Survey for RJ Wright sold to LE Pinkard on Tinker Creek. 20 January 1917.
- 224. Division Line Survey for LE Morgan. 26 February 1918.
- 225. Survey for GW Gish, adjoining Huff & Thomas property. 27 March 1918.
- 226. Survey for LM Tyler, adjoining the Garst property. 5 June 1917.
- 227. Survey for EL Miller on Tinker Creek, adjoining properties of Barnett and Richardson. 21 February 1924.
- 228. Survey for RN Rowland & JM Ayers. 16 June 1915.
- 229. Survey for DE Kefauver Estate sold to MD McCall & JS Brooks. 18 May 1911.
- 230. Survey for James F. Martin, located about 2 1/2 miles west of Salem. 22 April 1918.
- 230.1 Survey for James F. Martin, adjoining property of SV Preston. 22 April 1918.
- 231. Survey for WC Warden sold to Mrs. Julia B Winifrey. 7 December 1917.
- 232. Survey for JE Buck & WR Rice. April 1916.
- 233. Survey for ER Cary bought from MM Bushong. 18 May 1920.
- 234. Survey of Evans Hills. 21 April 1920.
- 235. Survey for Harry Nininger. 12 December 1910.
- 236. Survey for Loyd Brothers. 31 January 1911.
- 237. Survey for PL Price, adjoining Watts land. 21 September 1910.
- 238. Survey for Lowman & Turner on the Roanoke River. 5 January 1911.
- 239. Survey for Janet Solter & GE Solter near Salem. February 1924.
- 240. Survey for GL Whitlow & JM Harmon, including a portion of Mattie Bushong land on Peters Creek, adjoining Washington Heights. September 1924.
- 241. Survey for WA Marshall. No date.
- 242. Plat of survey for John H. Wagner on National Highway. 25 February 1925.
- 243. Property of Crowder Heirs, formerly part of BS Price lands to be sold by JC Martin in suit of Jacob C. Crowder vs. Emory C. Crowder. 2 June 1923.
- 244. JW Webb lots. No date.
- 245. Survey for Julia Lipscomb sold to James F. Martin. 1 November 1915.
- 246. Survey for NH Hairston on the Roanoke River. 11 June 1912.
- 247. Map of 70.88 acres of land owned by JW Fout. 16 June 1910. (2 copies)
- 247.1 Survey for JW Fout, 7 April 1911.
- 248. Survey of lands owned by ED Coles, John Coles Terry and John Coles. No date.
- 249. Survey for Bennett Springs Company. 23 November 1912.
- 249.1 Survey of revised addition of Bennett Springs. 16 September 1913.
- 250. Survey for Mattie G. Garst. 26 March 1919.
- 251. Survey for George M. Nininger on Tinker Creek. 8 July 1912.
- 251.1 Survey for George M. Nininger sold to WB Stidham on Tinker Creek. 25 June 1917.
- 252. Survey for GO McAlexander sold to JM Sisk. 23 April 1914.

- 253. Survey for Moorman Ayers on the Roanoke River. 19 June 1912.
- 254. Survey for SA Hylton, adjoining the property of JC Wade. 19 July 1910.
- 255. Survey for SJ Hardy. 2 February 1911.
- 256. Survey for Tobe Mabry. 25 April 1914.
- 257. Survey for Van Stavern compiled from old deeds, adjoining the properties of DB Ferguson and Anna Yost. 8 January 1925.
- 258. Survey for CL Jennings. 24 June 1926.
- 259. Survey for William L. Williamson sold to HE Bowman, adjoining the property of CC Weeks. 30 April 1913.
- 260. Survey for George Kasey sold to William Smith. 4 November 1913.
- 261. Survey for Mrs. Annie Powell on Masons Creek. 28 January 1914.
- 261.1 Survey for Mrs. Annie Powell. 28 January 1918.
- 262. Survey of the division of the old Lewis Harvey Estate in 1846, also showing the line in question between Quinn & JH Griffin. 26 August 1913.
- 263. Survey for Leon Thiery. 13 March 1915.
- 264. Survey for JT Trent compiled from deeds on record. No date.
- 265. Survey for JW Hodges, including a portion of the Muse Farm. 8 September 1910.
- 266. Survey of old Coles land. 4 January 1848.
- 266.1 Proposed map of old Coles land. Hickory Apple Orchard site. 31 March 1911.
- 267. Survey of CW Compton. August 1908.
- 268. Roy Craig lots in Raleigh Court. 27 July 1921.
- 269. Survey if a portion of the LW Long land. 12 November 1913.
- 270. Survey for James Gardner sold to George Hall. 28 March 1911.
- 270.1 Survey of a portion of the James Gardner land. 11 December 1912.
- 271. Survey for Mabel Bowers, adjoining Howbert & Williamson and Crumpecker lands. 18 September 1912.
- 271.1 Survey for Mabel W. Bowers, adjoining the Crumpecker property. 14 January 1912.
- 272. Survey of Timber Land to be cleared for FS Smith. 18 February 1911.
- 273. Survey for JF Foley & St Carner on the Roanoke River. 23 September 1919.
- 274. Survey for J. Walter Hancock on the Roanoke River. 14 October 1910.
- 275. Map showing the Dr. JH Griffin land. 25 August 1913.
- 276. Survey for Taylor & Andrews. 14 August 1912.
- 276.1 Survey for Taylor & Andrews. 10 August 1912.
- 276.2 Survey for Taylor & Andrews, adjoining the properties of Claytor and Huff. 14 August 1912.
- 276.3 Survey for Andrews & Taylor, adjoining the properties of Claytor and Huff. 12 December 1912.
- 277. MP Preston's Reservation. No date.
- 278. Map of the John L. Goodwin land. 24 July 1912.
- 279. Survey for AW Boone. 6 August 1914.
- 280. Survey for CC Weeks. 16 January 1913.
- 281. Survey for WB Hatcher, including Brighton Rd. and Sycamore St. 6 May 1926.
- 282. Compiled from survey 9 March 1912 by WM Echols for WJ Thompson. 7 November 1922.
- 282.1 Map compiled from survey made by William Echols for WJ Thompson. 15 November 1922.

- 283. Survey for RM Garrett Jr. 26 September 1919.
- 284. Survey for George C. Moomaw. 9 January 1909.
- 285. Map compiled from old records of the WJ Lucas Estate. 22 January 1921.
- 286. Survey for WR Clark. 24 February 1912.
- 287. Survey showing division of the Morgan land as divided by commissioners on 9 September 1912.
- 288. Map of lands owned by JB Andrews on Catawba Creek. 20 August 1916.
- 289. Survey of the 150 acres sold by Emma B. Read to WP Mundy. 11 May 1905.
- 290. Survey for Edna Dillard, adjoining the properties of Van Staver, Buck and Bowers. 18 November 1917.
- 291. Survey for John R. Hannabass, adjoining the properties of Muse, Laughon, Baker and Howell. 6 December 1926.
- 292. Map of Orchard for Coleman & Huffman. 3 February 1916.
- 293. Land Samuel Lee has in possession as purchased from DC Yates. 28 April 1874.
- 294. Taliaferro's Riverpool. 16 November 1928.
- 295. Survey for Union Stock Yards Corporation, adjoining Parker land and Shenandoah Valley Railway. 31 January 1919.
- 296. Survey for WI Kefauver sold to George D. Howbert & WD Williamson. 20 April 1912.
- 297. Survey for GC Ronk, adjoining Staunton Ave. and Plantation Rd. 22 June 1909.
- 298. Survey for SP Britts purchased from WB Clay in Claymoor Court. 16 April 1918.
- 299. Survey for Julius B. Meade & JR McCune. 16 February 1926.
- 300. Plan showing Waverly Place Fountain. 26 March 1917.
- 300.1 Waverly Place Entrance. 26 March 1917.
- 301. Survey compiled for HS Miles purchased from C. Markley. 18 June 1925.
- 302. Survey for SE Bonsack at Bonsack, including Glade Creek and Orange Ave. 29 March 1915.
- 303. Map portion of property owned by the Roanoke Land & Improvement Company. June 1890.
- 304. Map showing new Macadam Roads. 1 June 1914.
- 305. Topographical survey of the Baptist Orphanage in Salem. 10 September 1908.
- 306. Actual field surveys showing the locations of Williamson Rd. and a new proposed Hollins Rd. 26 February 1919.
- 306.1 Map of lots belonging to Ferdinand Rorer. June 1882.
- 306.2 Map showing property of Jefferson Park Land Company, Inc. No date.
- 306.2-2 Map showing property belonging to the Virginian Railroad through the Jefferson Park Land Company. 22 June 1914.
- 306.3 Fairmont Corporation Development. December 1918.
- 306.4 Survey of Rio Vista Camp, including Bend Rd. and Bridge St. 29 March 1926.
- 306.5 Survey for Hyde Park Land Company. No date.
- 306.6 Survey for Rheims Realty Corp. 28 December 1922.
- 306.7 Survey for Sunset Park development. 26 April 1930.
- 306.8 Survey for JA Hoover sold to HH Markley, adjoining Koontz land. 28 June 1915.
- 306.9 City of Roanoke proposed annexation of territory between South R. of W. of the Virginian Railroad and present corporation line and Tinker Creek. 19 January 1915.

306.10 Map showing the Buck & Doe Mountain Tract No. 5 on the Virginian rail yard, 13 miles east of Roanoke, owned by Nance & Burroughs. 22 February 1909.

306.11 Ground floor plan of box seats for the Roanoke Fair Association. No date.

306.12 Survey for HB Nelms about 3 miles east of Roanoke on the National Highway. 29 July 1914.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Bedford County

- 307. Survey for Court Commissioners of the JV Barton Estate, adjoining the Staunton River. 15 & 19 March 1924.
- 308. Survey for RJ Thornton sold to HJ Miller. 5 January 1924.
- 308.1 Survey for RJ Thornton sold to JG Lawhorn. 30 June 1921.
- 308.2 Survey for RJ Thornton sold to WG St. Clair, adjoining Stewartsville Rd. 30 June 1921.
- 309. Survey for JH Feather sold to JA Jeter, adjoining the properties of Bush, GW Barger, Wright, Harvey James and McDonald. 17 April 1922.
- 310. Survey for JM Wright sold to SP Dotson, adjoining the properties of JB Bandy, WH Crouch and JW Harkrider. 23 March 1922.
- 311. Survey for RE Meador, adjoining the properties of Swain, Martin, Motley and Meadows. 27 March 1920.
- 312. Survey for Patry Ann Baker. 9 September 1913.
- 312.1 Survey for Patry Ann Baker. 8 September 1913.
- 312.2 Map made from old deeds for Patry Ann Baker. No date.
- 313. Survey for WJ Thompson, including Fancy Grove Rd. 20 October 1922.
- 313.1 Survey for WJ Thompson, including Fancy Grove Rd. 20 October 1921.
- 314. Survey for HE Graves, adjoining the properties of JB Craighead, HC Morgan, JW Parrish and EE Overstreet. 7 & 8 November 1923.
- 315. Map of JE Bond subdivision, Staunton District, to be sold at auction 11 October 1913 by Southern Realtors Investment Company. 6 October 1913.
- 316. Map compiled from old deeds for Charles L. Jennings. 26 August 1919.
- 317. Survey for Oscar L. Horn sold to Joseph Barger, adjoining the properties of BJ Carter and James Siner. 29 August 1922.
- 318. Plat showing surveys of boundary lines between Welch and Fisher on New Gap Branch. 30 November 1908.
- 319. Survey for JL Walkup near Hardy. 25 February 1915.
- 320. Survey for Ellis L. Wright, adjoining Bush land. 1 July 1919.
- 320.1 Survey for Ellis L. Wright, adjoining the property of JB Neighbors. 9 November 1910.
- 320.2 Map compiled for Ellis L. Wright, lying partly in Bedford County and partly in Roanoke County. 9 June 1919.
- 320.3 A map compiled for Ellis L. Wright, lying partly in Bedford County and partly in Roanoke County. 9 June 1919.
- 321. Survey for LR Cox sold to CD Haynes. 19 November 1929.
- 322. Survey for Sue J. Feather & Mary A. Gray, adjoining properties of Baker and Cauley. 12 May 1922.
- 333. Survey for JH Feather on Blue Ridge Rd., adjoining the properties of Harvey James, GW Barger, Bush, Wright and McDonald. No date.
- 334. Compiled survey for Ellis L. Wright. 30 March 1920.
- 335. Survey for CD Haynes sold to LR Cox, adjoining McKinney land. 19 November 1929.

- 336. SE McGuire, along Stewartsville Rd. No date.
- 337. Survey for LE Webber and MT Lunsford. 13 May 1915.
- 338. Survey for CJ Foutz in Bonsack. 5 July 1917.
- 339. Survey of the proposed new roads for WW Draper. 26 July 1913.
- 340. Topographic survey for Col. WS Battle showing Spring Branch in relation to Goose Creek. 28 August 1937.
- 341. Survey of a subdivision of the Price Addition at Montvale. 9 May 1913.
- 341.1 Survey of a subdivision of the Price Addition at Montvale. May 1913.
- 342. Survey for EC Bennett and others, adjoining Morgan land. 11 December 1913.
- 343. Map of JE & HE Bonds subdivision in the Staunton District in Moneta to be sold at auction on 11 October 1913 by the Southern Investors Realty Company. 6 October 1913.
- 344. Augustine in Bedford County, including Hayden Bridge Rd. and Rocky Mount Tnpk. 26 August 1921.
- 345. Survey for MA Waldron, adjoining the Wright and Overstreet properties. 20 April 1915.
- 346. Survey of the old James Lackes Estate for WB Lackes, executor. 24 July 1915.
- 347. Survey for GT McDonald. 11 March 1909.
- 348. Plat depicting the Bonsack Family cemetery. No date.
- 349. Survey of unknown property adjoining Stewartsville Rd. and Broadview Ave. No date.
- 350. Survey of Lot 21 as shown on the subdivision of the Robertson Property along the Staunton River. No date.
- 351. John I. Garrett's plat compiled from old deeds for WC Weaver located north of Montvale. 8 December 1924.
- 352. Survey for WJ Williams, adjoining Thomas Meadows. 27 March 1920.
- 353. Survey of the Magan Addition in Thaxton. 9 September 1916.
- 353.1 Map of E. Lodge Ross Estate & Divisions, adjoining lands of J. Willis, Dickerson, old Pat's Farm and Cuneo. No date.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Botetourt County

- 354. Survey of two tracts of land lying on the south side of McAfee's Knob. Number 2 lies partly in Roanoke County. 22 December 1898.
- 355. Map compiled from old deeds for JW Jenkins, adjoining the properties of Lucian Duffy and ED Painter. 20 August 1926.
- 356. Survey for WG Baldwin. 31 December 1919.
- 357. Survey for WR White, adjoining the Brown Land. 12 January 1926.
- 358. Survey for P. Taylor Trout on Tinker Mountain, adjoining Brown Land. 4 November 1925.
- 359. Plat made for Dr. MT McCulluck to Miss Nellie Frantz Daily. 9 May 1928.
- 360. Survey for AHH & FS Boyd, adjoining properties of Kessler & English. 7 August 1909.
- 361. Survey for VM Wood sold to RD Graham. 8 November 1922.
- 362. Survey for JT Harris. 24 May 1922.
- 363. Survey of unknown property adjoining Lemontown Rd. and Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. No date.
- 364. Survey for Clara May Coleman being part of Cap't DC Boothe Estate. 20 June 1918.
- 365. Survey for FB Rader & AA Weddle, adjoining Bower land. 5 & 6 November 1915.
- 366. Survey for Dr. Thomas Miller. 11 March 1913.
- 367. Survey for Mary Beeton, adjoining the properties of FM Falls, RF Leonard, SE Carter and RI Mitchell. No date.
- 368. Survey for Pyrites Company showing options from Charles Cook. 4 February 1918.
- 369. Survey for Central Manufacturing Company. 26 January 1916, resurveyed 7 January 1927.
- 370. Property of Dr. CK Garrett compiled from old deeds, along Patterson Creek. 25 October 1926.

371. Bonsack Pyrites Deposit. No date.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Campbell County

- 372. Survey for WB Goad, just east of Alta Vista, adjoining the Staunton River. 19 September 1912.
- 372.1 Survey of land bought by WB Goad of Altavista Land & Improvement Company. 18 April 1914.
- 373. Survey for Barnard & Goodman of lots 8 & 9 according to the survey of the Robertson Property. March 1913.
- 374. Survey for Samuel Christie, adjoining the Fountleroy Land. 11 March 1913.
- 374.1 Survey for SM Christie. 11 March 1913.
- 375. Resurvey of the Robertson Property, adjoining the Staunton River. 12 September 1913.
- 375.1 Survey of Lot 18 on Robertson Property for JA Barnard. March 1913.
- 376. Survey of the subdivision of the lands of Douglas Heirs, near the station of Lynch. 16 November 1912. (3 copies)

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Other Virginia Counties

- 377. Survey of the Juette Vine Land in Augusta County. 29 November 1884.
- 378. Map of Randolph Lands in Bath County along the C&O Railroad between Millboro and Griffith Station. No date.
- 379. Survey of Willett Heights Corporation in Alexandria County, a suburb of Washington DC. No date.
- 379.1 Property map of Southern Anthracite Coal Company in Craig County. No date.
- 380. Survey for Roberta L. Amos in Franklin County, adjoining the Roanoke River. 7 April 1914.
- 380.1 Survey for WJ McDonald in Franklin County. 8 July 1915.
- 380.2 From George Callaway to Roanoke Cooperage Company in Franklin County. 31 March 1919.
- 380.3 Sketch depicting dam sights on Fork of Furnace Creek, at Wagon Bridge on Pig River and at Pelters Ford on Pig River in Franklin County. No date.
- 381. Survey for the James McClanahan Estate in Craig County. No date.
- 382. Survey of Sunnyside at Galax. 31 May 1913.
- 383. Survey for PF Richardson sold to Standard Oil Company at Narrows in Giles County.
- 384. Survey of Feldspar and Mica veins on the property of James P. Garrett in Ridgeway, Henry County.
- 385. Plat of 790 acres of land situated in Lunenburg County owned by Perkinson Mann. Surveyed for the Petersburg Rim Veneer Company. 18-21 February 1913.
- 385.1 Property of ST Worsham and Brother containing 17.05 acres in Lunenburg County. 20 October 1915.
- 386. Map of lands on the coal-out crop line in Montgomery County. No date.
- 386.1. Farm of VI Conner in Montgomery and Floyd Counties, situated along Sugar Run Branch. 9 October 1920.
- 386.2. Survey of the Jones Addition in Shawsville, Montgomery County, including Virginia Ave. 4 April 1913.
- 387. Map showing survey of the Estate of LN Brent Sr. in Nelson County. June 1910.
- 387.1 Map of Brent Heirs Property in Nelson County. August 1910.
- 387.2 Plan of property formerly owned by the Brent heirs situated in Nelson County. August 1910.
- 388. Map of a part of Joseph Miskuska's Farm. North side of Rosewood Church Rd. in Prince George County. 1 October 1915.
- 389. Property of RT Reverend A. Van de Vyver at Washington Heights in Richmond. 31 March 1907.
- 390. Property of Mrs. Lucy D. Dickenson and ES Baugher, near Bear Lithia Springs in Rockingham County. 11 December 1908.

390.1 Property of Near Bear Lithia Springs in Rockingham County. 11 December 1908.390.2 Property of Charles Turner near Bear Lithia Springs in Rockingham County. 11 December 1908.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Pulaski County

- 391. Property to be conveyed by the Pulaski Anthracite Coal Company to the Delparen Anthracite Briquet Company at Parrott in Pulaski County. 15 June 1914.
- 391.1 Measurements from Picking Table of Pulaski Anthracite Coal Company in Parrott. 24 September 1917.
- 391.2 Correct survey of the property to be conveyed by the Pulaski Anthracite Coal Company to the Delparen Anthracite Briquet Company in Parrott. 29 June 1914.

391.3

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Unidentified Plats

- 392. Plat of Haines and Hartman properties. No date.
- 392.1 Survey of plat containing only coordinates. No date.
- 392.2 Survey of neighborhood plat along river. No date.
- 392.3 Actual survey of location of assault by Mason on Hawkins, 1 October 1916.

Smith-Bradford Surveys of West Virginia Counties

- 393. Survey of the Vaughan Addition at East Rhoderfield in McDowell County. 14 December 1912.
- 393.1 Map of coal lands on water of Dry Fork River in McDowell County. No date.
- 394. Map compiled for Cook & Johnston in Mingo County, platted from deed descriptions dated about 1881. No date.
- 395. Survey for Crimson Springs Lumber Company in Monroe County. No date.
- 396. Fairacre Corporation in Pocahontas County. No date.
- 396.1 Fairacre Corporation in Pocahontas County. No date.
- 397. Boundary map of Fairview Addition in Princeton. 5 January 1910.
- 397.1 Map of property belonging to James Hearn at Princeton. 22 June 1910. (2 copies)
- 397.2. Mountain Park Land & Improvement Company's addition to Princeton. February 1914. (4 copies)

Smith-Bradford Surveys of Various Counties in Other States

- 398. Clifton Court, located as follows: Hardee County, Florida, east ½ of the southwest ¼ of the southeast ¼ of Section 23, Township 34. No date.
- 399. Lincoln Park addition to Harland, Kentucky. 30 March 1922.
- 399.1 Lincoln Park addition to Harland, Kentucky. No date.
- 400. Map compiled for EL Giles in Oldfields Township in Ashe County, North Carolina. 21 May 1927.
- 400.1 Map compiled for Giles Realty Company in Oldfields Township in Ashe County, North Carolina. 21 May 1927.
- 400.2 Property of Pamlico Land Company in Pamlico County, North Carolina. No date.
- 400.3 Map showing the division of the estate of Henry Meadows in Rockingham County, North Carolina. 26 February 1910.
- 401. Map of lands located in the State of Tennessee, formerly owned by Charles Newman, now owned by Mrs. Mayme Newman. 14 June 1912.

- 401.1 Map of lands located in the State of Tennessee, formerly owned by Charles Newman, now owned by Mayme Newman. 14 June 1912.
- 402. Map of Joseph Garrison's Farm near Canyon, Texas, now owned by Mrs. Jane C. Markham. No date.
- 402.1 Lambert Toliver Oil and Gas Company holdings around two wells in Northwestern Nolan County, Texas on Fisher-Nolan Regional Fold. No date.
- 402.2 Texas Oil Lease and Investment Company. No Date.
- 402.3 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 7, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.4 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 8, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.5 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 12, Block 24 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.6 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 13, Block 24 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.7 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 17, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.8 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 18, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.9 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 19, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.10 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 20, Block 23 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.11 Texas & Pacific Railway survey of Section 24, Block 24 in Nolan and Fisher Counties of Texas. No date.
- 402.12 Lambert-Tolliver Oil and Gas Company holdings in Fisher, Nolan, Jones and Taylor Counties.

Smith-Bradford Miscellaneous Plans

- 403. Plan of furnace pit for Oak Hall Clothing Company, located on Salem Ave. 25 October 1910.
- 404. Plan of the Dodd-Smith Ventilating System. No date.
- 405. Plan of a front elevation of a special bonded warehouse of John Sharp. No date.
- 406. Plan of a tube for TR Wirsing. No date.
- 407. Table of discharge for pipes and box culverts. No date.
- 408. Trestle plan for Colonial Heights Inc. 28 November 1910.
- 409. Plan depicting the elevation section of the Gollehon Shock Binder. 21 August 1924.
- 410. Plan for a sanitary stamp moistener, AJ Hoback, Jr. Patentee. No date.
- 411. Plan showing a section of a beer distilling apparatus. No date.
- 412. Property to be conveyed by the Pulaski Anthracite Coal Company to Delparen Anthracite Briquet Company in Parrott, Franklin County. 29 June 1914.
- 413. Plan of front elevation of filling station for SL Kacher, formerly located on Norfolk Ave. No date.
- 414. Plan of proposed crossing at Elm St. by the R&S Railway. No date.
- 415. Sketch showing dimensions of compressed terminal rail bond to be used under angle bars of 50" Trail for Roanoke Railway and Electric. 27 February 1912.
- 416. Plan of first and second floor vaults for the Bank of Commerce. No date.
- 417. Plan of wall for JC and IL Wade, front elevation. No date.
- 418. First floor plan of the wagon shops for Levi Witt. No date.
- 418.1 Second floor plan of the wagon shops for Levi Witt. No date.
- 419. Plan of Wade & Smith's automatic headlight apparatus. No date.

- 420. Plan of side elevation of residence for Roy C. Kinsey. No date.
- 421. First floor plan of an unidentified dwelling. No date.
- 421.1 Second floor plan of an unidentified dwelling. No date.
- 422. Floor plan of an unidentified dwelling. No date.
- 423. Plan of cross section of Lynchburg-Salem Tnpk. Roadbed Improvements in front of the residence of John H. Sharpe. 7 May 1912. (2 copies)